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A=

! " TUESDAY, NOvEMBER #os3

; % Lt
oS - USISENATE,
CoMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN_RESOURCES, ¥
: - . Washington, D.C.

. The committee met, pursuant tg recess; at 9:30 am;, in room 430, "
- Dirksen Senate Office Building; Senator Orrin Hatch {chairman of
the committee) presiding. - . . o
Present: Senators Hatch, Hawkins, Grassley, and Pell.
~ OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR HATCH
The CHAIRMAN. Almost 3 years ago, the Labor and Human_Re-

-sources Committee held hearings to discuss issues related to

. However; I have always felt that the problems faced by women
in transition should be examined more thoroughly. In 1981 there
were: over. 10 million. American families headed by women. In 40
percent of these families the female breadwinner was unemployed:
More than 50 percent of children in families headed by women are
living at or b"e?dw the poverty-level, compared to only 8 percent of
children in husband-wife families. In Utah alone, 96 percent of all
recipients of Federal income transfer payments were women. Of
the 8.4 million women- nationwide who had custody of their chil-

dren, less than half had been awarded child support, and_of those
entitled to child support payiients, only 47 percent ‘received the
full amount; an average of $40 per week. Twenty-eight percent re-
“iceived absolutely nothing. -~ ° - : -
_ The purpose of this hearing is to discuss the unique probfems
faced"by women in transition, women® who because of death;, di-
vorce, or disability of a speuse are suddenly thrust into the position
of family head, and who may find themselves with rusty job skills
or no marketable skills at all. We also want to learn about women.
trying to get off of the welfare dependence mgerry-go-round and find
ways to make an independent living for t#Pmselves and for their’
children. What is an appropriate and effective role for the Govern-
: .o : ; ‘
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ment? What Government roadblocks or disincentives are there dis-

couraging womien fron seeking self-sufficiency or making other pri-
vate sector help impossible?

We:will hear this morning from the Women’s_Bureau of the U.S. ' |

Depdrtmen't of Labor; Wlder Opportunities for W yhen, which is a
Washington-based women’s training organization;4he National Dig-

placed Homemakers Network and several of their affiliated pro-
grams, 1 am delu.,hted that these trammg _organizations are . also

Reallbtlcally however, Government cannot_reverse the circum-

stances whlch result in one-parent families. That more and more
women_are falling into the dark pit of welfare dependence a trend

now referred to as the feminization of poverty, is reason enough to

\ hon thls hearmg and search for reasonable solutions..

conimittee in examlnlng leglslatlve alternatives.. ,

My staff has already been meeting regularly. with a group of
women interested in dependent care. Based in large part on their
récommendiitions, tomorrow I will introduce the ‘Dependent Care s

- Resources and Referral Act of 1983, which is cosponsored by my

co]]eague, Senator Hawkins, It is my hope that we._ w1ll be ablcf to

. We are grateful to al] of you for belng w1th us hei'e.' this inoi'ning
We will turn_ at this time to. our distinguished colleague, Senator
Claiborne PEll, from Rhode Island.

ST: XTI‘,ME'\’T OF HON. CLA[B()RNF PELL; A U:S: bLNAT()R FR()M
~ THE STATE OF RHODE l%LAND '

Senator PeLL. Thank youlvery much Mr. Chairman. Thark you,

too; for schedulxng ‘th;s hearmg on the subJect of the displaced
homemaker.

As you suggest; the phrasé “femlnlzatlon of poverty is famlllar

-to us all, and so too is the prediction by"the National Advisory
Council on Economic Opportunity that if the proportion of the poor .
- who are in female-headed households were to increase at the same

rate as it did in the years from 1967 to 1977, the poverty popula-

- tion would be composed almost entirely of women and their chil-

dren by about the year 2000 The llst of statlstlcs that can be 01ted

+ The transitien from the stable, two-parent family to the status ¢ of

being = displaced homemaker is difficult. ‘emmotionally and financial-

ly, and the drop in income is measurable and very acute. In 1981

the median income for husband and wife families was $25;000; and _

. . -
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it was over $29,000 if the wife was in the labor force. The median
“income for divorced femile. heads of houschold, by contrast, was.
%12,300, and for widowed female heuds of household 1t was $7:300.
In the fuce of this growing poverty among wormen, the growing
Biirticipation of women in the labor force, and the poor jobs and
low income awaiting a displaced homemaker; our present adminis-
tration has not turned a blind eéye, but neither has it focused its
eyes or its heart ‘on the problem: The administration funding re-
quests for the Women's” Bureau in the Department.of Labor have -
remained constant at slightly less than $3.8 million for the last two -

fiscal venrs, but in each budget request the number of full-time |
stafl positions in the Women's Bureau has, I believe, been cut._
_The senior community service employment program, two-thirds

. of whose employees are worien, was intended. by the administra-

-tion to be turned into a block grant, and was preserved by Congress

through override of a Presidential’ veto. In the administmation’s
1984 budget request, the shift of about a quarter of a billion dol-

- lars—$240 mijlion; to be specific—away from female AFDC recipi-
ents and youth in favor of maule dislocated workers was proposed 1n
employment and training_funds. Then, also, the administratibn has
tried to eliminate the WIN work incentive program which provides
job services_for AFDC recipients seeking employment. Seventy-five
percent of WIN's clients have been women, and in my own State of :
Rhode Island it has been a siccessful program in saving larger -
amounts of public benefits money:

[ look forward to hearing the testimony of Dr. Lenora Cole Alex-

ander this morning and to hearing testimony from Wider Opportu-
nities for Women ang the Displaced Homemakers Network.

Thank you; Mr. Chairman, for your interest in this subject.

Thé ChaitMAN, Thank you, Senator. - . .
_ We are very-happy to welcome Dr. Lenora Cole-Alexander as the
leadof! witriess at our hearing this morning. Dr: Alexander was ap-
pointed by President Reagan as the Director of the Women's
Bureau of the U.S. Department of Labor in 1981. She is in a_unique-.

position to. report to the;committee on the status of women_in tran- -
- gition. . & : o o
We really appreciate your being here with us today and appreci-

ate the great job you are doing. . * X

o

STATEMENT OF DRt LENORA €OLE ALEXANDER. DIRECTOR,

WOMEN'S. BUREAU, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR, ACCOMPA-

NIED BY CLINTON M. WRIGHT, DEPUTY -DIRECTOR

Dr. ArExaNDER: Thank you very much. e

Mr. Chairman and_miembers. of the committee, I am pleased to
introduce to you my Deputy Director who is accompanying me this.

The CHAIRMAN. We are so, happy to have you with us® Ms.
Wright. S :

Ms. WricHT; Thank you very rmuch: L o

Dr. ALEXANDER. | am happy to meet with the committee this

niorning to explore: ‘with you the important problem of women in ¢
transition, especially low-income women. We_have submitted a full .~
1 X : .

S f' R 7

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

o

_a

« ‘1
@ Ktatement for tlu- ujund My ol wmﬁrks will be brief; and;l will
bé pleased to answer any questions.
The CuatrMan. Without . objection, we. will put your complete

- statement in the record as though-fully dellvcrpd

Dr. Arexanber. Thank you...
Our primary focus today will be on t!@'o?e ‘women who could w1th

adequate vmployment and training. opportumty move out of pover- -

ty inlo productlve employment. ¢
The Women's Bureau was eqtabhshea by an act of Congress (3

molt was established in 1913. The Bureau’s; legislative mandate is

“to formulate standards and policies which shall promote the wel-
fare of wage-earning women, improve their working conditions, in-

. crease their efficiency, and advance their opportunities for profit-

able_employment.” This mandate is almost a_ direct echo of the
stated purpose of the Depurtment of Labor, “* * * to foster; pro-

motv and develop. the welfare of wage earners of\{he United
States, to improve -their working Conditlons and advancé:their op-

poriunitics for profitable employment.”
Wv tuke - hlb to me*m that from: the OUtbety the Women s Bureau

‘two gmups of women gvhose ages and nee
ent 1 regiard to movitig from poverty to odugtive work I speak
of women on wellare, the greatest numbers of whom are young and
mothms of v'o'un'g chlldren I also speak of homemakers,_those

In olir v\ammatnor‘{* this’ 'm'dr{iihg we il look partlculariy at
%

. threa& of Labor Statlstlcs data show that among the families of

wonen householders, mean incomes are low, and declind further. if _

Limllv or if there are no earners at all: Over 46 pelcent of all poor
families are those 'n'idih’tziih’éd by women. Only 7.6 percent 8 hus-
bund-wife families are poor but in co‘?r:]Sras nearly 10 percent of all
fainilies maintained bv women are Elmost 68 percent of all
families maintained by women contain miter children.
The Mirch 1983 survey deitd show that orily 6.5-percent Df pove'r-
ty stricken women householders were able to work full-time year
round. Few, therefore, had the opportunity to earn a complete

annual salary. Many women who work full time rémain perma-

-

a.; ) -8 h -
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years ago, in 1920, only a few'years after the Department of Lubor .
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nently in jobs that pay the minimum wiige, and such jobs if worked
fiill-time year round would pay less than the $7,693 poverty thresh-
old for a fumily of three,.. 77 o :

A _mijor route upwiird and out of the lowest paid- work is

i, Median aniual carfings of women incréase

substiantially the ingher the educational attainment_and no mutter
what the niarital citcumstances of the worker. According to the
stirvey.. only 8. percent of women householders it poverty were

high schoo} graduates in March 1983, A much higher proportion of

women who maintain families above theé proverty line have gom-
pleted high school—63 percent. . - . N
¢« _in sam; this analysis has focused primarily on women Who muzin-

thn families dlone, iand are the sole source of support for minor -

('hildr('n.ﬁu barriers to their participating in the world of work at

tevels thakwill remove them from among the poor and keep them
oft the wellare rolls include: One, their family situations; with the

involvement of minor. children requiring care; two, their_lack of

evdn a ‘high school diploma in more than half the cases; three,

thdir pability to find and keep other than the lowest paying, most

typically femalesdominated jobs: and, four, the lack of other sup-
port necessiary to maintain full-time employment. These are obyi-
‘ously strot Have i

difficult odds. Many have demonstrated their willingiiexs to move
out of dopendency into the world of work; even if only intyrmittent-
Iy on u less than fall-time basis. .

1 women, whd have undertakgn heavy burdens against

" Thore are other women also uit honie who are potentialjworkers.
Of the 13:6 milliom women not in the labor force, 56 pergqnt were
married and living with their husbands: Their media

above 50 yearsold. L .« i
. The vast majority of wives in the honie may not~be candidates
for public assitance or secking help with_enteringsthe labor force,

unless or until _a catastrophe occurs. Because such shocks® do

happen, such as the death or disablement of the husband, a divorce
Q\f"o:llOWE_d by severe reduc-

or abandonment, which dre all” usually
tiotis in income; some-of these women are certainly patentially dis-
placed homemakérs who.will rieed assistance to reenter and adjust
to the labor market: “\ - .

~ More than a fourth of the women not in the labor force. have

median age of separated women is 11:0 years, and that_of divorced
women is H1.6 years. Obviously, these womieri, have on the average

iore thaii a1 decade in whickh they can be .gainfully émployed
before attaining. tbgtm'rjihj}ifrjﬁw@gersmi}fo”rrmally required to receive
social security or other retirement benefits. _ , : :

ploring. what steps can be taken as remedies. The ‘most important
singlé factor dfféeting woffien's employment opportunity will be the
sgate of the economy as a whole, It has been the philosophy of this
administration to promote a healthy, growing economy. Support for
this phijosophy-is ilportant jpour efforts to increase employment
opportunities for women: e S
" Discrimination is a factor which affects thesmployment oppertu-
all.‘;ble to women. In those instances where discrimination
< C: -
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! h dge has
been rising steadily over the past several years and isfnow just

been married and are either divorced, separated, or widowed: The :

Mr. Chairmadn, we have described the problems: Today we are ex»

a
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6 : o
denies equal employment -opportunity . to women ortounyoth;‘b
group protected by the law; strong enforcement of the lnws ngninst

- such discriminntion is o8sential, 1 refer to the Equal Pay Act of
1963 which requires equal pay for substantially equal work; und
whidse enictnient was o result of the Women's Bureau initiative

_over a period of years: title 7 of tht €ivil Righits Act of 1964; us

amended; title 9 of the Education Amendments of 1972, as amend-

+ ¢d; "and other powerful weapons® ugainst discrimimlti(m\nlrcndy
written’into the statutes. . .~ . .o A T
Recognizing that a growing; healthy cconomy and strong_gnforce-
< mient of antidiscrimination laws is essential, weé_come now to the

_importance of training programs; especially for the two groups of

“women we have mentioned, ywomen:on welfare and_long-term
homemakers who, seek paid employment: As you know, the admin-
istration’s major employment. and training program is provided for
in JTPA; the dob_Training Partnership Act. In cooperdtion with

permanent, unsubsidized, well-paying jobs. S
Since the progrum particulurly turgets adult recipients of aid to
familics with dependent children, or AFDC; it is expected that a
high percentuge of JTPA trainees will be women, miiny of them
single'mothers. However, if State job training coordinating councils
and local private industry councils or PIC’s are to design programs
that cffectively servieé women as well as men; women across the
land need to know just how the JTPA delivery system works. <
__From the momvent of enactmént, the Women's Bureau anticipat-
ad requests for technicul assistdnee from women's groups, and we

saw_the- transition. period between CETA' and” JTPA as a crucial
time for women to be ctive, to Récome pulicymikers, or to seek

allies among men and women PIC members to sensitize them to op-

portanities to service women under the act. Of primarily concern is
the opportunity not only that women be trained but that; in keep-
ing. with the language of the uct, .they have the opportunity to be
trained for upward mobility and new careers and.to overcome sex-
stereotyped occupational barriers. ey
__In i\y full testimony 1 have described a number of ways in which

3

“the Women's Bureau, working ‘in cooperation with thé Emiploy-

ment and Training Bureau staff, has alerted ‘leadership women;

ey resource agency staff, and others to the opportunities which

mayv be avaifable te women as a result of JTPA. Further one of the
Buread's efforts to.build the capacity of women for self-sufficiéncy
has been its small but very effective program-of demonstration
projects;. . e

ferent _situations,

. Through very modestly funded activities te Bifreau has demon-
strated creative apptoaches to the issues involved in assisting var-
ious disadvantaged target groups of women to find jobs. These dem-
onistration projects, however, are not a service déf,i'v‘é’r_’v’ system_in
themselves::. They. serve to. test the ,new concepts and develop
models which local communitiés may later use or adapt.

[ 2N . . N ) I . .
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onstrate effective  techniques for ‘providing_-employer-spohsored -
child ¢are services to this client group. In addition; cach of the or- "

" 7 : p

*In_my statement for the record we have highlighted several ol
the Women's Burcan's programs which are_addressing the nevdy of
poverty stricken womnien, and st the moment I will deseribe just two
i mis: The first is a project to encourige eimployers in

the private sector to dponsor 'ch’ilill eare. s B .
For low-income women, child care is 4 major concern, The
upward mobility and earning potential of Snch women can. readily
be disrupted by the problems of inadequage child care. Their ubiljty
o funciion successfully ‘in their muluple ro NI
wribiting o the
ast estitblishing an a

stubility™ot _the

givnal office levels: Of particular relevance to women in poverty,

the Bureau joined with the Rockefeller Foundation in a program to

provide job. truining and placement for disadvantiged heads of

s ol homgmaking,

houscholds by funding four.community:based organizations to dem-.

irnizittions were to; one; address the speci mark

confronting sinple heads of households: two, increase the awareness
of the business community to the effects of employment on parent-
ing responsibilitios, and, three;, uddress both the employment and
child care necds of the female-headed family. - S
Ihe second project | will anention is sigmificant 1n

women oscapé a future of poverty. One of

s based. on the premise that women

) ncopt 1 mer
y are to escape poverty angl achieve econonmic equality

Ape _poverty d bbb
v. prepare for and enter becupations which pgy ade-

al labor market barriers

jects denionstrated by :the Women's Bureau is
witional careers” program, ‘better ‘known as”

CAn emphuasis is placed on’ nontraditional careers because most of

the belter paying jobs ire held by males.and are, therefore, nontra-

potential e
five school-to- .-

’o

ditional tor women. More specifically, if 75 pércent or more of the

n job cutegory are held by males: these jobs are

The focus of the school-to-work transition b,idji%ﬁ% is to demon-
atrite two busic Women's Bureiu -objectives. Onie 1s to encourage
vouig women to think seriously; about the fact that they will be

pending a significint portion of their lives in” the labor force.

Young women need to know what kinds of job training jind educa-
tion are needed for different jobs, and what the payoffs will be in

the future in terms of having a job that they like and that offers
Sood earnines ind benefits.. Second is the promation of cooperative

# se local entities thit impact on the prepa-
rition of vouny women for meaningful employment.

The WINC model incorporates three key elements of a-transition
niodel: One. traiming of school staff to become aware of the need for

nontraditional career planning and how occupational choice may

affect lifetitne earnings and potential; two, classroom instruction to

provide students with occupaitional and labor market information;

and; three; nontraditional job exploration in the comimunity.

»
. , , -
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_STATEMENT OF W --——— <
.DR. LENORA COLE -AL! ANDER_ __. -, :
DIRECTOR OF THE _WOMEN'S_BUREAU C
. -'U.5. DEPARTMENT. OF LABOR ~ .
. __ . " BEFORE THE .
. COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES . .
" OF THE - .

N

- - - R _ R Iy

Mr. chalrman and Mefbers of €ne Committee: . L b

November §, 1983 )
e .

I am happy to meet with the .Committee this morntng to

explore iicﬁ yoa the 1mpor;ant problem of women in Grinittion,

a

&specially low 1ncome women., Our Primary tocas toaay willSge .

be on those women wno ;fuld, with a&equa(e employment . ana
training opportinity, move ougOf poverty into proabotiwh

employment. ) < .

The women s Bu:eau was establisned by Congresg

ago, in. 1920 only a few years atce: the BeparEmenc of Labor

promote the we%tiié of wage-earning women, improve thei: working
conaitlons, increase their efficiency, and advance Ehett oppor-
tanicies for protxtéble employment.” This mandate s almost

a direct echo of ;ne stated purpose ot tne Department of Liﬁokgé: <

(;\:ostez, promote, and aeveIop Ene welfare of wage earners
£

.i
he United States, Eo tmptove their wo:king conditions
and advance their opportunitxes for pzotitable emponment
-.\ o .
o N
7 o .
o S 4\
. i s
) )
. ;
: . <
5 1&3 : :
. * 1 ' 7,
A
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We takc this to'mean that from the outset, the Homen'a Bureau

t was to look at programa and policies ot the Department to

see whether they met the needs of women as weII as men In

the Iaﬁoz taiéi: Wﬁé?é iipéitéﬁéé bixnga to lxgnt -pcclal

parriers or prooleii for ;Sﬁiﬁér;ﬁéﬁc;; those experienced
777777777 L4
- by women in transition, we are to work with policy n k‘rs

at two groups 6! women whoae ages and needa Cana to be quitc

diiicreni in regara to novlng trou poverty to productlve work.
I speak of women on welfare, the greatest numbers of whom'
are young and mothers of 96655 children. I also speak of

sd a major portion

6i thelir éxmevln nome-mak1n§ Eér Qome 9eafl ana now neea or .
e
want to seek "profitable employment.”®

Not all women are in poverty, More than half of all

women, some 48 millior, were in the labor force Ln Mareh,

l9s3. Ot those who were tully employea in »*982, carnIngs

were jﬁﬁc over SIB 000. SImIIarIy emponea men garnca over

521;000.; EBE; is Eé say; half of all women who workea full-

time, year-round, earned siightly less than 62% of what similarly
fully employed men earned, and Hi}!'iitﬁid more. Rctﬁiiiy;

RN
however, this 62( tigure Ei?iéiiﬁfi an Improvemanf in the

<a
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



11 ,
i

since the mida-70's. The 561{ recent gap ifi earnings of women
i telative to men's Actually declined 4n both real and constant

dollars. R

womcn are, houever, the majority of those who are poor.

According to the Current Population Survey @most recently, released

sy the Bureau of the cea§$s; tor ﬁazcs iéés; almost three

:ne Eocal of 15 mxllion poor people. Some poor women GBEE

above the poverty threshold and remaIn anve XE. Women and

their families were EQe overuhelming majo:ity of persons seeking

?Gﬁlxc ’Siiifance; Hnat will it take to move them trom home

Famlly circamscances, fn which poor women maintain families

and Haﬁiénélds without the presence of husbands, are major

-

contributors to tnelr poverty. For we knou that the number

Of earners in a faglly and a male earher make a %Itfegénce
ih their economic status. AcEording to Buresu of Labor Statis-
tics data, among women- neaded families; mean family incomes

‘até jlow, and decline further if there are no earners otner

LN

4. g
than the uoman malntaining the family, or if there are no

earners at all. In husband-wife tamilies where more tnan

EA

R Y
‘U

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

e N



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

: 12

half of all wives are in théviibbr force, the average family
income was aboUgy$30,000 in 1982. In those maintained by

a woman, the average income was $14,400, but-declined to $1I, 300
1f there were children. If there were no earners, mean annual
income was about $6,600. If tﬁé ;6ﬁih héﬁééhéiaér was the
onIy_eérnér; Eﬁe avetage incodg was around $L2 ' 700. o

ser 46 percent of aII poot EamIII ate Eno§e,ﬁiintéined

by women. Only 7. 6 percent of husband-wife famxlxeg are poor |
but nearly 40 percent of all families maxntaxned b§ women

ate poor. Almost 62 percent of these families contain minor

chilaren ano, when Ehere a}e ‘children, 80 percent of such

families are in poverty. The averageé poot giﬁiiy maintainea
By a woman has 2.19 children. In the 3.8 million husband-
wife families 1in poverty, over 60 percent haa chxloren.

The March 1983 Survey data shOw that only 6.5 perceht

of po;erty stricken women houseﬁolaér§ were able to work full-

time year round. Few, therefore, had the opporEunIEy to eatn

a complete annual salary. Less than a quarter, onIy 22 ‘petcent,

of all poor women householders worked at all in the precedxng
ii months. Perhaps the rarity of their employment outsioe
the homé may explain somewhat Ehe Aifferences between the
occupational profiles of women who maIntain familiss alons

in comparison with those of male householders. Similar to

the skeéwed profile Of women in general, of which you ‘have
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employeo in sucn occupations, and they are 4 to 6 times more

, O -

.

heard Eﬁéﬁ, no doubt, women family householders are heavily

concentrated in technxcal, sales and administrative support
mQre tnan twoxout of five women who maintain families are

likely tnan male family heads’ to. be employed in these relatively

low.paying joEs. VIE Is theIr greatest Eiﬁéie source of wOik:
I,,,,,, —_— e e gm — e e

Almost anotner quarter are employeo in service occupations,

mainly xn other tnan\nousenold and protective service jobs.

They are 3 to § txmes\@ore iikely than men nouseholders to

. be employeo ln Service work. Many of these jobs pay the ﬁiﬁiﬁﬁﬁ

wage ($3 3SAper nour) wn:cn, xf earneo in fuIl time, year

rouna employment would pay, less than the $7,693 poverty tn&é%é

nold for a family of three. ;
Median annual earnings osrwomen employed year—round full

time in service oEéﬁpaﬁfons wa 58 852 in 1982 -and, when Iookea

at by marItaI status of women w rkers, was only ‘above tne

1982 poverty tnreshold for a famiry of four ($9 862) among
those who were divorced. The aéaiah annual earnings for womeh
employed in administrative support and clerical jdb:m‘fs '$12,858.

Again, divorced womeh § ea rnIngs for EhIs work were hHigher

at éij;édﬁ; Referring to tne fact tnat less than 10 percent
of pqor women who maintain famxlxes alone were able to work
full-time, year round, and two-thirad of those who did work

¢

N TY
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" had not obtained a high school'aiploma averagéﬁ less than

AR
, )

—r__ . :
were employed 1n chese two relatively 1ow paying occupational

groups, we begin to undetstand the lcope of the problem of

-provide suscatnéd support for tamllles above the poverty level,

especlally if the women ‘must, Ln most cases, work on less’
‘than a full- tlme basis because of tam,ély responsibilities.

rd and out of Jjthe lowest paIa work
h e

K 'ajor route u

is 6'?56@" edacation. Hedisn annusI earntngs of women 1ncreases~

matter what ‘the marlcal clrcumstances of the worker. With .

the exceptlon of dlvorced wbmen, however, in 1982, woﬁéﬁ ;Hb

$I0,000 tor yeai-round full time- uotk. chording co ‘the: Survey,

only 48 percent of women householders in poverty were high L

school graduates 1n Mazch 1983. A @ ucn hlgher.proporcion

RS

- of w ;en who malntain tamllxes abovg the vaen:y line have
i .

con ed. high school (63 percenij

In sum; cms ah'axxsts has focased pimariiy on women

wﬂb malnca1n families élone, and are the sole source of support
for minor children. The bgrrlers to thelr'partlcipatlng in,

the -world of work at levels that will removi therm - ‘trom among

tne poor and keep them ott tne weltiii rolls In ude: I)

éhet: tamIIy stcéacxons, wlth the invplvement of minor cniia;;ﬁl

,,,,,,, LS.
requtrlng ca:e- 2)“the1r lack of even a high school diploma“
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tull-tlme employment. These are obvlously sttong women, who

have GHGEEEakéﬁ heavy burdens agains: dlfflcultfodds} Many
have demonstrated their willingness~to move out of dependency

into ‘the world of work, even if only intetmlttently ana on
less than a full-time basis. e
There are othe: women also at home who are potential;

wotkers. Of the 43.6 mlllion women not in the labo: force,

56 petcent wete married ana llvlng with their husbands. . Their

medle? age has been rising steadily over the past §EVEESi';

years and is now at juse over 50 years old. The vast majority

of wives in the home may not be candidates for Public assistance
or seekxng help with entetlng the labo: force unless or untxl

a catasttophe occuts. Because such shocks do happen, such

'1\

as the death or diséblement of the husBand a dIvotce )

homemakers™ who will neea asslstance to reenter and adjust

to the . labor market. . 5]

More than a fourth Of wWomen not in the labor force have

.Eiiea-ana are eIEhei divorced, sepatated or widowed.

been 1

.
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of divorced women is 51.6- years. Obviously, these Géﬁéﬁ‘ﬁéﬁé

on the average more than a detade ih which they %an be gainfully
'y

» éﬁpIéYéd Bétéié aEEaInIng the mInImum ages normaIIy requized

to receive Social Securicy or other retiregent benetics.

As you recognize, Mr. Chairman, the picture portrayed

R L
by these recent 2§t6 is not hé;. For yqars, long-scanding -

o Worfen workers, parcicularly women livxng below che
_povercy line are cluscared in a relacively few gccu=-
pacxons.  They are primarily clerical, service, ) .

. and sales occupatiohs Gitﬁ little opportunity for
apward mobili€y: ) ’

o Some women lack job opporcuniCy because of 11m1Ced

educational opporcunxcy. The educational accaxnmeni

of impoverished women is even more limited than

among all Géﬁéﬁ; But-.at all levels of education,

women earn suBsEanEIaIIy Iess Eﬁaﬁ ﬁéﬁ QIEH €the

same’ educacion. . . . -

o Tne dual iéébéﬁéiﬁiiiiiéé of many women who are oo
both earners and homemakers, limit, at least for
sofie years, their opportunities to become engaged

_ in %uii-éimé'émpiéyﬁéﬁcz Moreover \ 1f adequate -
cnild care services are not available; especially
Eéi the woman whb %é a single head of her household,

the situation becomes more compounded.
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Mr. Chairman, we have described the problems. Today we
- . . ’ -

' -are exploring what steps can be taken as remedies.

‘Ehe méﬁt tmpoftant'stngie factor affééttng women's emﬁio&-

ment ogportunity w111 be. the state of the economy as a wholeb
and it has Ceen the.philosophy of this AdministraEion to promote

f healthy, growingAeconbmy. Support for this philosophy is~

»

.

o
\;} opportunitxes avai;able’{o women. In those instances where
discimination denies equal employment opportunity to wbmen—-

‘ot to ahy ther group proEecEea By the 1aw——strong enforcement

of the laws agaxnst such discrimination is essential. I sefex

to the powerful weapons against diécrimination already written
1nto the statutes. The Equal Pay.Act of 1963, which requires

jial pay for substantially equal work, and whose enactment

/of years: -'Ettie VII Of the Civil F(Ig’h’ti}\'ét of 1964 as amenasd;
{_ which prohibits discrimination of the basis of race; ‘refigio/n;
Ncolor, sex or national origin in hiring, 3ob classification,
‘promotion, compensation, fringe benefits, termination or other
donaitions of employiient; TiEle IX of the Education Afendments

U T N . . - .
of 1972 as amended; whiich prohibits sex dis rxmiﬁatio‘JIn-

programs :gcexvlng Federal financial assistance; the Small

Business Act of 1973 which prohibits the Bmall Buéineaa A&ﬁin-

N

~
3

’
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ot small business concérn and the Equal Credit Opportunity

AGt of 1974 and E.O. 11246 '
Recognizing -that g growing healthy €conomy and strong

. entorcement bf anti-didirimination laws afé essential; we
. comé now to the importance of éﬁpiayaéné ana training programs,
‘especially for thertwo groups ot women we Have mentioned, . v

" women on welfa:e, ana Iong-te:m homemake:s dho seek paId em-

ployment.'

Ks you xnow, the Administ:at{gn s major employment apd

t:aiﬁiﬁé prog:am is provided for In JT?A, cne Job Training :7 .
. AR ; B
Bq:tne:shxp Act. I% Eaaﬁéiafion with your Ccmmxttee, JTPA B

was developed Eé\pfévide low income and low-
777777 s

wi€h job training and relaced assistance. Jos €raining may "
ifcIude activities sich as on-the-job-Eraining; institutional

qz,'ana classroom training, remeaiaI education ana basic hkills
training, and job iéii’ﬁ assistance and.counseling to asslsﬁ
them to move into pe:manent, unsubsidized, good-paying joss.

Since the pfogiam pa:ticula:ly tardets adult reEIpIepts of

Alg to Families with Dependent Children (AFDC), it is expect
R ] - v

that a hign percentage of JTPA trainees will .pe women, many '

of them Bingle mothers. 'ﬁ o

Howeve:, if SEaEe Job T:aining Coo:dinating Councils

and locaI p:Ivate Indust:y Councils (PIC's) are to design

piégiéms that effectively serve women, as ueII as men; women®

-
- . . >

N

\r\

O
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.across the land need to know jusc how Ehe JTE& 5éitveig iysééﬁ

works. From the momget of enactment; the ﬁaijﬁis Bureau ﬁﬁ;i-
cipited tequ’és’ci for technical assfStance frod women's groups

”- B
una.sav the :ansxtion pe:zoo betuéén C%TK ana JTPK as a ‘crucial

txme toz women to be &ctive, td becom& policy make:s or to

seex allies. among men ang women PIC members to sensitiie them

to o fo:funtfﬁs to sérve women under the AGt. Of ptimary

Nponce n is the oppo:tunxsy n%F onIy tnac uOEén be ﬁzatned,

but that, in keeping with the language of tne Act, they have

3 tne oppothptfy to be €cained for upwl:d moblllty and new

[

T ul. earlier tnis yea:, wo:king coope:aclvely witn :espon—‘

“iible i ploymen: and T:aininq Admiant:ation staff, the Women's

JTPA wnich nan‘specxal lxgntttcan e

tion, "Summary and Analysis of the Job Triffing ano Pactnacanip

Act ot .1682 with Selected Provisions ot Inte:est to Inaivxauals

ana G:oupa Conce:ngd about Empl' ment and - T:aininq Oppoxtunitxes

for women' has haa widespr eaﬁ disseminatiop and yse with more
f PR S . . .-
‘than 30,000 request toz coptes. o - :

This information nas a%go been t:ansmittea Ehrgugh bziet—

ings and workshops 1n1t1ated by the Women's Bureau :egiqnal

6iiiéé§ with a :égional team 1nvolv1ng appropriate tede:al,

*|

-—
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. L.
,,,,, - h

state, local and privat sector pnreicxpants.d We hope to

'conduct e such work op in cuch state during this !xscul
IS )
ye&r to ulert leadership w women, Key resource E§Ency lt;tt’

.

and others to the. opportunIﬁIes wnicn may bq avaxlable tQ

women as &;\EEEGIE of JTPA. ; o N

- e .

In aadltion to tncabrtctlngl and uork,nopi‘on the JTPA

tne Bureau u111 tocus on: ;hd‘e po:t >ns Of JTPA related

- to tne QPQCthed tarqet g:oups. Despxce cne teduCQd Federul
e
role lh JTPA, ﬁrovlslons tor tne tederully admlnlsteredrprpqruqs,
k h

~

1:; conixiiuency thn tgcnnxcal assistance and €o test new

~
conccpts to t:aln iolﬂincome womin tor nontradltlonnl and

.

. nq'¢ccnnology joﬁs wnxcn pay well ana which will sgrvo to .,

"1ItE €hem out Af poverc}. ) - .
L, 1

.‘ Js\% Tno women s Bureau does not navc a major role in unmggls-

terihg trulnlng programs. The major roIe Is Indeed Carr}cd

N

By Stute Governors and Private i'&uiffy Councyls in “local

‘
- Servlce Dcli@éty Kiiii 1 cooperntion thn 1ocul elected oftfi-
quIs, anad In ine Depari;éﬁt, §§ EE; Employment and Trnlnxng
,Admtnxstsatlon. .
,,7 Z Nevertheless, one of the Bureau's efforts %6 build the
e ] :
'+ capacity of women. for sel!-sutflclenCy fias been Lts small
bt effective Program Of demonstration 5555;66;. it is abun-
- T B "
"N . i -
. R 7 A
-7 ~
<
' ¥ ?7/
. PO
- - *
R - ’
R o 1
R . S ;
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dantly clear that women, even‘iaﬁ—%ﬁééaé women, ana those

of a similar age group, Skt by no means a monolitic group.

ThHey tind themselves in very Aiffecent §;£uacions; oigen facing

activities, the Bureau has diﬁdﬁitéitia 'ckgi‘tiiié Eﬁ?tﬁitﬁéi

to the issues involved in assisting OEEiéUi aiiiaﬁiﬁéiééa

target groups of women to find jdbs: It has wotked to dpen

broader caceer horlizons ana new nontraditional job options

for ibG-iﬁtéﬁé-iﬁﬁéﬁ, 966£§ ana ﬁiidfi ;6555, rural woren, 7
. ;

minority women, women oftfenders and oOther disaavantaged groups.

- Aﬁéﬁé the éréé:ams :ecenfiy impiémenééé Ey fﬁé women's>Burean

are not a service delivery system i{r» themSelves. They serve
‘to test new concepts and develop models which 166al CORMBUHIEIes
We would now like to highlight a few of the Women's Bureau
* programs. which are addressing the needs of poverty-stricken
wOmelts |
:

’

ennesses - Tombigbee Waterway Construction Project i
¥ the Women's Bureau concern for the low sconomic status
" :
ot §66tﬁétﬁ/}util women prompted the Bureau to funa, through
-

3

O
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its Atlanta regional office, a cooperative

'iézté'ﬁ of women in ESBQE;GEEiSn

%

-with the Tennessee - Tomblgbee _Waterway.

-'-‘E§ ca::y oqt epecxal out:eacn to vomeo and tp coordinate ultnf“

unan

'

e

etté:fs. - -

i‘ As ; girect result of tnxs out:eecn,

[

: 'tne rede:al 55&1& toﬂ

-

ful retention metbobs-ueg? edopted by, dt:ectly uo:k(ng with

- T [y -‘:"‘

the unions ana the [

and retention ra
-

place uomen in’ tnese non::adltlonal jobs alonq tye T

Tohbxgbbe watecqhy.u ru. connt:uctlon of- tne Tenn-Ten Wlte:uay

ifto:dgq :u:gl uoppn-toz;tne tl:st time, an oppo:tunity to

- ®nter ih’e-'r'iaﬁ'tiiai_t,iaﬁii_ Construction workforce ini a Very

péiIEIv: manﬁ T.

Th:ougn tne epecxallzed t:alning etto:ts, _women became -

.

 more enthuslastic and dete:mined to excel in tbel: skill or

cratt a:ea in order to get tnq job ana cnange thkir . econonlc

. statue. Even though the jobs were unatE:

ana Ehe houri Iong, Ene pay was good ana Eﬁe supporfive séarvices

necessa:y !o: employment ue:e provided.

Al

e
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p:oject ‘to 1nc: ase

wo:k connected

'cént:ncto:s and gdvekpment and communlty based o:ganI-

recru IEient, Ezatnxng and placement

temals smployment’

"éOﬁiciqgcton;

}

e nessee-

active and un!amllll{;
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care centers to aechop Eh. much ngedcd lcrvlco 80 necessary

to women in conlttuction who-. work otten thulthl long hours

‘.

of comuutlng.

An experimental tranaportation Program; set ap along

the Tenn-TOm waéiiiiy in an lt:cmpc to reduce worker ablchOeism
and tardiness overall, aluo proved to be-a successf .tojec:.

The program was expanded to include rides for women. This

was a poaitive apptoach to solving the problam of the rural

conlﬁtﬁéflon wotket By tenovtng a birttor for the dlaadvantaged.
-

It was a auppo:t IY em for women because van pooll po:mlttea

significant savings and provided an opportunity for women
who could not afford to live away £com home Quring Ene week.
This ttanspottation secvice, Provided in partnership witn

the Teamstars Union, Tenn-Tom Contractors; TVA; the Corps

: ot Engineers and the local PIC; was carried out with minimal

Pederal intervention. A ;ﬁﬁﬁaitiii'ﬁitiﬁii among the women
was also created which developed "blg sistsec” relationships

that helpad the women COPE with work related problems. .

1

women In Nonttaditlonal Cateets - WINEC .

One of five achool-to-work ptojects diﬁbﬁittitid-ﬁy the

. -
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_(WINC): The WINC € concopt is bancd on :ho p:omt-o that women
must, if they are to escape povc:ty nnd achieve .conomic oquality
and iibﬁkit}, prepare for and enter occupations which pay

‘sdequgte incomes:. An emphasis I8 placed on nontraditional
EiEii;:\Q,caulo most of the better paying jobs are held by

males and are, therefore, nontraditional for women. More

The focus of the nchool- o-work transition: p:oject- is
to demonstrate two balic Women's Bureau oé}octivcl. One is

to o'cou(ago young women to think soriously about the fact

Young women need to know what kinds of

training and education are néé&&&;iai different jobs and what
the pay-offs will be in the future in terms of naving a job
that they like and that offers good earnings and benefits.

'Séééﬁa, ii the promoEIon o! ééé?iiifive :eIaEIon-hIps among

those entities that 1mpact on the preparation"ot young women

l for meaningtul employment.

The HINC model incorporates three’' key elements of a tran-

- sition model: . ’ oo ,‘

1: T?iiﬁiﬁq 6f school SEarf to;become awaro 5! the

neea for nansraditionar career planning'and»bow Y

ia .
[
e

.
2
[y
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occupational choica may aftace Ii!ntima ca:ningn

A

potontialp

2. Clana:oom inatruction to p:ovide atudents with occu-
( anIonaI and Iaﬁo: markat Ih!o:maElon; and -

3. Nont:aditional job cxplo:ntton tn the communiij:

The o:ganization that developed and demonatrated the

WINC program in Portland, Oregon undar Gontract with the Women's
But&aq pfaviéaa s éaiiiéﬁiﬁﬁ that has been wall tecelved by

used to implnmnnt the wINc modal onc0u:age lchool systnmn

to institutionalize the concept of nontraditional careers

GI'

in Eneif rag
Q

EiJi’EiEi&

nelp them to escape welfare and poﬁe:ty.
To date workshops have been conducted in Atlanta; Chicago;
Dallas and Scottadale (Arizona), and nearly one hundred repre-

sentatives ! iéhool districts and, state boa:as of education

o
] pa:tictp d In iddIEIon, iﬁiéIaI wo:kshopa !o: Amer ican

Indian educators from seventeen acsces and to: Job CO:pa start
ot the New Yo:k :agion have baan nald In each wo:ksnop thé

WINC concept and curriculum received enthusiastic endo:aemant
and generated plans to: implemqntation of the program by many

of the repiésentafiv&é
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t
Emﬁ%eyc{-Sponuorca ChIId Care

As mora motheru ot Efeschool children In this country
iﬁéer the labor markcc, the need for child care is increasing.

At present, half of all chilaren between the ages of 3 and

5 have mothers in the workforce. By 1990, projections show
two-thirds- ot chc mochcrl of children under 6 ysars of age
wiIl ba working and three- tourchs o! Ewo-pitenc families will ,

have-boch parents at work: T ;

" The nead of workIng parents tor affordable, tiliiSié

quality EﬁIIdc:rc is a growing societal as chI as a woriﬁiié;

concern. At the same time, the demand tor work-r. in this,

fialg greatly exceeds the supply of ghalified personnel.

There is also a growing awaceness of the neads for bafore

shd after SCHGGL care; an area that is waiting Eor crea tivae

soluclona aE the community leveLﬁ;
_ For low-income women, child care is a major concern.
The upward mebility, and earning pgfenctal of such women can.
readlly be disrupted by the PIo oblems of inadequate child Citag
- Their ability to Eunction successfully® in their multipld rolas

of homemaESng, chIId rearing and contributing to the economtc
sEaBIIIEy ot ;he tamxly requlrel,"ac the leasE, iiciblxshing
an alternative to tha full-time care ana supervision of thef

cnilaren.
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Durlng Pl:c;l Year 1982, che Buteau embatked on an initia-

tiva\to encourage employer-sponaored child care at the national

_,and. regxonal ofticn lovqls. Of parEIcuIar reIevance Eo yomen E

S

in poverfy, Ehe Buféiu jctnéd wtcn chc Rockefeller Fouﬂiation

“in a program to proviae }ob training ana placement for aisaa-

vangaged single heaas of households by'tundlng four community
basea organizations ‘to demonstrate iffittiﬁé techniques for
providing employer-sponsored child cate services €o éhis cltent

5;6&6. In aadition; each o! the organizations were tot iii

address the special labor market barriers confronting single

heads 6£ héﬁiihbiaix -(2) incr.ase ‘the awareness of the business

.

1]
[o]
=]
=]
=
=1
-
(3
v
m
ol
™
=
o
ol
N
-~
L]
Ql
”m
[ ]}
o]
"o
ﬂ
'U\
[l
or
>
Bi
ol
2
m
[¢]
-]
o]
o
"
[.]
-]
m
-
2
il
n
ol
§
=4
(]}
o
[}
|

bxlxties; ana (3) aadress both the employment and cniIa-care

.neeas of the female headed family.
~

.

~

Project IDEA: Individual Development and Entrepreneurial

ﬁéfi@ifiii '
Some of the most impoverishea women in the Unitea States

,,,,,,,,,,, [

are living in rural Hississippi.' In an etfort to addr;ss
tne needs of this target group, the Women's Bureau tunded
Coahoma Junior COllege, in CIarksdale, Hississippi, to provide -

co mino:icy yomen wno maintain tamilies. The projecc has
-

assisted about 50 Hississippi Delta women, who are 35 ye;ts

|
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The project is an examplexgt a pa::ne:snip ettoruvbgtwfrfﬂﬂ
che Fedéiil gove:nmenc and educ%cional 1nsc1cucxons to pre

economlcally disadvanbaged pe:aong’co encer Ene jqb ma

'mencvskills, and whc hhye a nign rate ‘of - illiceracy and may

be’ axspxaced farm workers. The women are gaining basic skIIIsJ'K

‘<cra1n1ng in such areas as consc:uccion ‘masongy, wéIdIng, car—

pentry, Eﬁttibtiﬁéutiii skills, law enforcement; and pa:ameulcf
o

tecnnology.

Through non-federal funds Sdé as "a supportive service

a

ovia

L ]]
n
n
o
N
[o]

‘for the women, Child care and bas EtiﬁéﬁéttiﬁiE””

quring the day and evening enabling the  women t56 attend czaanng.
Among the 50 biitiéiﬁiﬁEE; one-third are continuing their .

e = S

training and schooling; approximately one-third were plac:d

if sumfier jobs and one-third were placed in regular jobs.

WB Natlonal aeBAFa%ff¥alent BanR IniciaEive

eaiaﬁe saﬁks; aag 653&6Ei6£ of this aae1a;s _initiative was




K _ o . éé ‘ .. _. '.n_

ptivete secto: employmenE By (!3 mektng them aware of the:

'Mo:eove: .participants were esaisted Ln preparing job :esumee'
. ool L
and were copunselea on how to :espond in inte:view situations. '

High Technoiogy Training for Single Heads of Households
The. High Technology Tralning-for Single Heads of Households

Project operated by the Washington Community Collége District
17, demonstrated the use of community colleges as training -
:esou:ce I%.p:ovide sho:t—te:m job-ready sktlls for the high

technology indust:y,. 'I‘hirty women were t:aInea In ;iv occa-

*

5 mic:op:ocesslng, and eIeotrancs essembly., Three ot tne five

\‘p:og:ems, tollowing speo1a1~cu::1cula adopted from teguIe:
College course offe:ings. 'rhe Communtty CoIIege did the :e- '

PR éiuitment, oiIénteEion, suppo:t skills t:eining, counseling,
k) . .

ano jab aevei5§ie5£ ee:vic s. S
* 0 Pa:r.icipents we:e sin 1e he?ds of households with one

‘:o‘ three dependents. The me ":Ity weére rec erIﬁg pﬁisi;ié essxs-v

‘tance, unemployment -5eRefles; or social security. All were

[ AP : f R A ‘.;?“”

w1

_ _ ; B - v“‘f 4 _’éi%i_ :_. ,_..\I.-d,

el O—Ri——H o - e
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fow income. Each had either

certificate. Over half were b

kN

auppotc 2toup acciv;cies aﬁa olfc:Ing ohgoIng coun eIIng -] i- L
vtces. -

‘of life skills, ael!-esceem/sasetciveneas, and job seeking

nkills ctaining deslgned to enhante employabilicy and teconcian

_iﬁ 3oba..

Thi projece ettqui:;:y demonaftafed Ehe !iiiIBIIIEy

of shpri&cetm (6 morths) mmunicy colfgge ctaining as a means
of xncteaaing c?e emplogablltty pt low income, temale_heads

ot households. ﬁﬁiii—biitltlbihti in these eaaaaﬁiaa étaétaaa

abixlty; K few problems associacad with heavy course loads,
which were resalved cq:ough intectvention by ipsctuccots and
‘pacticipant counseling.: Overall, tﬁé‘éiihgttiiﬁihé approach
worked very well and 1is teplicable.

_ \
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* Small Businéii IntEtsclve of chQAWemeﬂLs Bureau

The- Women's Bureau has long been InEeEésEed in entrepre-

neurial SEESEEQEiEiEE as a means for heIplng women dove Erom -

the home to the Jotktorca: 1In this line, we have been and

wiil continoé €6 work with the Office of Women pusiness Owner-_ 7

¥

ship In Ene Small Business Administration t5 encourage and

facilitate Duslness ownership as & viablle career option. for

Tvo specitic prOjeccs which were funded by the Women's

Bureau to sart women become entrepreneurs ares
i T
Start on Success {508) Program SR D

{ o
) The Door, Opener O:gan!zaclon in Mason City, Iowa c:aﬁked

low=-income aiipliced nomemage:s ‘and mature women {ii 6rzganization
and @EHEQEEGHE akills necessary for opeE:;Ing £beir own busi-
nesses. Creation of new Bﬁiihééééi ana iVéntﬁal employment
opportunities for other women wete rclacea goals. fﬁii project
reached almoat 100 women. . P '

[8

Displaééa HOmemake:s P:gg

Unde: contract with the Hireaa, the Dtsplaced BomeEaEE:s

Necuo:k, Inc. developed a 'how—Eo' manual on funding alter—
natives for displaced homemaker program that focused on entre-
ptaheutial apciaﬁs; éﬁéﬂ as home health cata saiiﬁsases;

features: (1) the identification of the cypes of businesses
N >

.
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. 1iKely to succesd in a given community; (2) the ptiparatiox\

of business pI naj (3) the Ylnanclng o! new Euslnesaee uith

,_partlcular reterence to resources aveiIabIe to non—prottt o
groups; and“ (4) the aevelopment of cash-flow projectiona tor
new businesses which will employ aiapiacaa homemakers. The
manual is only one of many klnae'oi technical assistance.the

network has prsvtded to homemakers who ﬁéid heIp In making

the transition to paia employment.

Mr. Chairman, we have presented none ot these amall-Bcale
A
experiments as a panacea. Many break nzw ground ' in aadressing

vary,diiiiéﬁit proSieai;‘Sut we are stllL in the process ot -
evaluating the d1verse approaches to determine wﬁich haVQ

the best potential for replication. We will be plelsed to

provide ‘more information at a later date. We also de net
. viaw these Drojects as & subsltute for sustained efforts at

Buiioing s str ong éé nomy nor !or !reelng the uorEplace of

dxscriminatlon. Nevertheless, we beIIEVe tnat such InnoOations,
Gk and also such creative programs as gnose gou will hear aboué '
" from orgaanatxons on the panel that will follow th{g morning;
ate vitally needed. They brovide new information and insight

3. ano may 1ndeed provIae a 5asis for broader scale tuture plannlng
*- —

and pollcy mak!ng.

This concluaes my remarks. I appreciate the opportuntty

- to appear before tnis Commlttee and would be pleased to respond

t0 any guestions you may haVeZp- - .

' . -
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_.ent upon pu

Well: thank vou: We appreciate the exeallant tess

_The €CHAIRMAN:
timony. Of course, we will put that complete testimony in the
record as though fully-delivered. S S

How do you identily displaced hoiniemakers? How many of them
are there in the United States; and what definition do we use to
make that determination? - - - ¢ ¢ - .z

Dr. ALexanpen. “Displaced=hpmemakers™ is a descriptive terin
which is applied to womeén ‘who have not worked in-the labor force

. for u substantial number.of years, but:for those years they have

provided scrvices, unpaid,;in the honie’ for their family nienibers:
They have been dependefit upon the income of their -husbands,
their spouses; gr some tamily member, or they have been depend-

"""""" © iissistanice or they have béen receiving 'such assist-
nt of dependent children. in the home. They are un:

L ance on accou e home. u
employed. They are experiencing difficulty in obtaiging or upgrad-
. - . - v .

1z employment. . e S S
These worien have basically lost their husbands throagh divorce;

abandonment; ‘or. widowhood; and now: find themselves_confronted

_. with the world of work. It is very difficult for us to determine ex-

actly: how many.women theré are irj.this category, but according to
the latest daga that we have,”in 1976 there were over 4 niillion
women in this category. : '
_ The Cnainman. How doesithe

tivities. with other Department of Labor functions and with other

Federal ;igé,iit;iés,;is,well?‘ﬁt_x;you ever, for instance; undertake joint

projects to resolve these difficulties? 3

Dr. ALEXANDER. Yes; we do. We have a very strong secretarial’

order which has been issued by the Secretary-of Labor directipg
that all departments within the Department. coordinate with us.on
any activities involving women imithe labor force. All legislation
must be reviewed by the Department of Labor for its impact on
women in, the labor force: We work very closely with all depart-

ments, especially the Employment and Training Administration.

Additionally, we meet periodically with other agencies within the”

Federal Government and coordinate some of our activities involy-

‘g women. In the, past and presently we have worked on inter-.

agency agreements with other agencies within the Department. .
~ The CrairmaN. I see. Does the Emiployment Service have "the
ability. as weH as the mandate, to _make appropriate evaluations
and referrals to self-help programs for displaced homemakers?

Dr. ALEXANDER. We would have to get that answer for you and

provide-u responsg.. . -

“Thel.CtialrMAN, Now in 1980 a GAO report found that the Em-
ployment Service generally. referred women into traditional female

occupations; and they also found that these traditional female occu-:

pations generally ipay lower wages, which also makes it more diffi-

“cult for-individual:women to support their families. Has this situa-

tion changed as of the eighties?

Dr. ALEXANDEE, We cannot respond directly for you insofar. as

the Eniployment Service is concerned: We would be vety -pleased to-
provide some irfformation for you in writing:However, I would like .

to apprise you"of some of the activities thaf the Wogen's Bureau

v

has been involved Ny. . g0 R
: : . . "A’,'?X':” - . R
. R .
. BRI . - ~ 3 .
S ’ ' . ” f3 ? -
g : S A '
SRy A : .

does e Women’s Bureau coordinate its ac-

or
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ments for you in response to that question\ - .
The CHaikMAN. If you could do that, I thmk lt would be helpful

E

pu-nhcothp workshom to ucquumt thes(' peop le w1th the advan-

tages of movm;, these_women into apprenticeship-type occupations ;
- where the pay is good, the wonen .are capuhle of doing the work,

and hopefully being able to introduce more.4vomen intoys careegs

-that would lead them out of the dead end, low- -puying fermule occu-
pations that women have actively been involved in.

Additionally, as 1 described in my testimony we have creuted u
curriculum for women in nontraditional careers;;Already we have
demonstrated this curriculun. in\several regions around the coun-
try. 1t has becén very . successful. We will continue this effort
throughout fiscul yeur ‘)bijt This carriculum was developed for us
by a laboratory in Portland. Oreg.*)nd it introduces the notion Qt})
young women. that they are indeed tapable of moving into some of
the nontraditional occupations whigh pay well, which give theth
soll sat'*l' ctmn in their own_career deveiopment xmd lead them

’Ihc (‘MAIRMAN Thank you.
W””ld you speculute on the reasons more States are not partlél-
paimg in_the WIN _demonsiration programs; which provide States
LLh gre(iter ﬂexlblllty w1th xegard to program design? _
eﬁ\to get some written com-

Now; Stute participation in the AFDC-UP. program, which per-
mits States to experiment with elimination’ of the AFDC eligibility

requirement. that the futher be out of the home; has also been de-
clining. Do you have any reason for this? Can you glw us any rea-

sons why you think this is so?

_Dr ALEXANDER. We will get some mformatlon for you, agam
~ The CHalrRMAN. All right. Do you know the proportion WIN
funds that supplement AFDC support payments as oppofed to
funds expendetfon training or education for the re01p1ent"

Dr. ALexaNDER. We will get that information for you.

The CHAIRMAN OK A 1‘)82 GAO report states that apgroxn ag

centage do not’ purticipate; even though they are requlred to regis-
ter? ‘

Dr. ALEXANDER: Again;: we will get that mformatlon for you in
writing.

The Ciiairman. All right. fve would lnke to build this record: if
we wotuld like all this information.

Dr. ALEXANDER. Yes. _

The CuairmAN. Has the Women' s Bureau considered Speclﬁc dc-
tlons to help women atoid poverty in the first instance?

ALEXANDER. Th%;xgh our .work in our WINC program we

thmk that we will be able to help young women move in_to €
satlsfymg careers that will provide them with an excellent care

EO &
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" cont of which are women?

® 35 i
bise o thit they will be able to remain in the work force for long
perivds of time: Also; our work in apprenticeship should help to .
avoid Sonmwe of the poverty. that women are coiifronted with very
eitrly in life; S o ettt

The CHAIRMAN. What kind of subsidized dependent care. iy vvail:.

s . .
3 »

~able for single_heads of houscholds involved in training programs,-

aund what kind of unsubsidized cure is uvailable for women who
have returned to the labor force? e
Dr. ALEXANDER. Well, we are working very closely under the Job

Training Partnership Act and, as you know_ through all the work
thit your committee did on the development of this act; that pro-
gram is designed to service two thrget groups, one being recipients
of AFDC, 79 percent of which are women, and atso youth; 53 per-

~ We ure working .very carefully_and very closely with our_ State.
coordinating agencies te help to familiarize these groups with the
work; the terms of the law; the fact that the. targét groups to be
serviced are women. We also want to be able-to use some of our
demounstration projects to assist these State coordinating agencies
and private industry councils in developing programs that will be
appropriate to women, to help rémove them from some of the eco-.
nomic barriers they are encountering. - TR
The Cuarrman. OK. Ras the Women’s Bureau explored alterna- -
tive work arrangements, such as flextime or jobsharing; to accom-
modute AFDC recipients with. small children. as an. incentive for -
their seeking work? - S S
Dr. ALEXaNDER. Yes; very much so. We ‘are strong proponents of
the alternitive work pattepns for women. - . . % . .o

_ The CHalkMans OR. What has the administration of the
Women's Bureau specifically done to encourangatev‘ sector ini-.
tiatives? e AL g

~ Dr, ALexaNDER. We are working on several fronts. One; asAe-
scribed in my testimony, one of our major efforts is employepfspong
sored child care. We are working with the Rockefeller Foupdation
to demonstrate how child care can be sponsored for women/who are

_involved in job training programs. ;

"We are also working with cogportions arbund the country to ac-
guaint them with<te tax benefits that will accrue to them- when
they sponsor employer-sponsored child care centers; the benefits; -

. the bernefits that accru® to their working women whengthese cen-

ters are so established. We are working very closely with the Office
of Private Sector Injtiatives and the White House to promote meet-
ings with chief executive officers to encourage them to sponsor
child cark activities. _ . i -

We afe also working with some of the major corporations in en-

“couraging. them to_hire women and offer and encourage .upward

nmiobility; ‘the opportunties for womnen  who become. involved 'ini cor-
porations, and move womern into better paying jobs. . o '
_The CHairman. That’s great. Lo what extent does substance
abuse prevent womein who are in tyansition from participating suc-
cessfully in training programs; obtaining or reobtaining employ-

_ . .
,,,,,,,,,,,,

Dr. ALEXANDER. We have no.facts on that, Mr. Chairman.. How-
ever, we would be very happy to see if)'some of the other aggncies
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i the Federal Governinent ido have that informution and provide
vou-with®ich inlormations ' v ‘ )

)

_The CuAmmaNn. Thank you. Dri. Alexunder; has the “Women's . . <

Bureau been following the congressional dction on high technol- -

Ofy? :

2D Avkxanoer: Very closely: yes, -

The; Chann . '
that young girls und. 'women_ure trained equitably for high-tech

“Jobs with a future? What. problems do you foresee for women in the

transition to a more technologicully oriented workplace?

__Dr. ALExANDER. We know that one out of three displaced work- .
ers qr. dislocated workers is going to be u women. We-also know.?
that this issue has not been highlighted 2 grent deal. Our Women's
Bureau has contracted. with ‘the Nationul Academy of Sciences to
look it this problem. What is the State of the art? What do we
know? What is occurring? We are ‘doing resesrch to try to deter-
mine which public policy matters: need to be considered in the
future: - o o ,

We have also contricted to hiive some research doné on the dislo-
cated:worker. Who are they? What are.their needs? What needs to
be_done? What public policy positions need to be taken in order to

- help some of these women: because we know._thut it is high technol-

ogy which is causing muny workers to be dislocated and that the

- transitions are occurring in -the servéce sector; the area in which

large numbers of women are employed. T
_Additionally. some of our demonstration projects have addressed

moving women into” high technology areas and teaching them,

working with them, giving them job training:in that area: We have
worked with a commiunity college in the State of Wis whgton to
provide high technology training with low-income women. We have
also_done similar. work_in South Cirolina through some of our
small demonstration projects. ¢ o
We are very actively working in this area. We are following the
work which is being done by Congress. We want to work very close-
Iy with our schools and the eddcational institutions to insure that:

women will receive training in the sciences and some of the high
technology areas so that they will be adequately. prepared to move
into somie of the new jobs thiat are going to be created in the
futire. ) ‘ - . i
‘The CHAIRMAN: Thuank you. , - .
We will turn to Senator Pell at this time. . ; e

Senator Peris Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. . N
Whit percentiige, of the réSources of the Women's Bureau is de-

voted to displaced homemakers; roughly? :

T Tl W IR - ,,,,’)1,,’, b T
CHAIRMAN. What should this committee. consider to msyre:

v

- Dr. ALkxANpER. We cainnot give you a percentage, but over the

last vear we put——_ o -
- Senator PrrL. Well, what portion? Is it a quarter?
_Dr. ALEXANDER [continuing]. In hard dollars; we put $150,000 in

the Displuced Homemuakers Network:
Senator PELt, What is your totat amount of——

Women's Bureau,that goes to help displacéd homemakers?

A

Dr. Avexanper: The total amount of our funding for project dol= ..
- lars was $1.2 million. I . s Do e
_ Senator PeLr. What is the proportion of money that goes to .gh'e;,_‘

r

'y

-
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Dl ’\Al EXANDER. W(- would ha\e to calculate thaﬁ foryou
__ Senuator Prrr. Well, just do it roughly: If you are the head of the
Women’s Bureau you must have a feeling for that. Is it half, a
quarter? KX
Dr. APEXANDER. Well we uould say roughly—no“not that much
Senator PerL. Is it g tenth? TR
Dr: ALEXANDER. About 10 pagfent, rough}y About 10 percent a
Senator pm ~About 10 pe ent of the resources: Now is that
prOJected for the future?
Dr. ALExaNDER. When we begm sto figure in staﬁ time and sala- s
rlea. the needs. the growing number of these ~women, I am sure

ﬂe,gt somesincrease. |
- ~ Senator Pk, Surely the staff tlme is mcluded in the dollars that

are involved?, In other words, the staff is the same, so ig the total
. eniphiisis poing .up, staying static, or going down, prof@rtionately
‘\ntb other C(Ctl\ltles in the Womens Bureau’ e
: Scnator PPI,!,; "You would? I don’t quite understand - .your pomt
- heré¢, of eranking in staff time. Naturally staff time is cranked ifi. I
am pmd whatever it 5—$60,080.or $76;000 a year—to be a Senator.

That is me. That is what it costs. Maybe it is too much, maybe it is

too little; but that i§ what it costs the taxpayer: I don’t understand
that you can separate staff time from progrdms Is that what you
are saying? _ “
Dr. ALEXANDER. We are trymg to service, Senator a very._ large
number of groups around the country: As you know, we .have onty
_ 79 full-time staff,
;. Semator Peui: nght
"~ Dr. ALEXANDER; This staﬂ is dnlded, among the natlonal offfcg?as
well us 107kegional offices located around the country® "Varions staff
do mnou@zobs We do multiple jobs there inthe %"_xreau We work .
very hurd; as u swhole; in order to "ccompllsh the
. bé taken under con51deratlon .
The figare of 3150000 which. I_have given you is in terms of
pmjuﬁdollgrs which are utilized by the Natlonﬁl Displaced Home-
~ muakers: Network: [t .would be'very difficult for me to say. to you
that yos, I use ond fullitime staft only: tg work with the. displpced
home 1’1k(~rs bccause the work thdt we- do wnth dlsﬁiaced -home-

ork that has to

~

: Wum(-n s BUIGJU to accompllsh the gaal ot working with them
Senator L. "Then vou have a contract with the network?
Dr: AtefANDER:. Yes, wedo. . v i
Senator PELL. Are you' sceking to increase thdt contra(,t to di- -
i minish that contruet; or hold it tic?
Dr, Anxw\lﬁl- R. 'W¢ arc¢ in ﬁ§ Process | naw. of workmg with the
[)1&&? ed Hpmemdkms to define gew ;program directibn; amt also
to 1 the ishés of the Longrcsﬁlondl decision that fu ading
shud‘ld ¥, m(ﬁn&cd to the l)lsphcc-d Homemakers Network.
- Se ‘nator PeLL, Thereforeyare you S( ekmg to increase the fundmg
hnld 11 or u-duu' it? Lo S

;~w.4 Al
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= ~finding that maybe we would need more dollars or fewer:
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38

Dr. ALexANbin As ‘directed by Congress the dollar amount

Homenmkers Ne‘twork in terms 6f dollars

lieve;

Dr. AnxANDER Yes. ) .

Senator PELL. It wasn’t administration issued. What ‘is your re-
quest in the administration—to keep that amount static, to raise it,
‘or to lower it?

Dr. AtexaNper: We currently have not: come up w1th a dollar

amount yet. because we are stitl working with the displaced ‘home-

mukers in order to define the type of program that we are going to
establish with them Once_that program is defined, then we can
calculate the,dollar amount ‘reéquest. I would hate to subscribe to a

'hg_,ure ‘and tot‘(md Qurselves\lodkéd into'a dollar a.mour{’t figure; and

Sollars ifi

order to implement a program that would. adequately seryvice the
needs of the displaced homemakers around the country.

_ Senator PeirL: I am not sure you have answered’my questlon orl

Tiad have nmissed the answer, but are.you. pressihg for mcréaééd re-

sources poing mto thxs program static as it 1s or reduced re-..
~sources”? L

 Dr. ALEXANDER. Well, we certainly areht lookmg for fewer
funds. We want an adequate program, Senator Pell;” which will

am \erv sympdthetxc to this population group and I certainly do
want to work very. very closely with the Displaced Homemakers
Network to come up with the best possible program that we p0551—
bly can develop in order to service this population need.

Sondtor Prit.yWell, why was it that Congress had to specnfy what
vou would spend in this; rather than you taking the initiative in it?

Dr. Ai.kxANDER. | didn't hear the rest of that, Senator.

.whlch wiis requested wiis $150,000 which would go,to the Dlsplaced 7

. service_the needs of the dlsplaced h,omemakers We are not at a-
‘ pomt n the plannlng process. now. whereby we: can. apply d dol'tar _

Senator Prri: Why s it that Gongréss had to  specify the

cameunt? It wag.a Longr(jsslonal directivé which-you are carrying

out: I @m’ curious’ why it is.that Congresa had to set._forth the
ioney for the network=I think it was $150,000, you sald-—rather
4

thiin vou taking the initiative and asking forit: 4 _
Dr. ALEXANDER. In-th¢ Women'’s Bureau, Senato-r Pell We do not

eration and ﬁiiids (rom the hmployment ang’Training Administra-
frigy undertake in the

huave a line item for project funding. We are- Tt;pe dent upon .coop- .

-jon. I)u you thlnk tlmt the Netwoxk (undmg is about rlght as it is;

should it be increased, ortshould it be decreased? Just glve me a
one-word answer if you cin:

- Dr. ALexanNpekR. When th(_}_‘pl in is dovelopod I w1|l have an.
answer for yvou: zind 1 wouald like to request the right to provide a
response to you in writing as soon as we have developed a plan. We
are in the process; as I indicuted

P
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Senator PELL. §urely——you are Dlrector of the,Womens

Bureau——you miust have a view on thls, and this is what these

o

hearings are. for; an exchange of views. .= - .
Dr. ALEXANDER. However, T also need to. satlsfy the needs of the
displiced homemakers as well as the Department, to make a re-
.quest tor funds and ta came up With an adequate program which
will service this populatlon group: I am very sympathetlc to the
needs of this group..
Senator PELL. What kmd of Jobs are you preparing women for?
Pr. ALExANDER. We are preparing women, through some of our

demonstratlon prOJects, to move into some_ of the hlgh technology

the past; for some of the. JObS th will utilize some of the new

office equipment ‘which is' being designed and_ developed; and

through some of the demonstration. projects we are demonstrating
-how such ;projects. can_be developed and prepared to move women

E ifito the work force or to upgrade women.

Senator' Perr: Was your Bureau involved at all in developlng the ;

we were
: ) hen, why is there no merition in the regula-
tioris of dlsplaced homemakers" -

Dr. ArLexannper. They are one of the support services. They are
‘mentioned in that dct.

Senator Perr: In the regulations themselves?

Dr. ALEXANDER. | am not sure about the regulatlons but 1 know
inthe—— _  ___ __ .

regulatlons for the Jo%Training Act?

.. Senator PeLL. Well, you rhtiét be,_lf you run- the Womens
Bureau.
Dr. ALEXANDER [contmumg,] In the act ltself they are mentioned.

Senitor PeLL. Of course, they are. The act is what is. passed by
Congress. | am trying to find out what the initiative is. I am not
faulting Congress, because there are many things we can fault Con-

gress for all of us; but in this case what I am trying to is what tha

~ Women's Bureau has done, and in that regard why is there no
mention. 01 displaced homemakers in the regulatlons" You have no
responslblhty for what we pass in -Corigress, §o that is immaterial.
It is in the act. Why is it not in the regulatnons’*‘ .

Dr. ALkxAanNDER. Well, the regulations narrow the ac
ulation groups to be serviced, ‘and they prov1de rather broad pa-
rameters in which we ¢an operate.

Setiator Peii. I think, frankly, you have narrowed it down from
the. congxesslonal intent, We have homemakers, dlsplaced home-
nuikers, in the dct and there is no méntion of them in the regula-
tions: It would seem to me; again; that there is kind of an under-
currenit of lick of enthisiasm for this program, which is what [ am
trying to bring out here, that ex1sts in the executive branch.

Dr. ALexanpir. Well, we are very pleased to work wlth the dis-
pluced homemakers:.

Senator PELL. Woll why are. they not mentloned in the regula-

tions? l’l(ulsvou)uld you give me the answer?

”‘ f <
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Dr. Atexanoer: Well; wr)would have to consult with the Em-
plo_l,ment Trammg Admlmbtratlon in order to get a response for
you on that A

placed homemal\ers certamly do need to be serv1ced They dre a
large proportlon of our populatlon along w1th 'so many other

Sendtor PELL. Well; I would suggest to you that it might be good
to include a specific reference to them in your regulations.

Dr ALEXANDER. We will take that tmder consideration: Thank

you.
Senator Perr: That is realiy atl Ihave I don't find the witness as

specific in her responses as I would like, but I think this is an im-

portant hearing and I wish you well, M¥. Chairman. Tha‘ﬁk you:

I‘hc (HA!RMAN Well ‘thank you;. Senator Pell

the Dlsphxced Homemakers Network. As I understand it, you have
taken some steps to carry this out. It is my understandmg that you
and your staff are in discussions with® the staff of the Displaced
Homemakers Network to plan the types of services .that the net-
work can provide to the State— and local-funded prggram providers.
Is that correct? .

Dr. ALEXANDER. Yes.

_ The CHAIRMAN. OK; and that is particularly as it works or re-
lates to the Job Training Partnership Act; which you have been.
calling JTPA. -

Dr. ALEXANDER. Th@ﬁ IS correct.

The CuairMan. Now, as I understand it; as soon as the details
are worked out, the network program is going to continue as deter-
mined by Congress; and that has been your position on this matter:

Dr. ALEXANDER. Yes, it is.

The CHaikman: Well, 1 am a _strong supporter of that: I know
that it is ‘hung up at OMB, and [ think OMB has to get going and
do something aboat it; but we in Congress have to do our share too:
In other words, we can’t just expect you, as an_administrator in_the
bureaucricy, to resolve all these problems when you have other,
conflicting difficulties as well. *

I want to thank you for being, here: 1 thmk your testlmony has
been excellent. Frankly, ‘it has been very helpful to us to under-
stand these whole different sets of issues better on this committee.
We really appreciate your tiking time to be heres

[ hope tharwlth regard to those questions I asked that you feel

+ou have to pupply the information, and that you will de that as
soun. a8 possfble s0 that we can coordinate and assimilate that in-
formation for our purposes as a committee.

I)r m EXANDER. Ih(mk you S(-n;itor Hatch‘ ;i'n’d I want to th‘mk

_ morning: . . ; . .

/
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Senator Pell, T want to also thank you for ydur questions, :
will be happy to fully respond in writing to any questions that you

ir questions, and T - :-

.max;h"air‘e“thait I was unable to provide‘the responses for this morn- .

AN

Senator Pecr: Thank you. . .~ . N
~ [Responses of Dr. Alexander to questions submitted by Senator o
H:tch and Senator Pell follow:] S S

LY
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Offica of ina' é&éiéiﬁr{y

N - women's Bureau . . R N
N RPC I - - Washington. D C 20210 - o
Aeply to the Altention o DLA . ) ’ ; tooe
. N ’ 1y : a
CER Cwem , v
FEB 31984 . . X -
. . . o,
» . e )
B ' - . _ :
Hadorable Orrin G. Hatch .
Chairman, Ccmvu.ttee on ‘ o ;
e -- Labor-and Human Resources e " . . . - b
nited States Senate. . E_— . N "
) . Washington, D.C. 20510 I . N L

. . '
'mls ll_tter pmy,x,des mfurmat_lgn you rquestmt you: Nmza:be:;bgan.ng <
mwm’enmtranx‘m,quesumsymlaterprwxdedtousinwriting .
In a nuiber of instances the primary saxroesofdatammoﬂar .
agencies both inside and outside the Department of labgr, and wé have .
saught their help in respondind, £0 fhe exXtent fhat infodfation s | .
available.  The Brployment and Training Administration has, de\/elq::éd e
mfomatlonmrcsponsetoquesuons;mdmxghaevm 'meresponses T
are as follows: .

. ,1,.,, Cun ths Wom‘gn s Bureau;,,élgLCLwith the Bureau of Labor ¢ StAthttcs DA
-of the nyrberof displaced re rece@ .

ﬁm than 19762

» -
Qur_ ipquirics. ms:.de and_ ouf.s:.dé . Deparﬁmanf have" ’x:eveal"" ed no updé@
of the material developed by the Women's Bureau in 1976. We_have_

conferred with the Bureau of Labor Statistics this week, BLS & advises
. us that the-development of statistically valid estimates of the total
1 number of displaced hamemakers today would be difficult, time~consuming,
' and costly. . At present,_resources are not avaaBle Eo undertike a

. pro1ect of such ccrrpladty and magnitude. . N

“
< W .

tymon;hgnmberofmdansanﬁdﬂéiééﬂmﬁmfh@pﬁﬁﬁmarﬂin
the labor force, the labor force participation rates of each of these
. fategories of wamen,-their unemployment rates and their median ades (see ,
- Tables 1 and 2), We also enclose the surnmary of the eam:mgs gap r B
: bétweern e and wanen £ram .1955. through. 1982 _ITable 3) .-*Only same of .
: the wamen in tables 1 and 2 would fit the technical deffinifion oF ... *
displaced hamemakers provided my_testimony and in the earl:
legislation, and a few men would | qualify. Nevertheless, 'we believe tfe S
dafa -ave. relavant and userul. €6 program planners and pohcymakeks con-: w ‘
cerned aboqt 'wcnm in transition.
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7. Does the arployrmnt Sapviee have-the ability as well as the mandate '~ - .-
£6 make_appropriate_evaluations and referrals to self-help programs for N
d:.splaced hmm\akers" RS L
x\ssesqnent and referral services of ﬂ'ne Sfa!;e Ekq:lgynent Serv:.ce, agencies e
@Ay b made availible €b allsegments of the population, including
o displhced hamemakers. = These services :.nclude reéferrals to self-help

programs for dlsplaced hogemakers.

In ad'dlt].on, B\e .ES mdy. promde spec:.al se.rv ces tordlsplaoedrharﬂnakers L e
| pursuant_to_ aqreements in logal service dellvery areas (SDA's) undar the »
.-%' Job Training Partnership Act (J'I'PA)

3.- A 1980 GMO report fod that. the Brployment Service ger ra,n,ll
raferred wonen imto traditional “female occupati: 1 -
Tower_wages_making 1t more difficult—to support a fanuly, Has dus 1980 -
Situation changed? Pleasc elaborate on your~-answer. - . .

. There are. no hard sEaf.x.sucs alall X e, m,f;’lf},\ wtu;:h ma.ke a dlst.mcuon -
. between "traditiondl female occupations”  (before or after the cited 1980

"o GAO report). and occupations available to all applicants using the® . .
.  Bmployment Service referral system. However, it should be enpbas:.zed . s
d\at job orders, referrals,. andplacarenrg available through the r\/
loymenr. Service are sex neutral in accordancn‘ with Title VII of the
il Rights Act. ; °

A

- .o 4. “would -you speculate on Ehe reasons._| mmstates are not partlc:.;gtg‘g
in.Ehe WIN Demonstration programs which provide st;ate?m;th—ggeater—ﬂesa—
bility in program design? f

B
The WIN Deronstration Program puzpose as aescribea i6_the_Social f
¢ Security Act, Title TV, Parf €, Section 445 is "to demonstrate a smgle :
agericy administration of the work-mla%ed ob_'lecuves of this Act.
. (1981 Amendments, P.L. 97-35; the "single agency” -is the agency admm-
3 istering the Aid for Families with bepemient; Children Program).

To dﬁte, 20 Sﬁaﬁe agené:.g:s have opted to operate a WIN demonstration
program._and the remaining 34 agencies have ranamcd with t.he Reqular
WIN Program

the nonpartlclpatlon by States in the WIN damnsi-.ratmn proqram. . -

5. State participation in the AFDC/UP.program,. whlchjermxf:s st:a;es to
experiment with elimination of the AFDC eligibility requirement. that the
father bé_ait of the hame, has also been declining. why do-—you think
this is so? , .-

”

Since 1980 the nifber of STAes pareicipating in. the AFDC/UP program has
not aoclined buf has increased slightly (1981-22;.1982-23; Y 983-as) §

S
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as—oppesed—te—funds expaaded—orr tra:nmgﬂrﬂaducaﬂm

Sﬂpﬁfﬁ
for the recipient?

R ;\ WIN regxst:"dnc (AE‘DC agphcants and :ecxpxe.ntsl referred to a..___
specified work=training activity such as b sea.rch.,or to an institu-
. tional (vocatmnal/classmn) or work experience training rece
R : allowance for' necessary -training-related expe.nses such as transportation .

- and lunch mpney; the individual also may receive an incentive payment of 3 '
A $30 monthly.. These WIN payments are excluded fram earned incame calcu~ +
lations in esmblz.shmg the AFDC payment. K -

In.FY 83, only 4; 317 WIN registrants, received an incentive payment of

$30 p¢r_month_for_an average period of six months, - A cooparison with __

the total number of WIN registrants for this period, indicates that less

than ‘one percent of WIN funds would be availablé for basic maintenance &

dtems' if the WIN registrant chose-to use-his/her incentive payment in

¥ -%His way. (caipared to 39. percerit for employment. search and director
placanents and 19 percent for work and trammg) ’ &=

7. A 198" GAO chort states that W&wo&d&w

i redipients are reqiited to ister for WIN, but same do not icipate
f . dué_to_limited junds.. vhat_ peroanfaeao not_par pate ev 1
they are requiredl to register?

services. These Services include job referral; jc
and. ampl 1t opportunities through a_variety of mechanisms under agency
agroem, .nt§ for _programs such as the Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA),
the Community Work B(penence Program (CWEP) and Opportunities e
ation Canters (OIC) 'Ihe lum.ted WIN funds are used to

el

ition of the WIN registrant pool for 1982 shows that 49.6 :
n_fcrmd to jobs, 14.3 percent to training and 34.5 percent e

. .
Rt

o p&rtietpaﬂﬂg—suceessﬁrﬂy—m—tramprogms—mmgor r-._m:m:mg

o aThxs As_ not an areg,uan Why:b the wgmn g Bureau has focused aﬁﬁenf,ion ﬁ\ >
: the past. - Nor have our Tecen}; ‘inquiries uncovered any rese€arch done by . .
others whxch an';wcrs, M spétxf.xc questxcm about waren in transition.

o ‘ ,w’\ -
Nevurﬂ'xeleas, ypu may_be . ﬁfr-msted in k?ié-;&ﬁié of same - past and prospec- . '
) &ive research; op substance use which touches-on its effect on errployrrent PR
“and training specxfxc age groups of m:n ahd wamen. R
' Ty e
s B
- .
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In 1981, €hHo Now York City OFFice. of Substapce. Abuse Servides,. whose
primiry focus is on substanfes other than alcohol; did a household
- survey of a sanple, of 3,500 New York State residents. The survey asked
- N what problems respondents had due to substance abuse (not mcludmg
: alcohol) . Four percent {4%) gf the sample responded that they had
problems with school_or workyf The_data wéré brokén on€ by _dde and,._.
~although it was not broken ot by sex, it could be. Further information

« can be obtained fram Mr, Don Desjarlais at (212) 488-3965. Z

Drug—rquELd quesE].on“ havo aIso becn ma continue to Be :anIuded in the
N XC 11 Surveys  (NLS), which were initiated_in 1966 and
Hmployment and Training Administration of the U.S.
Department of Labor. These surveys, which collect information from the
: same group of pecple-periodically over-an extended period of time,-
1 Qriginally included_four. samples OF 5,000 persons each. *for four subsets
of the popuiation at critical t.ransition stages in working life.

These 5ub:,ets arc yound men aged 14-24 at the initiation of the surveys,
young warcn alsd 14-74 at the start.of the surveys; women. aged 30-44 who
were_likely to be_returriing €6 €hé labor forcé after their Iast child
entered school; and men aged 45-59 who were in their pre-retirement
years. A now subset of 13,000 young men and wamen, aged 14—21 was
added 1n 1979,

" inclusion of drug-rolated quest1ons m the sx.xth wave of the NLS. 'I‘he
data from these questions will indicate how drug use is related tQ the
current. labor force .and training experience of -young men and wamen.  The

) sample being studied are dges 21-26. Further information on th¥ .
' research can be obtained from Denise Kandel at the Columbia University

School of Public Health at (212) 568-2570.

‘Qiféﬁiéh'i on 5166561 and. bﬂizi: drug -usc Qéi:b askcii in i:.ﬁe 1980 ﬂfS

alcohol usk: were a's ed in thL 1982 quostwnna_u‘e of the. same youth then .

. agod 17=241 No qucst1ons on substance usc were asked of the older
groups surveyed, £ .
nuthu‘cmaly is of the NLS data could be_conducted to_provide Information -
on the rOldLlOnS\;’Lp of drug use and the educational and labor market

R experience of the youchs sampled. Add1t1onal information about the NLS

! ¢an be obtained frum Dr, Kenneth Wolpin or Dr. Lois Shaw at- the Center -
for Human Resource Rescaféh d€ OHio State University, (614) #88-8238.

9. What is -the-current status of a new contract between t_lk DLpart:nent
of labor- and the Displaced tiomemakers Network, Inc,? If such_a Contract
has nof béen signed, what is holding it up?

)

IR T A R R . : : .

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

.- P - — = s
sénator, 1 bope that you find the

e dre presently negotiating £he content of the proposal for néw program
services to be delivered to program providers by the Network, as well as
the funding level to be set. This process has required several -revisions
of their original proposal. As soon-as the Network proposal is fully. .
clarified and negotiaticns. are campleted, funding measures will proceed .
4t onodi I assure_you that our interests coincide with those of Congress; *
about_this important work. We Lok ferward to continuéd work with the -

Netwark because of their demonstrated camgetence in a highly specialjzed

field of service.. ) o
: . 3

AR - - '77777477"

as you continue to address the concerns of women in transition.
appreciate the interest of the famittee in increasing. employment and

training opportunities. for women who have itributad €0 their families
and canminities through their work in hame i and who now need Qr"ﬂ;v
wish to move-into the paid labor force. PP Ak

I will be happy to continue to work with

Sincerely, -

_ , .
77",.(2 - . . a
Vs s - .

L L ... . .
LENORA_COLE ALEXANDER, Ph.D. B
Director .

Enclosures

Ve
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Table 3 o

Comparison of Median Farnings of Year-Round Pull-Time Workers, .
. .by Sex, 1955-1982
[$ 8] -2y (3 (s) ()]
e Parcent L= -
wen's Tarhings
] earnings _gep in
. Médisn earnings sxcesded ~_constant °
Year Vookn Men women's 1967 dollarxs
[
1982 513,014 61.7, 62.0
‘198 12,001 s9. ¥, 8.8
1980 11,197. 60.2 €6.2
19719 10,151 59.7 7.6
1978 9,350 -4, 68.2
1977 - 8,618 9 ) 69.7
1976 =~ 8,099 - 2- 66.1
19258 7.504°" .8 70.0
19767, 6,772 2 4.8 .
1973 6,335- -6 16.6
. 1972 5,903 9 2.9
1971 - §,5%93 .5 8.0
1926 ° 5,323 .4 68.4
1969 4,977 -5 65.3
1968 . 4.457 -2 22.0
1967 . 4,150 .8 73.8
19¢8 3,913 .0 .- 72
19€5 . 3823 .0’ 66.8
1964 3,690 6 €7.9
1963 3,56 -6 62.9 .
1962 - 3,448 .5 "73.4
Jhe 1sel - T 3,381 - e 68.4
w 1960 3,293 60.8 64,5
1959 3,193 . €1.3 63.1
1938 3,102 63.0 se.8
1957 , .3,008 63.8 56.7
1956 2,827 63.3 58.9
1955 2.19 63.9 6.4

o For 1967-07, Gats Lncluds vage end salary income and earnings from
welf-mployment; for 1955-66, dats_includs vage salary income only. For 1979-82,
Zata are for pdraons 15 years of'sgs and over; earlier data ere for parsons 14 yasre ©

- of and over. . .
R 1 3 = Siamn 3 misus coloms I: _ ... _ S TN
: in & = colomn 1 divided by colmmn 2x 100. ™ '
;5 e« .column ) divided by column 1 x 100, = _ o o
5 6 = cplumn 3, divided by the (annual) Coneumer Prics Indax (1967 = $1.00).

UE. Desprement of Commerce, Buresu of_€he Census: _ Money Incoms of
* Ccuzrent Populstion Resports, 1957 to 1981,

in the United Stat

' DSEA/Women's Buresu

4
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lirpeable Claibore Pell
IHitod States Senate
waghingtn, D.C. 20510

Dear Senatur Pells

v o8y
washington; D.C. 20210

Hepiy io ihe Afiariion of: /

vk have received the transcrigt of_the Novatber 8, 1983; hearing before

the Senate Carmittee on labor and Buman Resources_on_the problams of

raiseds

waren in transition and are forwarding responses to questions you

1. i#w is thors no mentioo oi&@,mw
fur The Job Tralnlng Parthership Act (JTPA) when displaced homemdkers

arc speclflcally mentioned

{n the Act?. [, B

i _Deparonent of_Labor's

Tratiing Partmecship Act recognized that, in most. s, the Act is
safficiently clear and, therefore,. Y- ad and selac

{nfhrprotation in requlations. We'dstennined that in the come of JIPA
provisions relating to displaced hamamakers, the Act 1s sutficiently

clear,

In oRder to ensure that uifunﬁoﬁimaii of the Act_to serve wmen,

wcluding spucially targeted groupe. such as_tean _parents and ‘displaced

1

homraknzs, be widely undurstood; the tomn's Bureau proparcd in
Soordination with EfA-and 15sued, very. pronptly after enactment, a

smary. of TTPA, highlighting provisions useful to plannars and imple- .

ventors of job €raining programs. e have encldved a copy for your

{aformation.

B L el e A : S
i JAnGAEy the Women's Burusu launched a serios of workshops—sa JTFA €0

e held.across the country: These workshops arc designed to share
frromation and provide opportunities for dlscussion of strategies for.

moat effedtively accassing

appropriately served. Prementors

broakout workshops {nclude

“the JTPA systanm to ensurs tHAT wameswill be
ent ¢t thd full ssssions and in the .
Governors 8t their i@fﬁéﬁﬁﬁﬁmi,,&y«:{u,

chairg of the Priyate Industry Comcilsy other local elacted officialss
~omumity leaders, particularly Ln.€the wamen' s commumity; sexrvice

providers; and roprescntat
training systems. In addi

ives of local-and State employment and
€icxri, the Bureau is working closely with ‘tha
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mupmsa Herenakars Notork to_ mqnlfy looal gr,ngtiunl-@i!!i e

. tives (at_least threa) mmmummmmmm-c
,each.of 14 sitas. _Our first two workshops weru ruldinbotmie.

are Mofiig inundated with requesta to present workshops in othar. I
ations, - mmm.ttqrunurmnmuaﬁoiiuﬁiﬁiﬁi
ogMmegmpauchpaumbmqrmMcmmchi{r o
pelf~sufficiency. ) _

R - [ - -

20 prmmmauh with mn@z the ntmc-a
Hamomakers Network.-

’
prusently mqotiati.nq Eha canﬁ:e ot e pmpmodm pgggxan\‘
sorvices to Bo deliverad €0 program providsrs by theH k, as well
as the furfiing level €0 ba_set. ' ThHia prooess_has ired several
- revisicns of thelr original proposal.  Aa scon as tha Netwock proposal
is fully clarified_and negotiaticos are are damplated, funding measurns will
,,,,, 1 at onoa. T assure you that oir inturests coincida with those of

ﬁmsummahw@n;m Wo look forwerd to continusd work

with_ tho Natwork because of ﬂul.r&:mtxatdixﬂpéwm mahlghly
-r;pocializ&‘! fisld of sarvioce.

Senator; I hopo that you thd ‘thuse responses to your quaeti.am helpml

as you continue to address the concermns of wamen in.transitian. Iw{II

he happy to continue to work with you on their bshalf.

sircemiy, T i <

X

:
%
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coming” .
()ur m'\t/ \ntm-sws \nll h({.\ punol r(-plcsentmg oxgum/utlons .‘

The Cuxieman: We sure .\ppu-u ite your being here. Thanks for

o

él[).ints Ms ffdmonds, Ms Keller. nnd Ms:

- Liaseon, lt is good to_have all of you here. If you could take your
places at the witness toble; we would appreciate it:
()ux fnst sp(-dl\m tod.ly w1ll be Ms Avnl Mndlson Ms M;idi56h

tionul l)l's[)ld((‘d ll()mvnmkers Network Ms Fossedul is from Wags
kesha, Wik, [ understand Ms, Fossedal will introduce Ms. Bauer
and Ms. Joynes, who operute dlbplaccd homemaker programs in Al-

.\h.mm und I‘ l(nld.l.

md lcnmng more ub()ut thes’ 1ssues_v
what w 0 mlp:ht b(* .lhk- to do about the

\I‘H‘I,Mh "I OF AVRIL MADISON, EXE( UT“ E l)th(‘T()R Wll)hl{ : ‘ '
()PI’()R’]l'\lTlEh F()R \\()MFN “AHIHN( T()N D.c e

tmw ol wonen's tmnsmon fr'o”m’ W'o'rl\ wlthout pay or. w1th hrmted »

.md for lmxtmg e to testx(y this morning. Wé are s’ub'm'ittmg tes-
timony for the: ecord and will be reading hlghhg.hts from that
testimony. . -

The CliaIRMAN: Weil we do appreciate summaries if you can; We .
will, without_ objection, in advance of each of your testimonies, put :
vour complete written statements lﬁto the record as though fully
deliv ered. We really appreciate that

Ms. Mabison. The you. ' : -

- Before 1 proceed with my. testlmony however, I would hke toin-

- troduce you to one of our former graduates who is with me this
mm,nmg Juamta deonds She is a graduate of our nontradmonal

et

for the W.)shmgton Post: I would like to give her a c;hance ta talff ¥
' about what her expcrlence was before ahd now, since completmg. \\;
our. progm(n o Lo

f
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STATEMENT OF JUANITA EDMONDS, GRADUATE QF A DISPLACED

HOMEMAKER TRAINING PROGRAM; WASHINGTON; D¢ -
Ms. Ebmonops. Thank you. ' TN

w:
s

. It is a privilege for me to be here this morning also: I also used
to be a purticipant of public assistunce, before going to Wider Op-

portunitics for Women [WOW|. [ was struggling; a_diyorcee with

four children, with vefy little education. Being introduced to Wider- - -

Opportunities for Women; 1 learned a trade there which is very
ustful to me now. T U

[ worked: but had to; have my salary subsidized by public assist-
ance-for approximately 10 years after coming to the f@éhiﬁgmﬁ :
ared. StiH, duripg that 10-ygar period I never received child sup-
port from miy children’s father. Until niow I still haven’t and still
~don’t, but thanks to Wider Opportunities for Women I learned to
put my skillstowork. -~~~ o .t
I was there for approximately 4 months: I"got a job afterwards;,

real abilities were. [ had dreams of someday owning a home which
I_knew, being on public ussistarice, is totally oift of the question.

You just can’t. You find it hard to just meet the needs of your chy-"
dren through public asgistance or traditional jobs, 4nd that is what
[ did for.8 years after moving to. the Washington area: T
- I find it much easier now that I have a skill, have been training.
[ am really finding self-satisfaction out of working ir; a nontradi-
- tional joB. I.feel now that_it is something that I should have had
vears ago. The pay is really good. The dreams that I had on public
assistance, after going to Wider Opporttnities for Women I can say
now it is a reality. . o L
The things that I found, that [ felt would always be a dream or
me, have been realized; have come_to be a reality for me now: I felt
I would never be able to put my daughters through college. I find
that I can do that now, through working a nontraditio
through. the training. that I received at WOW. Ther

* think T have always dreamed of. I now have it thggligh working in ;

a nontraqitional job. . .

It brought everything into
would never be possible; things that [ knew would'r _be possi-
‘ble truly just by being subsidized by public assistance. Public assist-
ance, to me; is something that helps you when you can’t help your-’
self, but if the opportunity avails itself to give you training; if-there
is a program that will give you.training and you are willing, I be-
lieve that anybody can succeed after going through sgme kind of
intense trdining. .. . - e ]

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. That is really, really important testi-

focus for me; things

mony, and I compliment you on _the success that you have had; and
I surely compliment you folks g?whaty‘ou are doing. ' '

We will go back to you now; if{geu would proceed: . S
— Ms. Mapison. We are very impressed by the progréss that Ms.
Edmonds has made. The rest of my testimony deals with how we
have worked- with women and gotten many of them to the point
where Ms. Edmonds is today. . - : /\

' UG’
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Over the_past 19 yeurs WOW has worked with .thousands of
wornteri as they have made the transition from homemaking to paid
work, from public assistance to paid work; and from jobs with lim-
ited futures to jobs with Bxcellent entry wages, good benefits, and
carcer potential, We have worked with AFDE recipients; disajled
womien, displaced  homemakers, women_of .color, women exof-
fenders, women who simply choose to go to work for pay, and
female dislocated workers whose jobs have become. obsolete because
of technological change. - . o
~ As a result of this work, we have learned much aboiit the transi-
tion of women into the paid labor force: I would like to share with
you some of the most impdrtant findings of oug years of experience;
and to fake a number of recommendations: Before 1 begin; though;
| want to outline some of the basic assumptions that we have
learned must be applied if programs and policy reforms to_enable
women to make the transitions that Ms. Edmonds has made from

-

home to work are to be successful and effective:

_ First, wonien who work in the home as mothers and homemak-
ors. -work, but their work is urnpaid, provides no jindividual or
" family benefits should the homemaker become disabled, and pro-
vides no _economic security for the homemaker’s future. Whether

we are discussing middle-class; affluent homemakers, or mothers

who receive aid to families with' deperident children; in an econom: .

ic sense the work :ull homemakers do is unrecognized in national *

policy: You niust take a hard look behind our policies of welfare,

»

marital property-rights, pensions, social security; and employment-:

;md-tmi,ning‘to,férfét out the inconsistencies and ambivalences in
our national rhetoric about motherfiood and .economic self-suffi-
ciency: . . . ‘

Scaond, despite many changes in the social mores of our society,”

women jin America today_still carry ‘the_major responsibility and
burden of child-rearing. Therefore, in developing policy and_pro-

grams to help women; particularly “single . parerits, womern on

AFDC, and displaced homemakers make the transijtion in to the
workplace;. there must be a clear recognition that child- care is-a
key factor influencing the employability of sugh women. L

Third;, we provide no incentives for women on_ public assistance

to become economically self-sufficient” wherd we punish their fam-
ily’s ulready minimal income because a mother on AFDC attempts

" to train, to job-hift, or to gain. an entry-level job: WOW'’s experi-.

ence demonstrates that unless the costs to a family of its mother’s
participation in trainipg are covered, most women in poverty will
be_unable to enter or remain.in training. o - :
_Fourth, Sex, racg; and age discrimination contj e to exist ahd to
impede the _transition of Women into the paid labor market:
“Women continue to face sexual harassment and gex segregation,

" both in the workplace andan’ training. Although: we do not believe

thatssex, age, and race.discrimination are behind us;, we do believe

that thefe is perhaps g shift in attitudes about equal eniployment
opportunityin the’ workplace, and that, there are some employers

who- are -doing an excellent job in hiring and training, promoting,

-congratulpted. - - .

.1

= S ' 4

f afﬂ ' - ;

and paying equitable salaries to women. Such employers are to be -
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bring about a less combative process for elimingting $es
natipn.: We would prefer such a route, too, if it ¢

tive. Yet to date as a nation we hdve been una

ess to eliminate discrimination ghich i honored by p

try or private contractors without a financial disince

criminite; e T

Théi'éigx;é; the Federal Governmagj must continue to.have a role;
" p

must enforce EEO law, aind must a ate thaf
speaks loudly that discrimination’ Wil Yot be tolerated: If firmiy
held to, such efforts can bring about the yery partn#rships that you
ample; WOW, is currently
€rs_of the local construction

-industry;: unions; and women to defgjonstrate that such partner-

-~

ships are possible. -~ . o 7

The Metropolitan Women’s Construction. Trade. Foundation is
one example, and materials have been appended with my testimo-
ny. It is a preapprenticeship .program for women,* supported
through ‘moneys from the industry, from unions; from foundations;,
and targeted toward women: Before_affirmative action, such part-
nerships would not have been possible. As a result of Federal rules
and regulations; it is working: . ; o

A fifth assumption that e are working with is that emgloyment..

and training "public assistance programs must be designed for

women, not adapted from programs for male breadwinners.’ Some® .

policymakers, respond by saying that: there are already too maiy
turget groups, and how can we meet the needs of them all; but it is
difficult to;give credence to this message when we are discussing
maore than half of the population and a' population goon to make up
half of the paid labor force of the United States. :

work_force in all of.its complexity and corisider how it can be as-
sisted through comprehensive legislative change, A number of key
national studies should be examined to lead the way, as well as the
testimony of those of us who are fortunate to be here today. Wider

decade:, " . S
__In 1982, However, we undertook a 5-year comprehensive employ-
ment and training demonstration program which specifically tar-

gets minocity Single mothers; and it is this program that provides
much of the basis of our commerts here today. Funded by the
Rockefeller Foundation as part of its national effort to improve the

economic status of minority, female-headed families, the goal of .the
project is to place graduates in jobs paying at least 30 rcent
above the minimum wage or into gcademic or vocational trdining
for jobs tha¢ pay well and have g'o”o'g fringe benefit programs, ,

The single_parent employability and -educational developmerit

g]ensxve program of educational and skills assessment, job-related

istruction in math and.commurication and science; work readi-

" program—SPEED for short—provides participants wigh & compre.

o : ) »
?‘ . . X s .
‘ P

We ask that the committee consider women’s transition to the.

kovide a principled climate that =~ .
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supportivee services, job placement and followup. With 1 year of
program behind us; we have served 271 women. ‘
o

'thég

-Amiong all of the’women served, we know that most of theeduca '

tional ‘skills bore little or no relationship to educational attain-

_mient. Although the project provides information and referral to

“ subsidizedg child care and some scholarship aid for child care, ‘it

~

does not pay stipends: Eonsequently; more than 10 percent of those;
who are egpolled in the program needed part-time jubs in order to:

participaté. However; the, part-time employment frequently threat--
encd_their continued pjirticipation in SPEED because the trainin
is intensive, and often "could not be coordinated with work sched™
ules. .~ .. L SRR . Lo
Some of the most common jreasons for program noncompletion
related to health, financial, food, housing; and transportation crises

which could not be handled-on top ofa rigorous training schedule.
However, those trainees who were able to cope with the family

crisis and found needed support services were abl® to complete the
program and gain. paid employment averaging $6 per houriat job
entry level. . e S
" The program is also assisted by a child -caré prgject' that is

funded by the Womien’s Bureau of the Departmernt of Labor; which

provides child care information; referral} counseling? consumer edu-
cation, parenting skills workshops, and employer outreach: It also
has identified critical gaps in child care services for the women
served in the project. ' ‘ Y

“One other factor about the program that I would like to speak

about is that the RocKefeller Foundatiori grant award stipulates .

that the six grantees ntust match the annuhl grant dollar-for-dollar
or with inkind services which enhance the program from local gov-
ernment or community groups. This matching requirement has ef-
fectively leveraged significant public and private interest and:part-
nerships in thiSprogram.'liv oo DT

~ With these principles and Yindings in mind; Wider Opportunities

for Women mdkes the following: five recommendations to the’
Seuate Lubor and Human Resources Committee—and I am really

skipping through r&;’ testimony.

The CnaikmanN. We undegstand.

T

. Ms. MADISON. First, thut the committee recognize the problems

of women in transition are complex, Systemic, and are currently
problems of national priority: To address them; WOW recommends

" a full set of hearings, an extensive Mearings report, and a careful

anilysis by committee staff of strategies that might be taken to
ameliorate the probleins, especially those that are working. in com-
muanities around the "country. We believe that.an omnibus ap-
proach which would cross authorizing committee lines; somewhat
like the Economic Equity Act in structure, would be required to
impiict Upon the problems of women in transition effectively.

T

__Second, in the upgoming reauthorization of vocational education, -

WOW urges the committee to look at the data generated in analyz-

ing the 1976 vocational education amendments and to respond to.

the realities that voc-ed remains a sex-segregated educational pro- .

gram, and that the efforts begun under the 1976 amendments must |

“hot be diminished: and that services for women and girls must be

greatly expanded.
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__ With rejabd (o the Job Traiding Partnership Act, WOW ismoni- - [ 4
¢« - toriig the JTPA implementation in 10, geagrdphic areas under a * -+
; grant from thé Levi Strauss Foundation: We believe’ that it is cru-

~cial that the Human Resources Committee:dsk the Government® Ac-

colinting Oifice to do a comprehensive study of JTPA implementa:

~ ti(m;nationﬁc{irde.ﬂ I S ol
.. With regdrd to child care; we:feel it is important to note thatithe

.. .number of working methers has-increased tenfold. singathe period -
preceding World War H in. 1940, yet trhjergjumberrgf;chﬁ(ﬁé'ré facili-
ties available is substantially less than was available following
World War if: In light of this, Wider Opportunities for Women

;ﬁifgqs”t;bngéhzité, Labor and Human Resources Committee to focus ot
on the problem of child care during this year. . = % & -

. We suggest that the committee consider developmetit of a-ration- -
-al child’care policy that' wil),

_ bolicy that.will‘meet the needs of parents whe wofk .= i/,
and proyide quality child cafe for tHe Nation’s childran, We recogt * - . 4
nize that any such systeni must be developed as: @, partnership . .«
/among Government, indwstty; churches, and the voluntary sector; = = =
the schools, and parents: V. - o T S
Just two more recomiriendationss WOW recommends; that' the - -

committeeshould revigw; the role of the Women’s Bureau 6f the: " N
, partment ‘of Laborwithin the context of this problem. We be-
7 1fevg that the Women's Bureau should be funded to do more coordi-

“w '

., » nation and demonstration efforts'to address the problems of women
" in transition. We also .recommend that the committe& showcase
and study the efforts being made in several States to build econom- .
ic self-sufficiegicy planning into welfare andéwork systems. In Utah
an@abbuiéiéhé; in particular; pioneer work in this area is going for- * -
ward. S - : at Co
* In conclusion; I wish to thank Senator Hatch and the committee
 for the opportunity to share the experience of Wider Opportunities . *
for Women with you. We pledge ourselves to work with you, as'we
have in the past, to continue to develop and test- relevant .pro-
© grams, to monitor the work of public and private systers in mest- .
ing the needs of Wwomen and 'Ehfe'i'r families;;and.to develop partner- - /
ships among businesses; education, women'’s advocates, and ‘public S
policymakers. All of the sectors are needed if we are to address the
problems. of women's transition into the paid work force. with
equity, dignity, and economic self-sufficiericy. No less is acceptdble -
to us; to women like Ms. Edmonds, or to any of those concerned forz/—\/v :
. the long-term health of our sociéty. . S L
: Thank you very much..  ~ ~ . o
The CHAIRMAN. Thank you; Ms: Madison. We appreciate it.

[The prepared statement.of Ms. Madison and reponses to ques-

tions submitted by Sénator Hatch follow:]; o (
4T \
'p ;
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Feonomic Self, Sufficiency for Women: A National Priority ~

kY .
o Piésonted hy:' Avril J. Mudison, «

. ) Executive Director R .o

. ) ] Wider Opportunities for WOmen, Inc.
{ . washington; D.C. _ N K . .

,,.,,,1;,_{/,,4 . - - = ——
Good morninﬁ: “I'd Itke to thank

ot the Lubor and Human Resources Committeef:or recognizing . L ;

™
o

membe

oL women' 8 crunsition from work without pay or with

limited pay to economic selt sufficiency, tor holging hearings on R
this topic, qnd for invit[ng me to testify. w1der QpportunltIes Ior

Womel .has- w%rked for nineteen yenis ‘to guin.ghe Tecognition of public . 5

.poligy makers that ‘women' s economIC needs und the vital talents women - ¥.
H

can bring to Ehe economY‘ure issues ot nutionaI pr{ority and issues ’ .
Ehnt reguire policy unalysiq una pblicy chunge. wow-has exumined S

women 5. needs,.developed model-progrums to uddrees fhese needs, werked :

at Cﬁe policy level to-determinn hdw wofiien ' s nee

"tween women s skills and the needs of the labor market. e °

sysngmic chunge. and has worked with’ employers evelop_n math he--

-~

******** | has worked with'thousands o £¥women . ‘4

.- in the D.C. mefropolitan frea as they have made the ifuﬁéiii@h £i§m ’ L

N S S .
homemnkxng to puid work _from puBIIc assistunce to paid Workﬁ and - ?ET

from jobs with 1imiﬁga }utures to* jobs with exceIIent entry wages,’ P

;ooa henefits qnu 'ireer potentiaI. We have worked closely with KFDC

recipients. wit_ ’h}ea women, with displuced homemakers, with women( o

of coIor with womeh ex-offenders, una wIth women who simply-choose T

to go ‘to WGTk for pay. We Hhve also worked with femaIe aisloc%;ed Co

workers whose Johs havq become obSolete Becuuse of technological chang

oF cuts in hﬂmun services

L ) B S P e
As. .2 resuIt ot this work we hhve led!ned‘mucﬁ about the trnnsitiﬁr

of women into the paid'ﬁabor market, nnd Gontinue to learn more about

this processrnnd the difficulties women face in #aking -the transition

., . ¢ , . X
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almost daily 1 would 1ike to uhare with you some of the most

imporsant tindings 8f our yoara of experience nnd to make a numBer

of recommendntions to yop as you consider polic{es that might improve

¥

the situation. . - ‘ i,

Before I begln, howeeer; I want to outline some of the basic ié;ﬁﬁﬁiiéﬁg

- that underlie the work of Wider Opportunities ‘ww aSSUmptions.

Chnt we have Ienrhed must be npplied 11 programs and policy reforms to

enible women to make the tranistion from home to work are to be successrul

und crfective ’, » :
. : L ’

1. Women who work in the home nié mothers and homemakers

Wﬁrk' Thelr work Is ﬁﬁﬁaid,.provides o individuai LA

7é£3rmily benefits should the homemaker become dis-

. i. abled, nna provIaes no economIc security for the home—

_mgker;s ruture Whether w&ﬂure discussing middle»

. class, affluent homemakers ox mothers who receive '

] AId to Fﬁmi!ﬂbs with Deperaeqt Children, iﬂ;nn economic
SEhhe~ fhe work nll hqmemakers do is unrecognized in

“ v an

' natlonnl poIIc"

fhe'raplacement vglue tbr homemaking

in che United Staoes -is.n

of Labor as $18 000 annuaILy, but 6o, wage is systemically
w

recognized th terms ot benefits, Sociﬁl Security, pensions,

insurancé, settlemehts ln divorce, or as an‘equIvaIent for

f' 3 women who try to ‘make the transition fgfo thé paid labor

- v mnrket EmPIUY ers, economists, poIIcy makers. nnd legislators

are_




i .

’ : 1 ' ! o .- ) . -
entoring the labor torqa tor the,flrsf CIme and are
thas eIIﬁib’Ie only for 8_@-18681 wages. This pollcy
i v . problem underlies our ent?ro discassion discussion- 61
woiicn's transition fo economically viable work. In
T pany other aations, ' the work of i;iétiiéi'é #ho are alons

3 S — —

) “sshameful waste of human rédource dollars 't 1s seen

s ' a8 o cational investment to keep families inmtact and

 o€ouprov1de opportunlty for familles to make the transition
to economic self sufficlency We' must Cake a ﬁard_iook

.Behind our poltcieq of welfare, mnrltnl broperty rlghta

pensions, Social Security and employmentgﬂna Craining

’ o'lerref out Che fnconsistencles nnd ambivylenee in our-

naLionnl rhetorlc syTEolized by Mother s Day ana fho
renllties of 6 der ksmen ending their lives in poverty

o S
bccnuS% of a lifqtlme ot unrecognlzed~und economlcnIIy

3 unrewnrded work.

o R

. v
(Appendeﬂ [q a shéét of stntistlcs on older wgmen s’ 1ncomes, which 2

documenté'tbe—eqd result of Momep's problemit{c Ernnsttiong bepgi)p Béﬁéi

- f - [ | s E -
. and paid labor.y . 0" § L :
s E _
8 I - .
2. Displte many changes in the sdb*y1 mores of our sqciety, woflen 1n -
'fﬁ Americu today, 30111 cnrry Ehe, major responsibill.ty nnd %“" en .;.t

.chIIdreaang Theretore the transition from homemaking

time motberhood to paid woyrk cannot. be consldered a comparable
eftorf to moving men from unemployhent to jobs in the. woykIOr

In developing policy and programs fo'héIp women s P‘rtit“1ﬂ“ly

single parents, women on AFDC-and DisplaCed Homemakers, make the .

aad ruII-';-ﬁ

transition iﬁ@ébtﬁé workplace tbere must be a clear ;ecognit;on_
:©  ibat child care is & Key' factor influencing tbe employability * -
. . . . ) - .
. s ‘
l .
? ;
. o
. , .
: . ! F P -
o _ L
E;éi o # - § o
- -
’ " ‘ _ s
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z : S .
such women. The cowt of child care and the ability to make
satisfactory arrangements for care ﬁﬁdéﬁ{ﬁﬁiy impact on wa,
iﬁé i;iﬁéiiiéﬁ EB écéaomicﬁiiy sustaining work wlii ﬁé hﬁaé -
or indeed whether it will be made at all.

Our nntion s qystemlof child care, hus enormous gaps, whfch ﬁﬁve

grown wider with federal budget cutging'< Employment and iiﬁiﬁiﬂé

progrums; the WOrk Inuen(lve Proﬁiﬁm, Ehe JoB Corps nﬁa

other ﬁibgiﬁh§ must

255 the childcare geeds of thelf pnrticipnnts 1f they hope to be

successTul in stimdlating their txnnsItion to economic self-sufficiency.
In an even more basic Séﬁsé, in order to mnintain gumily sacurity us
women become halt of the paid labor force by the éﬁa ot this decade,

the United Stntes must dgsign a comprehensive national system of child

.
care, éﬁ%béi{éd Jointly by éb&érﬁﬁéht at all levels, private industry,
ﬁ;iio;ui voiuﬁinry eiforfs; qnﬁ ihe fnmiiieslwho can nifoia to pay, 6niy
“limited hoadway has been made in this direction. Currently, publicly-
nssisiod chiid care hﬂs éeeﬁ cui bnck. émpioyar cﬁiid cnre‘invoiveﬁeﬁt
touches only 600 of the nation's éﬁﬁié?éié. A éﬁiii percentnge of foundation

funds ﬁie‘tﬁiééiféd for this purpose. And most tnmIIIes of women wno
‘work outside the home struggle. to. pay for inadequate and inconvenient .
' t ot N "

services. A national policy is critical,

. 3. Conéi&éiiﬁg the increase in families head?d by
woMen, p{bviding for the(survivnl needs ot their .

‘\ - -
families keeps many wgmen on public nssistnncé : R

We'provide 7o idcentjie for women’ to become acoﬁoﬁié;;

; ally self §ﬁffiéiéﬁ€_ hen we ﬁﬁﬁiéﬁ their families’ R
“aiready minimal income for womeh's Gttempts to train,.

- ° to galn entrylevel jobs, and to job hunt. ‘We must

look beyond our temptation to lecture such women to..

L : . "j"ﬁiék themselves up by their bootstraps", as thay

H-681 P —N——5

1.

/:

O
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gq;‘ﬁﬁ looE nItornntivol té volfnro among poltcy 1ncon-xptonc;ou

which ponllitb thom»tot,lttomptn to bottor whotr situation.

.To ask a woman to further dIvide her 'oIrnr;\cﬁin to sgtend
; training mo that she may gain an entry-level, minimum wage .
" job'with a0 bensfits, in which Her children will loss medical. |
u-siatnnco ie not even rational. If we wish to stimulate’
‘economic melf= nutficioncy 1n “such’ flmiliol ‘we vlil need
to Iook 1n:téid at models Iiko tho lppronticeshin sy-tom
or public QSEGiEG employment, where a mother can 6arn wages

whiIe ahe Ie:rnu a mnrketnble skill. ilny prépoini; ﬂ;ﬁg v
come ESEEE recommendtng thnt wages ov aliowances be provided
as an 1ncent1ve for puBI c lssistnncg rééibiéﬁti to Ernih
©  for jobs with a future. §6E§'53ii3;é these proposlln continue .
a “"dole” attitude. WOW's experience aemonstrntos chut unlées
theicosts to a family of its mother participatihg im trai ining
t

are covered, most women in poverty will be unane'to en

6f remAin In trainlieg: This ren11y means that’the progrims

N designed to meet the needs 8¢ wowen on public assistance are

{naceessible to them, Woreover, in 50We BtAtes welfare EééiBiSEE;
are financially penalized iBE participating in skills trainiag

pro rams because such programs menn CEey are "unnvnIIane" for

ri; Such policies are both punittve and philosophicilly

pitd
R - _ . " v
1nconsistent. - . ’ - ,‘ : ' .
4. BSex, race, d age dlscriminntion continue to exiEE and to 1mpbde -

the transition of women into the paid labor market. BqunI empI oyment

opportunify Inw nna n!rIrmntive nction stltutes lndii g

.girls. They hnve existea Ie§§ Chnn two decndes in,the face of

'cqnturies.of discriminntory prnctices in the inbor ml;ket asd -
. ? -
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s Eirigiﬂtrdfﬁeﬂﬂﬂﬁd wlgs;fuvor

.
o

ughupnttunnlly mogrogutod work place. Recontly, a top laevel

o o .
Dopartment nt Lnbor offtgnl lnlormod & WOW ataff memher that nex
discrimination in tho;lnbur market hlﬂ_dlnlppﬂlrcd'-- that employers

now agree that equgl employhiont opportunfty policy ta the "best

hﬁdlléy;” WOV n oxpurtunce tu thnt tho prtnglple of EEO policy .

y but that in prncclce . .

[ = o L T .
discrimination I8 alive and well -- tn fact 1t has been hoosted

“by high unemployment and greater competition for fewser joba. ]

Across the-country, the 250 000 women huxvod tn the employment
T s
programs affiliated thh WOW' 5 Womcn 8- Work Force Network cont{nuo Loy

td b paid less than men, (an 02; t6 the $1.00 for whtt« womun. ’ ,

thu ratio of- Ulﬂck und Htupuntc womon u ép, 1Tgs to whtte men 18 ’ e
much Tess), '0 have troublo gn{n[ng JoBs oquul to those thnt men -«
with leqq oducntton ﬂcﬂulr". and to fncn.burrteqs in entering non-

traditional fivids. - . L ;

They continue to tice soxual harrassment and s sex segrogntton both 1n the A

work place und tn i;&iﬁi;é For example publiic educntlon systems continue

‘to channel women {nto tralnlmg whlch is Crndtttonully femule nnd traditionally

1oweE p¢y£ng Finally.as a resalt of tnpir low- paid und prlmnrlly sex

sogrog¢ted pnr[lg1pﬂ‘ion tn th& worﬂltorue woman end their ltVUﬂ tfequently

Tn poverty. .ﬁe do not believe that sex. nge, and race discrimination are

behind us. Women's lives tell us differenCXy. Ve dO BBIIGVG thﬂt there

is,

therevare some employers who are doing a excellent 36EIIH-BIiIﬁi; training;

perhips, & shiff In atcitudes about EEO in the workplace, @nd that

'

promoting, and paying €duitable salaries to women. Such’ employers are to

be

congratulated. Some have gone a long way, and -their work fieeds €o be

highlighted. We teature the work ot such employeré in our newsletter,

CDVNECTIONS whtch we have appended tc-eu:.Lﬂs&dmony Others have

recognlzed Chnt thetr d[scrtminntory prlctices must now be made less Tl




6. .

S 4

i .
visible. NHtill othars are uncertain how to rld thomuelvns of a-

hlutdry ot discrimination. Sonator Hatch ham long tnlked nbuut how

to bring about-n lous cummeth praocoss for ullmlnutlng aox dis- > i

¢riminit {on: Wn would protvr HULh n routn lt lt ‘can bu mudo u!tu’ilvun

Yot Lu dato as u natlon wo-have buﬂﬂ unable té dosign a process to
- . i - N
> ’
nIlmlnnLv discriminat ion whlgh in honnrud by pr[vuiu nduu(ry or

umpluyur organizations now argue that thuyﬂnu'lonxnr d[xf 3

.rlmlnmto nnd nhnuld hu rrvod rrom such timitations, Even our
gouernment tells us -- in the ¢ase of Tiils 1% 27 that it should be » -

[ Ve N ot fruction
fogill fo discriminate in cer FERTH canes. Yat ecven in the‘construction

iﬁdﬁ&iki, where women Edﬁiiﬁdﬁ to 56 kiédtly dﬁd&%k?b}éééﬁtﬂ&

lndnrnl rvgulu(lons, womon would not have bven uccuptpd and Lhnt,

should those regulations bo removed, -t would Be easler and more

pruliLADlv to return -to a fully male workforce. How paperwork is -

nnw ‘un nmpluyur dumonhtrutvq a ”good Iulth vtrortz“; and
) B -
lmplvmvntvd cnn of (ourqo hc areas open.:

’ huuglud'

J "
4(1\0 actiun {5

+ - how

for dt%lur»lun wnd could purhups be made lv\) combative in lmplumcntntton

But that the federal government, must hnvv a rorn' mUhC efifarco EEO . e

~

- iuw; and must provide o prlnglpled cllmatg 1hat hpeuks loudIy that ;
e ' a2 d

- . .

discrimination wlll not be toJeratod == evvn 11 ir'ys progituble -

J qs(c fo 1mprovtng womom s eponomlg svlr xuttiz/engyu ‘Such ertorié

"[d £o, quch,g!fqrts cuan brlng about the very

WOW LS qrtent!ﬁgﬂ%b ‘ve\" d ! v. ‘
conatructlon tndustry’. @nio s, a 4' iﬁ”” to ””m””:”,v, ' ’

wl e *

motrgpplltnn

L]
e 1P

.
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. cmployment and training and public as

the pupulntf‘un, and a population

PRLTRY

Sthatt keep women cundenserved. A more in-depth,
. B - . e )

3

Wumen's Construction* Trade Foune
preapprenticeship program for women, supported through monies from the

1ndustry, from unions; from foundations -- and targeted toward women.
.. . . . !

Betfhrds atffirmative

R

Hecause of sex dischimination, the unrccognized work of wodeh -in the

home, the disproport ieiate findncial detriment of marvital dissolution

©to women, ovecupational segregation; and issues related to childrearing,

sistance programs must be designed

l;)x' women. -~ ot :u;uptmi from ‘;]n'u;:'x.‘um; for muiu Vbrti..xdw_.innévrs. éomc'

‘policy h@kbks'}usﬁpﬁd By Saying.tiero are’ alroady too many "target groups”
. . Y .- e .

:iﬁii h_oﬁ can »ii'v meet th;cr needs of them all.  But’ 11 is difficult to give ‘

credehce to this mbssugé when we are. discussing mére than half of*

soon to make up half of "the paid lubor

. . - : - e - S . -

miarket.  Moreesver; 'it scems cost inefficient’ to d(:vclgf’ programs for
. .\ o d ) .- T

t two decades . way £o .
R e A RO
successfully move women [rom cconomic dependences to economic independence.
. WOW'4 19 years of experience in this is Just one resourde. “Noarly

overy Q’L,ntv-h;ls,h:},‘d *bne or two programs degsigned to meet women'$ needs 1«
4 —— . N ~ . .

in making & trvansigtion to economic self-sufficicney.. “Several. are

R _ " . . B R
~ T . - - . o R ST o ]
represented hux'ﬁ t_d\lny. - Ket in designing policy, there is a reluctance

e .

to accept that men and women have different necds in vocationul -

edugitfion, in caployient dand training, “in welfare {6 work programs,

needs

un(i in _]Ub «::«Ln)n It 1\ a constant 5ti‘juﬁ{;ib to have i_hl;

o/ them . in

1-.,-«',9Lf,rii.tr-d and to dchiced other thin pis

{ing reforelcs

3 B ation, small Uset asides”, orf waivers Qf requ® cments

nd comprohensive -

‘ - . : .
P R
; . < -
. .
. . . .
R . ‘
-

.

- : - .

A .

- v B
[
, .
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g o TE || THERUNDOONS | | THSRONDOION |
| FOUNDA'I'ION’ | TROGRAM) *
\? 2 _ v _ - - ‘
N K TR TEcMcmpothBmcn s,Cohsuuc
| 1 tion Trades Foundation, Inc., in
coopetation with WndcrOpponumuu
AR -for_%mmrvﬂl provide pee-apprentice S
1 . |.ship ainng fo Y630 wornen per e wa
" The Foundation wil subcontract in- onamong |,
o ingsits—landforbuidingorpry | onmactom, nions, constuction rade |
! /.| need of rehabiliatigns~ thrag howgu ] !‘f’_‘_‘i‘_‘_"_“’_h’_‘l_’h‘_’_’!‘ﬁ‘l’_f’_‘!’lll? me o+
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' miteid e pioviding " -| Nashiogton:based women's employ- | - ' |
‘ _' mg ﬁ)rwomm | Mmeat rsurce center, known forin f} MFQUNDAHON'Smmmg o
pion, D:C Mewopolian | | 1 pen iy of scesul i - wodeli rancally self usaning, As |-
o1 i ’ grams forwomen in nontraditional work, | .| each construction mumn% projectis |

WOW wilimplement u broad out. 't | u:dplmd Lhemlybultormh .

teach, recpuitment and sceeningfort | - . - will be wld 10
wiech e o pasiblo umberof | ' cmuand Theamemoney |
chﬁ:blc progra applicanty, Quanch ol e rcyeed o aequiv and lmﬁv |
h wzctamwomcnwho - ::;ﬂm?gmmmd iy
. . dﬂll!l ‘1 v '. ) "
' immmwm By 2 ',ﬁl,t wbcnmnﬁmummn

. shpand thowsn et it - | " et and umommmuun enforoes g2
poe rgramgyot <2 | oA | e Wl edel rcguhtsonswhuhun

'mphm“L hinn-ﬁ‘i "1 pos uponahem poals fot hirg '
Ry women, the Foundation, composcdof

,"ﬂ"' represenatives of the employer com- ‘|
R I : mun'ty, Bas ken an independent |
e | €l : stand on the sue, Planning for growth |
fom ot oy ‘\‘_. R A}hﬁm&uodw bqumdu 1 in the industy, the MWC] iolfening |.
R l anahowuﬂ ion, | muoh'zl k4 MW&@HJ di_ || Qualy prapprentesship miningto |
uadc aswwaxencmi N i N‘M- WAWRM, | - women th ensuye that: ‘
S onseee oo LS B wcckcﬂummllmdudm 4y mouuuﬂwommanbcmdrm
b uonrt’uca acuviges. ThaFourdacons | . i il saught by journey - | pertooeihé pha.l cybpcomcaml
e Teddd througm:mdm kiodooti: 5| o J'm cjng; wpeciomathand | | ableand o
U .(_n_bqugn_s__f{g@gpng_mpg unions, H,_,:.-*’ Mcfslullmln hich includes em- 2) the ndty mdqw fom he
.1 trade asociagiony, focal Mmmcnu 1. L wxﬁntmam. Largen pmfblsptfol of highly quahﬁcd
| | audprgvarc\foundauon( e bmnd n after placcmmt D xppccnncu and wockers,
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Women -and—Their Children: A Growing Crisis and the 1981 report of the

- - . - -

approach 1s fieeded. We are in hopes that this is~the purpose

behind the hearing today We have come Eodiy EéEIﬁﬁ tﬁﬁt the

. K R
Committee Iook at women's transition to the paid labor force, ~
with the breadth that the Congress has used in developlng the' -

< Economic EQﬁiﬁy Icf. We ask thaé the Committee Eéﬁéi&é} women' s

rougéucomprehenslve Iegislative change

as well as ‘the tESLtm

\

The CIvII RIghts Commission report sssued this spring B&sadvaﬂtaged
)

Niitonal Commisslon for Emplayment Policy; Increastng*th94g§¥n§n§§46f
Disadvantaged. Women .are excellgnt points of sfudy. A close examin*n

of- the National Inétlfﬁfé of Education's s;udy of the e!fectiveness ot !
777777777 T *
vocationnl educatibn programs is another critical resource. o

.

) AARiﬁg the transition from welfnre £5 work for more than_a decade. In

1982 however we undertqok a 5- yenr comprehensive employment and training
1'

: The WOW Pragram : 3 ,, . B
L ¥
Wlder Opportunities for Women has been working to assist women In §g

ﬁhe;e ié&&;. Gb@'é Single Parent Emploxﬂbility nna Edﬁéation Development

Project (SPEED for Ehoit) 1s ane of six such demonstrntion projects
around the country which were selecte& ana funded by the Rockefeller
of its nutIonaI e!!ort to improve tbe'economic.

remale ﬁended families The goal ot the prqject

or into
good triﬁge beneriu package. . . Loesea
N : . : - .
. i S -
A ”~ -
3 ‘ N i . e
. . . )
. -
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and skills asses:.ment job related instruction in mnth communﬁat1on
F

. and §ciencé' work readlness training, -Lf(ills training in elec onics
77 and electro= ,mechanlcs (.tor participants with the 1nterest gmd aptltude)
P
-‘ « child c.jre and other :.upportlve serva.cc';,._job placement and follow-up. .
-4_. W1ch ‘one year of the program behind s, WE)W has much to share thnt ié
S N reievant to thé concerns of thlS "ommlttee o .
oot 1. In I,’ts program, which: serves women in tie Wa-éhin’gton D.C. '5

° "metropolitan 5;55 WOW served 371° uomen in the i‘usc program

~ s

year. The women served fell into two grouplngar -

at ver) low wage levels who had become unemployed dang the[

rogessxon had. skills, but had faced muIt1gle an § éc e§‘§fﬁ'l o,

Job, interiews and were unabie to tind;pa.id work ;. and ;ohugé;f ‘

. - - - s . — '!'_ ’.7-"7"77 . . 7v7”77‘ N
womein wib&."\o-paid'work exterience iq‘adequa eauc‘tlona.i < .
o .

v - kJ(lth uul llctlc awareness of how to plan ior the,ir“‘o;vn .
. .

Z T ec_onomly.{“n M ng aII r)f the women served educat ional

Ty a?‘t
L ¥ LU
= 77 nave lew ‘!han Jk!th ,grade 'readlng and math ski 115; although

.. o T
S = t -the ma.)onty had completed a hlgh sEhool education: ?

43
ergrnms was a key finding. WOW stal‘i enéauh ered

) iy .
“ su;nlhc.mt prprem:. in meetlng E?al nge needs Because of \. “

i oy
.
=

i

WOW s cr.’uning

dtmlnlshed hu in wrvues - espml-rlly bsidized child ;’?rc'

’ hn ﬁsl}ig;- t’ sp&-fation ana puBIIc nssistance—re[ptedl berv

. ; >l ¥
R ) (i.e. medlcnl asststance, iood—e{;m:pg. le;gal services); = . v !
N AILhoug the pro_jec; prov!de informntron and/ referral to Sl.fbsidj,zed
. P \ . .-
child ca.ru ﬂnd soe scholarship i).d for chlld care, it does not; pny ¥ N
s vy B - -~ - : 3 _ Ch
o ® R . X N . . . P ]
- - - i li '. N t
~ N v -’
- » N B
N . R ..
; >
. o .
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. stipends. Consequently, more than 10% of those who enrolled in .the
, . - N
program neeaeﬂ part-time jobs in order to ﬁii'ticif)ite' However Ehé E

purt*txme employment 'frequently t@:eatened their continued pnrtxcxpa.tion

coordxnated w-:.th WOH( schedules. The most Lommon reasons er

px‘ogrdm non- gompletion ‘related to health finn’neial fod‘d housxng. and

. N A . .
transportatlon'pfises.- whxch could not be handled on,r.op of a rigorous
training schedule®, G
. Al N

. P T S
3. Whéen the trainee

find '}iééaéa suppt rt.’se ces, tﬁ'éy werd nble to complete th;e‘

- - program a gain, paid yloyment averaging SGZOO pér hour at
. R
< . job gntry. : Some enrolled in more extensive training. A 1ist R
] - F.a3 P Y . ) - N
X, - 3 . I ] .

o df,',)biis a’na enti-y wages acquired in the fitst two quiarters of
- bl B
the progrnm is appended . v e : a
‘J;i. All ot WOw* '-; tralAing(vexamxnes the advantages and dxsndvantages

job trends i the {80 s ..md N

o[ noqtrndltionnl employment

counsel ing, consumer

Eﬁ I’hps 1%c‘pild ‘care s rvices for the
Fi?é"‘ “WOW doch\elnted x\tt '

1 pparted chNd care openmgs ' Y

z {-‘or more-than 30“},

“ L_
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g / Y- o

Oy n .
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PR PARTTCIPANTS

circuit Ci€y
Office Manag

b.c: Gersral Hospital _._ o R
Elactro-Mechanics Helper e v R

L L " o I Lo ¢
ner” Constmiction Co. -

paa & DéEue’ilez
Fiie Room Clerk o " , .

’ EIectzonic Assembler

1 . System._ HWLng COIQOZQtion .
. EIeccronic-‘Assembler < . ] . .

system Planning Corpordtion
Electronic Assembler
sears Roebuck, and Co.
“ sarvice Technician - . RN
, Gl ___ . -
;Dééil #74 Laborers
- . " Laborer
Raytheon.Service Co. E 7.08 . : .
Ihvoice Verifier “ . . . .
. D C. Govermnent (Public Works Dept.) ’ 7.59 ) 7 .
Laborer . . ; .

L N * .
(]

Plcney Bowes ‘ L. . )
V!et:er Reader : . . . . ;
<

Holy Cross. Haggiﬁ;[ o . .
Sterilxzaﬁion Processing Technician \?;;9)0.19 7

. . Army T.t,mes PuinshIng co. s N VAN NIRESR .
“w . Phone Clerk - e 4.50 - l N

3 ‘Heght's Peparr.menf SEore ’ - . . e o :
o Autﬁorizer - * 3.65¢ - . :
. - . “a . N - < a. .

AN 4 - - \
L Hechc's $ilver winq . . ' 3.4%
.5 Switchboard Opeiator: : 8 : 3.45 o o f
- ' 7 j N T i ‘ ‘

R ¥ ‘ . . ) - ,-‘ 7 Ve ,
%ceveral h;a)e enrol}ed 1,., fUrﬁhe: s . N
K4 .-
mec)}mics mnd comput:er progzmmﬁng4

. R
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- of tbe participants seen, only tma:'caagmag personal
. ’ _ I Y .

. . Ciyoo S -
advocacy afid WOW §u5§iaie§ made IE qa bIe for women

to attend training who werq’otherwise unable to find

child care. ¢ In addition Wwow founa fhmen§e ser 'iéé

%iﬁé‘ very limited care for intants Ior children who

. need care after school, for short term b!gemergency care,

for bsidized care that would extenq gurinz a trainee s job

hunt, and for care available in areas accessible through _%f

aftordable trgnsportation: To intervene in this situation, , .

WOW is déveloping an information and ref#fral system on all S
local child carg options so that trainees can ﬁike thé best o '

chiIJ care arranzements possible ‘without months of trying

-to ascertabn what is available. The overall finding of

"

the proJect, nowever, is that the current system is labryntﬂine
| and.grossly idadequate. It is Gurrently a public/private
. ﬁiicﬁgigﬁiﬁ;.bﬁc fiore’ public and private support is needed if
?  we wisK single heags oY household to make the transition to

s 6. The Rockefeller Foundation grant award stipulates that the - v coe
Six grantee must match the annual grant doI}ar for aoIInr - -
or witb inkind services which enhance Eﬁé ;SI—BEENE from local E . é -

atchdng requirement

government or community groups

has effectiver Iev rage d significant public/private interest
i

" and partnerships in this program It is clear from our

own experence with SPEED EEEt there is significant interest in

: ‘,addressing the needs:rof women who must make a transition to e

pxhd work It is also clear tba ,tg? needs are co mpIex and

uire siznificant resources to aadressed effectively “
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] . VATCHING FUNDS 'REPORT .. ¢ N
- Sepaﬁe:msz—mgus: 1983
. Ia developing the matching fl.kid! f.or the. fu'scyear of the
- SPE!-:D PESject WOW, adopted a ‘diversified approach, seeking bort_h
acti@ml 30llars and in~kind .services to erhance the project. ' WOW
. contacted both local and nmational foundations, ‘several local
. - . govemmental agencies, and _community organizations and applied
: "7 to_the women's Bureau of the _U.S. Department of Labor for
&ontract monies. Following is a matching "funds,report which is . ; .
an inclusive list summarizing all of- ohr contacts and the’
successful results.  WOW would like to make note of the fact that
. s;,;pport was successfully elicited from all ocur contacts,
M . . ,,,;,E ) iy I3
. Teem Carmitted ;
‘ ~ I R - L0 I
. D.C. Offxce of Bﬂploymant Se xdg o o .
. o Oh-the-Jcb ’n'wu.ng E\mds © §75,000%* L. 0 N
Dépa*’rtmen’ Gens OF H:axt:h e . , ?( Lo
"chilg care for parti 1pants 44,3700 18,250 '@
oo Pamxlg 1 Chlld Services— N T , ; .
MO /subsxd.xzeglrch.lrld care far S O
o i ts who-are umable - T
. 7%, tain publifly subaidized . . v _ Loy
. Wt am"er ¢are - begining February o Sw. ““’_" e
: o ; 1983, 5,000 .. 7 500 o
P v .
D U. S.VDeparzmznt ‘of - Labax wcn'_.ns v )
Sl - .:;: " begining October 1982 - 100; 000 91,667 e SR
. 18,087 3
.. e LR 8
E trarisportaticn subsidies for 4
o . ~. - participants.- s;aalweé&'
.- v .. to ifz!'lrm sarvices
T ek PR e
. L K I v i \5 N .
. T : w) : 1
gt ] . R
5 ' # f/
» i . 20 » ’
‘. K .
. t : . s
v Yy .
X o . d
« . - . v o :
4 ‘ o ]
. . 6 - v - i .
o~ - . ’ i ~
. fot - T - ) :|
X o~ ~ i
. > \ .
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T

Publilc w:l‘are mmdadm—-gran!: . . . >
‘to furd Youth Counsalor/ e .

. ) ) Qutreach pérscn'and othar -

[ . : . . tosts; begi.m.ng May 1983 -

“
~
N
oS
§\
-

Instructor and. cther- costs 2 . « :
. . to_pravide additicnal cote L '
S staff] begining"k'ay 1983 15 00 Jy 6,250

. D.C. Department of B!ployrrent -y
N . _Services—Senior Aide to L -
! provide Brployment Resourcesa R B e
suppott for part_icxpants 4,355 + 3,260

F\ilup Graham nm—-o:r;uter ’ “ . -3 . -

- hardiare and software pur- ’ -
chase, awardsd January . I

1983 . 210;000 *

anp.rs & Lybrard, C.P.A.—pro - - .m . s

. . bono services of Manager, R - :
. : - - Office Inforrmaticn Systers . T 0
. Group for training and in- : Ny .
o stallatign of databasas (or PR L
.- . tracking of participane, . . T .
" progress . 2,000 . 1,920 LY

s~

v

: ' Fig3s vaticnal Bark—ccatribution -

v of mesfing rogm. and facilities . . -
= : ¢ fog megeing of drea chief exet- : - Lo
. . N . udvmﬁb velop - SR : )

{ -
A -
[
- - Ny
. . ;
. . -~
-
N
. - N
. , 7
'
i
. u s
P ¥

o
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v
~

D . e ;
meet these ‘% ds in the D.C. area is attached. Yet, WOW L

PO ,j,,,

contacted the,program Ior assSistdnce. Most arerunable to

€.
solve the family income nnd support service problems which

A
keep t?em 1solaEed in constant cr{sis, and on public assistance.
<

‘Women makes the followi'ﬁ reaam iendations to the Senator Labor and Human

e

Resources Cémmittedt * e e ' ‘ :
the .problems of
. .o

. e D
women in transition are complex systemic, and agE

currently problems of national priority. Té‘ﬁaarééé

- them, WOW recommends a -full set of ixear"i'ngé; an é;ié

. country. We believe that an omnibus.ap oacb which’pould
A

: cross 4utho izing c0mm3ttee lines‘?somewhat like Fge
k - .
Economic Equtty Act in' structure) would be” requir to .

strengthentng of and 1ncreased support for

& " programs
’ ~‘rvf' vocatlonal educatxon programs for women improﬁ’d enforcement
: of affirmative acti 6n and equul employment op tunity law;
strengheﬁing of and ‘increased s%pport for the Job Trnining
"Partnerghxp‘Act comparable Ubrﬁh Initiatives, ooordination
6i eéo 'om;d devtjopment efforts job creatton initiatives
R . > N .
. ; - . i
' tooL T . . . (
Dok | P )
. e , k
: : . " _ MW~
. s ) . - B ;

< . .,\,‘ <!
- - N gL
> a9 L - \ -
] o R
e ST
o o
PN .z T . ’ s’ B

O
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. - : o J&‘ % 7;.
. TG - Y
i L _ P o . - . z
-and Job-)trnining so that women are not excluded funding

.. ’,' - - -'for specinlized technologicnl trnining tor girls and ;é;:é;xi . i
':; o (see nppended study) imp&eved pd:’tnr collection im education and ; i',.
s * trainihg biéiiiﬁé_ related’ i;o séx{ age, race and iiind’iixp; . o
: ) ) 'f. ~oldex' w,grker a{ld displaced worker programs that ndequnifé1§ : ’
’ "7 serve women ;. and naaItIGEEI fesourtes to mest the needs ot
:'* E displ%ed hbmemnkers.‘ Social secuxjtity {'éfai{i‘ (1nc1ud1ng " . :-‘
? pARR ~

enrnings shnring), pension equity, and equity In &ﬁii hée?.

; \m

“é L g ‘l must nlso be addresaed bﬂt ot course, legislntipp' : 0 i
R R vy . . . -
RR "y introdul:ed‘\dhich provide-s a start 1n tb‘s difecti

. . :‘° ‘ : b 1; ,,,,,

. Lo ‘
. .“!iv 2 fﬂ"&xp’ ‘Senajor {.aboi' and H\lmap ;'" ‘<
L8 ; f B DI
RS ) mmilttee“ a3y requﬂslbili»ty. ¥g. hrge tbe Gomm e *
. & s _ , .
,“' Kl ;0 work. together to develop a legisluﬂre pncknge that can
“_;. )
ot ’ ‘;
2. S
,,,,,,, 2,
o6 Training Pnrthershap Act. &‘ recommencfs thnt the Committee 0 3 N
R “ - ;
Do respond\ gmmedintely : In the ,upcoming renutﬁor!?,ntiom ol !

. /Vocﬁj‘Ion I Edﬁéntion, WOW drfes t{ Committ:pe Eo 166£ iW o
L dnt}r genernted in nnnl yzing the 1976 Vocntional\ Educnt- on KoL -i
L AL SR A Amezg'lepfs and té re'§'|’) hd to. the; reélitifs thnt}Voc -, - A

L e x
v ‘ remnhns a. Sex—segregatad educntioml progrnm, thnt the‘tetrorzs

s *3 begun under «he 191 Kmen&enfs WuSst onot pe &4
) - RN -t

R thn.(setvl:e‘s for ﬁi&q and girls must be grenély expnnded.
. { o 2 ,
aunndnﬁ-ng seﬁites 1,;1 Vo&’!& jor atsplncgd omeml‘:e s required
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' )
.wuh Lo scxve W(% gIrh-, und ocher dlsadvnnv.a.ged groups
in Voca.(,iona.l oducntxo . ;,: S ) if T

wéi'é 'miidc’. But\ these gaxns dl5 not appear to be the curr&nt

N

prid’? ities 45 the~Az.t melepented, ~Programs tor AFDC

i
recxp1ent§ - wﬁéii funded at® aII dur1ng thls interlm period"

are tondxng Lo be Ior Scx—stereotyplc, low wage occUpa;ions.’

is munxtorung what hn pensgin the states under a’ rant':from
ppens

the me bll.lubb koundauon But we .-believe that it ls c.?uclal

N

e . i
N Oi?flce Q. ‘}
. L N
K
) P ¥ Lhe nqulrements to serde publlc usslstnnce rpcipxentg t,o
,‘ H L . thulr proporuons }n the 'ngxﬁle f)éf)ﬁ{atxo bging im lemen-ted
N " ' s
"i,n '(h@ 71..11.(.5’? Are lt)Lal se vuc“dclivery a;rcas p!"qvlding -

. 1
ed support servlc«,s? \A«\: women nnd glrls texng t', ained for

Ph(,b(_' quosllon{ are decply reluv.ed to the Llansition ‘101' womenr

m_d gxr’ls fxom wn.li!zre dependeqyy fo .p.xid work and economic;

m: n%othors has increa
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< . : St .
: - .ot

fég'faf Wotien

K subsebt\that the Commlttee conster develogmen: of a

natxonal child care polxcy that wxll meet the needs of

55 rents who uork,nnd provide qunIity child care for the

naxxon s thldren We recognize thnt nny such systéﬁ

Lndustry, Lhuruheb nnd the voluntary sector the schoaié,
- &,

dgﬁ‘pdféhts.- To uccomplish a quality system which meets
. the needs of all concerned and leaves flexibility for parents,
[ mULh policy nnnlysis muSt yet be done. Yet the need for- & .
A JddxtLunnlj.rvxces ig Lritlcnl. ’ ' .

-
q

To fﬁ"i[ifii

. the tapid igcrease of child care services and

Ly
umw

the quality of child i care provided, WOW urges the Compittee -

.i to consider several strategies, while looking.carefully at -

S how to implLement a more cofiprehensive system:

v gy K.bbitfuhédfihékbf employee {ax benefits so that low -
nnd'modernte incdme wo;kefs can take 5&6;5{A§é‘5i
. P Ty

LT ) Y hild LﬂFQ deduc;ionb and také a higher percentnge

’ ' e t o -

of deductions i . . R N

o e e kT
, b){,Th& deveLopmeht and tunding~of child cure‘ihformntion

"i .nnd refepral 5ystems {o promoEe the OIIIcIenf and informed

use of exgstxng serviues by workjng;parents ns welL as; L
® -

R . o v
¢ no‘ldentify the greatest gaps in sgrvices . ¥ g

c) Endouragement or incentives designed (or;emiié&é;é ﬁql

AR

—_— v o

tnclude child care support as one of the:penefit
- . Y e
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. a : v R .
orlertnga so that working parewtsscan select this e

the, Wpmen's

-

caiiéx'i ot this .

&5
:cf problem. WO' BSEIeves tﬁﬁ( Khe 'omen‘s Bureau should be funded
' to dz‘more coordniation and demonstration e!iorts Eo ndéress ’

-

. the problems o? women In Ernnsltlon The Bureau should llf

hnve greater authority wlthin the ﬂEplrtment ot Labor and

. -

addttional staff to nccompl[sh Its purposegf .

5. .Tﬁe Commlttee should review che performnnce ot the OFCCP witb"

close scrutiny to examine whether the ”non confrontive lpPr l& _ '&:;
,,,,, *1‘ '

) R
undertaken has EéfuaIly sttmulated jobs, trnlntng nnq improved

Opportu-ities 16r4vomen and glrls or whether It hns resulted in

inactlvity tfor the victions of dlscrlmlnltlon a

o

in several states co bulIa economlc selt-suf!ieiency planning 3 ‘
- v

Into welfnre and ‘wo l&ystems in Utah and boutsin&a. in

s

particular pioneer gork 1n this aren 18 Eoinz forward. The

\approacbes BeIng used are dlverse, and the resources being -
committed are yaried, but the dlrect[on is unquestlonnhly .o

- frultful nna-confrasia grently the tmpuc; ot “workfnre;

N - L,

In eéaéiﬁéiaﬁ I wish to thank Sedator Hafch and Ehe Committee’ tor
the opportunity to shnre the experience of Wider Opportu0191es for - .
- -

’ Women wltn you - We' Biéaée ourselves to work with you as we hnve 1n the

pini to continue to test and moaeI felevant programs, to monltor the' -,

work o! pubIIc and Drivnte systems in meeting the nee%:tgf women lnd

' their families, and to deveiop pnrtnersh[p nmonﬁ huslnesaes, ‘education,

-

et

L
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S R T S
w-(nut_lg limitations’, ,a.nd' in the interest of

e'céno:;&, a ;up;;;ti;é dov . supplietL !‘or qhe record by M”&gliaon -

"ridging the kaIIs Gﬂp WOnzn pnd Joba in a High Tech WOrld ”

entitled "
B
was retained in che t‘iles 0!‘ the comitte?i@ This materin.l w be resenrchea

upon requeut or obtain&g' ﬁy
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e
‘Women

- .- o ~ Y " C
m}m AR EHTTEEE ' L
%0'796 6,513 : erty lavel { .
e onm o TeawmAvilaes U
8173 47571 - living nl»t.:n-x 3535‘); . w - N
: .(;ourtn: Census Bureau® Cirrent Populatichi Riioiii P-80, No. 134, Table 10) o

“ - — ». ‘ -
vcrcy rate - Y
9.0% A9BI-fof . - GOX G
. Woman = 18.6% 16.2%
M ’ . y
Jwﬂazns OF PE#SONS AGE &5 OR OVER. 1IN POVERU;&. ‘lvoi’, {
L . ~BY S'EX AND RACE/HISPANIC ORIGIN. -] . '*i -3
2 77777 o L N e
SN fotal Whits ieh Origin- .-
~ " table'  Men 1,080,000 767,000 272,000 ;R 60,000
. Yom o _ o R . .
— Woman 2,773,000 .2,191,000 547,000 : 86,000 .
(Source: P-60; No. 134, Table 17)° oL
4 ’ ‘ h
? .
R nxfrr?nmﬂus—orﬂ’mws—sfrﬂ—rnf BY SEX L
. L . " Mea Homen R
. Tabis 47 marzied s 71 38y . -
——" widowed - -- ~ 132 512 P - g
- sépacated/divoréad. ' 6% 51 3 s
N “7;- never married 4 K 6% = -§ N
: e - r""' r % W 3 : N
: _ TAL snrus OF PERSONS OVER asL Y SEX AND AGE e 2.
. s - . 3w 9
:7‘, .
>
Lt
-
td \;.
R
T %
~
'
B 4

O
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1. How n\.ucl; 10 elv ment do yow

,terms of plac.ifrq traxnees des tograms to mqet

;,thE labor warket demand, and obta al financxal or
in-kind support? . e P “r . -
) ‘Answers. | Ces AL . - ' .
. A 2 - . - ~ ‘ v
-.-uger Opoortunxnes for wo *as worked qxrectly withe: emoloyerr
. sidce its inception in .196%g-tyenty year% -dgo. The private
Y

Part in our.basic pi:ogram design,

sector has nlayed an integra
based. on WOW'S.tenet that active’ MAnployer involvement .is a key to
_effeckive job Erainifg’ and pIaceméné, The pritate Sector i%, . for
. exampfe, well reg;gsen}ej: on «the Board of_ Directors Of WOW;.
v . rovides 1n0ut in the de¥ign of - ‘training and curmriculum through 4.
i Wow I.ndustry AdvxSory grohp, and has for'ned‘rampg'r'tnershxp thh

- Mefréﬁélxﬁan WomenssaMConBELUCE {00, Teade Foundation). 1In
addition, major cor‘poxathhs ‘have_ cont:xbucgd t%i.«.ow s;confinucl

. prodramhing at tha“d¥tional and- locaL,Le!eL,,,th;gpgh‘vranc
\ supgorg and donatxonﬂ,of equxpmerrt, ’persong?tg.iaingifff kxnd

~

1983, 'CcBS, Inc.™provided a ,suh®antial grapt te our natibnal
. ivision to exolore the 1mpact ofshig technoﬁ.ogy on the female

labor fo:ce, and Levi Strauss, Inc.,provided funds to monitdx the*
nle entatxor\_of the Job Ttaining Partnership Act and its impact
i i5§n wofen.; Buch close connection with.the prlvate sector has
: bzen a centrwl f S.6f WOW': success in-training, pISanq,»and
. advocaE\:nq t‘or wc:#ns needs.. 405 our 22 year hxsE ty.. :

o

< \ ‘- o .
‘iestion: . v . , A ?
. ZL I‘g t ,E,I:fe a . way. tok eneoufage \nore of Ehl.s mvoLvemeJLC-,&outsxde i; o
: of federal: mechanisms for busxness ipput Mike the Job Tgaxnanr‘ . 4
! Pa i ’ ¥ -

y o Ans¥EET ‘ RN ‘ :

A : o o

R While private SECtOE,i,m{glvement in. emp? ment apd. trgxn;nq T ..
’ programg is dewrly needed and a ‘key_ fdctor in_ ;Success; _the ?: T

federal tole in stxmulat
caregully The goaﬁl ‘to
a partnersth among publ
. educatuzn -system, Col
B popula!nons vmcst in" n

e

ng this’ mvolvement has to_be . approac r
for, from Wow’s/experien
employment -and ggainmg agenci

iGnity based#rrganizations §e:v1ng'.v ..
d, and the employer sector, 11 the ;7

O
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ership Acft
) Vaﬁé‘ziéég,,?’
o

tfneir réles.
(J“TPM, many  public -dgenci
;:;Dqt and th atiena; A}IB

'Y t
- “¥
g Ehey will **
. raining dollard onIy faﬁio edocation
s or to employer m-houm E«;.(a ng pzogra
,,,,, _awiplr N . .
a" : AIready, abuses iﬁd‘ve%ecoﬂﬁét % CJ1 been
. _used. to.® Yort oout.,;placemen rvxces Eor corporatxons which :
;,.‘ prevxously‘ &:d for- thege ser ‘“‘,i, 9°u,l,d cohtinue
. to afford to Ja.sGs W deted inforpation
on both educatfon 1 ler~-baged tyaining
initiated under the - y tequiremgnts for
—Vtrhenr ttaining which bafx ehe aééé§§ of 2svagL majority, ofy
mically dxsadv.antagea i mnmfmiﬁy based gréups w ich; -3
expertise in sewing the pomx r.xonl most ‘in need’are_ needed e
as equal” parﬁner!’; in the employﬂfen and tra ming process, «WOW
rec%mmenasu : - . ) . -3 j 5 ¢

o~ o] N

1 _a 3
, uman Resources ) j" X
. Comm;tt;ee made up of expe mdustry,DOL,CBO, S .
educatdon, apd national, state/local public ’

* enployment and traxnmg11

driscuss with committee
how to achieve such partne
policy and practice. WO be happy
to participate in¥such a fbrum. ‘and €6 . " . ¢
_ recommend ather €BO pa!:f.i:ii“gants. '
k] " -

a Gon Ieport ‘on._ lEhe implementa:xon o£ JTPA C .
. and ifs. actual focus on the populatipns )
designated _as_target gdoups in the Act. we R
- recommend that this be co‘lnplebed before{Aprxl‘ 1. - '

'hy?

. programs, And i SO‘)
" Answer: s
ln(

cy mandaEe €0 .assis

skills, Eheyixa\f
in which they &
" and'hecome ecomn
o;r;eu :dmploymen 'nd tra'nulg programs,assist bo
in _marketing their skills:-1Including volunteer s Hl.ﬂ--dxsplaced
dema Eprograﬁ\s have the addbd ‘task-of assistiing dis ced .
emake s Im ad,justing €6 new and difficult Ive tol’ er., .

= L, ~

-
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' yea:s of homemakihg. . sughf,p;pqrams musj,,

_o pregare displaced

* homemaker’s to enter a jop market. in which‘ most employers do not
value/ot hxre ‘for skxlls gained in homemaking; .t jwhich. they.

+ ] quently face barriers of age,. sex, and race disceimination; -
'hﬁfor which they have limited fime and/ot Eésourcsxﬁo réfrain,

The most effective displacg) r;eiémal(er programs provide personal

counselxmy support group ]-ob readiness ,t,rg,x,n,tngk _up to dete

§uoport servxces fo] hxlq |:eL trgngpprtatnon and _emergency

ce; skills t;g;ning,7
nt and training;. 10b developmenf and p
and follow up ;ervices.” pfy also provide’ internshxos,i
study, or on~the-j xpenences, which c be valuable “to

who have been outg *f """"" -many. yeal:sr

age [ '.

because o -, the
were jEif
1spIac liome;nakers NeCwork %0

gee, them addressed Lo

. N cL s _ ,’" "N

Question: ° » 4 ) L

. _9 e oW Y. o e
4. Haveigpy of the»partxcxpants in eén ptevxous

oarticipants in other programs befro Bu?-_

]

Amsuers ) ] 3 ;

Because of wow s varied an " 1 term ‘em;

history, : it &s difficult to 'accurately resp
In all of our progra s, we have at“:acted S
had ¥#her training bef 5

stier
e persons’who h®v
etxmes this training

‘has tieen rece ; sometimes previoys traxnl eccurred years
. bLe'E _ha ..become obsolete."' 11} non- ETal ional. €tsining
‘pr ,Ejr%s, 1t ftas-been foundgthat many women e wQErkead at/or
beadn ‘€t q,ined in traditionalWccupational categories._ apd_have

d" ~d1fjicu1; to. sgoport cbe;; _families, Because our

fferent populatxons,7 (i.e.

Ememakers, etc. )\% larger percenta"
ences, .

- Thé W progta 7 e
Jbudget for-several yedrR-and -has® been upderf d
¥ Ffocus®d for mand.y . wow be]}.leV@-s that the godls
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— j 'xje:.’f,}qci ‘ihe Hational dilemma wxﬁh the
P~ emin 5 paverdf. The #®Ek before WIN, noweler; And the

fo ices to suppoti‘c iR Matched: “pftem; WIN _
! -.v_“ “Services" Hive 4mMoun ! ] ing: ;;
v ,whxch- 65i€1cxpan€§'iéﬁd the wangt ads tgqether., WIN Servxces ‘were—:

v oangd imiehe 70¢s to focus more hea\niy on mije. AEDC recrpxenrﬂl
becauie they _were "easiecr to place'. As xvow indicated in its-
_ _teSt)monyL _the pro’)lem.: of women AFDC cecipient re &o lex,
ER si‘onal, and inter-gelated. The setvices ne,‘?ded to
e assist the populatuon into the ypaid labor fotde may HAnclude
?‘ . cmpdial jedgeation, skills training,.solving. ehild. caxé}and
. housing p ems; and nre'ﬁanng ‘for a job whxch Gan 5ﬂpport W e
. housing | =1 p SR

,' /4‘ 3
t ;an rffor

i ba d:ﬁ”’; J\l'i)C and WIr'

stam 1te 1£- su[fxcxcncy and self- deterrmn iongamsag .t

‘population. o be ,_,sre,r;,ve,djﬁ (Scc attached clippied). ?n .offsiana,
‘WIN dollarsfare being uskd -‘gonh- traditional ty- ining in
flectro mechanics for . ny sucCessful effoft i lraddress

needs, chyld care needs,.self ‘esteemnSand sgif-
n needs, And will have economic;seélf~sSUfficiendy=-not
objgctivél To br 1IN system {to*this’
Jistic appfopfié joni {would be needed. .. In
ves for developipyg_few program: designs,

Lproviding su'mort servxces, and c’f)‘dena

ctraining
d

_iwadlad bé needed. . - . L - "> ‘ -
e . ) o \ - : - . -

‘ Question? y e y ‘ ' o - .
< 6. Do yo ﬁnk all’ M:‘DC kdipients sholy be Eéd'u;i'rég"i';' n_...._/'-r —
-4 regidrer fo IN or other tfaining ev..,n th h thity have _pre-

. schigo} Chxldren" . ’ ’ 2 f?
R : Py . .

uppor€ and planning assxstance needed}.,, |
3) begomes five. Wwe ‘believe thel WIN: j’)rogtr
R program rejldesigp,_and adequate. x:,e_\gwurces Ya

needs,  _Lffthis reform were to, gecuBs then

b5 would. -
Xould %Gt Medn. a
jrk.-,.A compreh’“
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e ' 7..1In your‘éxpex ience, dog{ou thxnk most displaced homemakﬁ B
i require basic skills traimfig for a Tirst job outside the-home, =
N 9!,,§g£resher- trainihg. to .0ndate rusty skills or education? .’ Are

there. n:ogr;ms _available to. addtéss both of thése needs in
dpproxxmately the right nroportxons?

- o
Answer: -

Displaced h’émémék’éi's frequently nheed skxf“zi,(raxmng to augment
5 : the skilFls gained in homemakxng and volun€téer wotk.and to.make -
j’ . thgmjarketable _to ekmLcy&:s, *Dapendmg on thHe skill.levels-oF
the,xndivxdual and hér,career goals, -kthis traxmng mxghﬁ need. _fo .
B be remedial,- 1ntenq1ve, ‘oL “¥8hg term. Traxninq is#currensly .
. avaxlable» on-gnl¥"- _mlted basxﬂsmwhicn B > cut
'3 r’ lace vhoTe.n ers, FEquallys
,3erious “ﬁho.,e displaced
JOe naKkets - raini g b t-can! t afford to
# ® So. . On consxderxng t Je preponder#e oi dx;placed -
T WomeinaKer s © Y/ 1978), the need far exceeds

training - .

% Ouééglan' . 'J_ ...
8 What are some'su' p", 777:7 1nd1v1dual women, empLQ)LQLE" .
governmont shoulj take.tohelp women beoome 1ess vulnerabl& M
poverty in the event of 3 death or divorce? E .

Ahs{ger. o

— ;Bélx'eve.tha: a com‘hrehensxve look™ at £

tax-ar

educafxon, Aand welfare systems are abl
- we b&lieve tHat e'i:}iih
g 'QEOQLBJ’LS and. ;he ‘enforcement f equal‘ém
' ngfggqulatxonis are cri€ical; . we bel

enforcement Asiigery. pracrxca'l and. cr!E
_system _can_onl p d
iciency as_their gdl PR ing | -y

I employment
s and supervi
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'rﬂcriminaﬁion,
the{ iIIegaI acfxvxfxes
R L -
(&f vons!der Elexih work houts and Eglnge ."
benefit plans W extend to partatimE-
» ;

X;' wOrk'ers, ’~(

o .
D;:E)E)pafé aé&xvely in Ehexr commuany s
forts ‘to hire the unempl ye

~

Qi'u'esrf.ion:

o 9., In y your _experiencey. 0§ j;uij\;jf. among _
R women in trans%ion aﬁd how has n; hmdered thﬁ rogrg J
= while WOW counsglor -have wgcouht
in nsition,- 1:\

encountered. -(i.e. chi

tdce dmscriminatish,
Cer€ainly. WOW .would Sug

5 eftectiwe
vaiﬁéh' in the

[ wﬁkplace who suffer fronL bsEance abuase p:oblems.
vest q\ K {__;
&, o V. :

' 10. 1s there cu:rently a problem with the way child careﬁa(t‘:

stare t&imbursed under AFDC,. p:ovidxng a disincentjve to the
tepxpxent for seekmg employment?\ -

- - ) ;:’

Answer: . ;4'? % ; ‘*&

£

v
Yo
i

- N ~ AS D .

- :Th’éié ag éﬁiiéﬁily severdl pi bIems with. Eh‘e way 1n which chxld .

F care Co&ts are reimporsed\unden KFDC'which act asﬂa disicentive. .
These include: . \ o

o A

10
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a?( " of_her_basic incofie to make up ‘the djfference ).

. . T
-While WOW has experienced.the great negd for

B g

o { : ! e
3 Feha g mplememtation " “tocally baseg~
AL 'sysEem¥; howeviw, . mAS : ing tife
em¥; howe ’, . iy :

"New York City az

.. resource/r
;- £ésoun

- . - . . - . . . H
N 87 - L

K N e

formula that deteralines amount of payment, -
Recé'pi?'ﬁﬁﬁ must.pay -child qare costs_when__ . © .
.already faced_ with other costs. of beginning ¢

a job or -tryining. programyg.:
: Sy LRI ERDYRAT

L S,

o

. - N . (K g
. . 2.) The unfealiSEic child care ¢§§g§7&;;gﬁ3

require the AFDC recipient to use part.

. between the real cost OF .child care and
that which is allowed andér the disregard? .

.3.) The low geimbursment rate almost requires. the
recipient to use child care servicea which__:

' © - * are not-a¥-comprehensive as she might choose
» of would bést benefit her children., She has
y few_options_or choices. about what type of care

to provide for her children.

§74:.) In the formula for de ermining AFDC_payments €o
workingdfamilies, the child care disregard is
calculated first (before the deductions of '

ic self-.

K $30 :and._one third of income) so that a family
v taking the disregard may end up with less -
. total income €han if they had used subsidized:
T ‘Fare (if available) and not taken the disregard,
Because most AFDC recipients are concernsd both whth thdir

families' welffare and with moving toward ecarno

sufficiency, tiege problems force mothers fto_the conclusion ‘that .
fhey cannot make the transition t& work without 8, gnificantly
penalizirg the income of th ‘or_placing_their childten

in_child cate situations C:m%:'rjijnréiyirwe”ggg;jmental.ﬂ These are
hardly incentives €o return to paid. employment, . e~
; ? _ |

Question: : : C ;g’%_ . . ; . ?

11. Would state resource ;and té#iél ptograms forgdependent.care
€ill an Unmet need? P _ . : # low
S AR : o v : .
Rnswel: - : I G - S a0 -.'& '

penden

pin 75!20( adea of de

Ipvolved in

areag,

to & acressibll
ot oy Bt

rraly'd

-

wy

-
;‘.
’
FER
Z
"‘7
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%\y_\ o R - S
e . SN S
cgntinoously, bth oE thch ape’ moze difficult _in a tate " »; .
resougce/réferral design, Perhaps: what is needed is a s\f?xcxer\t f N
) federal aoprop;xat on "o fund a variety of local and¢state
» - models, - -which can be 'analyzed. to. ascerrain whlch st:ategxes OSe -

to work best in differenr. envxwmenfs.f‘\’

RN S

S"eab"ridly; funaxn rfgr such an_effort must not/Zue ta)ggrrlrfzom S

1§ care services (1 o Title XX). ljy,soutce, 3’
and teferral sqfvx and 1mportant par NEY I
effective_ cichclvgde t care system, but they dp not-begin
" the_nced alone.( Ohe of.the key fea{uzu of an effecti
system is_ that,’ \ ramatxcally deme strates gaps in

that resources can be tarqétted to f@IL these -gaos,
- must be separate ‘and must not. E)vei uuo-mgs, designed’
chxld/degfnde,nt carge. sg¢c £unds are alrealy]

5 are an eqsen;xal

v . A
»

-
S sk,

inadequate

- .- * -
. Question:r o =
T (3¢
o 12, Dr. Al xanded,
gestxmony hat fthe X
- ;.3 has 5p0nsored gardmg the JTPA and how -yomen._can -

he servéd by . ik

'en €the respOnSe £o these efforts’by B4
i'n ;Ehe fxél -

zpleased t;
JTPA proces
en’s Bureau may . not taldeon t:hef
anal qg._ the JTPA,} its ‘imghect’ 'on wpmen,—dn
its 1mplementatxon but wil aolely sPrve
j sharing role. while pro;notxon of the*JTPARgmay Be
encod’t ge gmplogers, the WICs, NAB, and.othekbd]. to.se
fo:,a#ressqu,the(pzoblems beijig jidentifie

r0u£s undert hg JTPA ih their ‘Iocales;hould aIs*
flureau- Functiom., WPW has-been coIIec g thi's:
r.'vased information n the prolélemhe; ig.._éncodn
mared -this xnfdim;i%xon with the Women's Bureau.\
s-limited to 19 geographjic, a:eas.. We hopg that

¢ .+ worfshops “and -publications wYII suggest. solutiong e
- - fogf. the problems, identified. ’,YeE,, fth. & 1in ed,;staf,f and -~
51 " te$pources tha’ﬁ{are shzx’ﬁkx : Bur€au fAces \
/ i i,,;mg?fant ey  We wouldls 3
[ vomen's Bureau ¥ 11ect and T, _

/ e women, a-.
by women' s/ ‘
3 WDJnen ]

d_ and has

e O

-Womeh's
sxgnli cant,; ees._in _tak¥hgafon

" sul ditional fupding ' Spr
. ana%% dfta on .how JTPA 4s se
byt R T v

v




. STAT F\ll"f\'l‘c(
DISPLACED

Ms Pos%um (xgod mornmg Mj, ?lame 1S Ruth Fo'
.the N' lonal Blsplaced Homemakers Nﬁ’iw T

- 6 mllllon wome’n who have been dlsplaced rom thelr roles as
1 h'o'm'em'akéfrs. l(ﬁt their jobs through no fag df their own.
Y« At th® same time; I.am very pleased to. -specially recognize those
- of y'og~on‘jf s gommittee’ who have respofled to.the recent con-
: cerns of ‘giar ‘dlflaced homemakers ‘and, dlsplaced homemaker
service provigé r
of the. gt

NITE) o AR

. - The ,HAU{MAN Thank you P o A
Ms'kf' i = What happens to women who. have beenTull-thme
rs -but are now out .of a JQQ due to divorce or becise =

em

Do ﬁluse ‘have become disabled ordeckased: Middle age
‘ lder womenpspecially find the transition from homemaker to paid
- ‘zmploym it ¥ difficult, particularly in a*world which summa- -

" Fizey thefr ho"em”aki'n'g skills’ as. insignificant: in the paid work-

- fo?ce ‘T 'eSe women also discover that r ment benefits, health

i »and future egonomic: secunty dlsapp%ar with the logs of

the prlmary wage earner. - :
Thus dlstplaced homemakers quncklyjom tﬁe ranks qﬂ Amgr)ca s

new; poqr. Not only are they displaced workers who must be.re- -

- trmned F new bs, ‘but they are also dislocated workers whbse
prgvious work skil t always valued by emsloyers and unfor-
turtately sometimes, 'ot by 'emselves .

_The-terwn “displdced homémaker’’ truly describes these’ women;
who wre in trans" ion.- Aft many "years of unpald labor in the -
home, caring family members; they suddeily have lost ] ieir |
Jobs: These are the women who generally are too old for publl as-a
sistanice and too ydng for sogial securlty, For them there.is no\

herLit is a devasfatipg experience, - . ,\3

\’i\

% Even for the displaced homemaker who move

#(f)me to paid emplq@ent the. prospect 6f p(iyert
ke ignored_inless she can be gwen the tgaining tp,

& 7"‘; that /pay mor® than mit L%% *wage: T% gg out of five workinfg”,
. women earn qug, than $1(C Q per year; ah#3ne in three less th

"‘,Q,QO Sixty-two percent ¥ all. service, and retail workers alb

female, and almost 80 percefit of all clerical posntlons are he

wome_rn”!These jobs often .provide low wages

ap.d limited upward mobility. *7 — )
u:I‘oday weJmc;w that’ over 30\p13rcen,t of ag women over 6:) have

gn”mcome df under $4,737 7a7nn7ualfly/N ) whnder twg qut-of three
of poverty are men, many

. adults whd. fit th® Federal definitio
%gfar too few of us r! lize that

f’i of"th'em dlsplaced homemakers, far. to
M a..percent of a’H marmed peopie, H one day b smgle dus to death
LI - .




90

o diywrce. In fict, 85 percent of all surviving spouses are women.

It is crugial that displaced homemakers not only find paid employ- .
ment,: but_that the jobs théy occupy provide’ adequate wages and.

_ benefits: Sixty percent. of all women _over 65 rely solely on social

Displuced homemaker programs across the ‘Nation seek to ad-
dress the problems bf employment for this group. Services include
tareer explgration as well as critical personal and vocational coun-
seling. Participants are introduced to many. occupations once con-

§ecurity benefits, and oftén they receive the minimum amount.

sidered to be men’s work; but which provide good wages and ad-

vancement opportunities. Displaced homemaker centers have been
successfully addressing this problem since the mid-19%0’s. ‘Through

;E these centers; thousands of women, have received crucial personal
;4md. vocational counseling, prepmployment services;, as well " as
training and jeb placement. h .
 Because of their very special
available to them through other organizations. Unfortunately, be-
cause of the dual discrimination of ageism and sexism, large num-
bers of displaced homemakers find themgglves gelected out of many
traditional programs. The special centeggdmave shown themselves

‘to be most effeétive agents for bridging™§¥ ‘)ps;and' opening new
Wyt these efforts, and dis-

doors for their clients.
js fof the 35-percent reduc-

, % and the 12-percent re-
: ductioh -in *vocational education fup J

.+ _Unfartunately; Federal cutbacks have
. « _placed-homemakerd are among the vi
- “~tion in employment and training allocs
* ductic k 1 ediicg . ears ago there were
. isplaced homemaker: p# - innthe United States.
-Today: we are unable td document.th n it
to ITFRA fauding, which has left: mg
tions-in jedpardy. _ ' Vo

el U [ N
In Kentucky aloge; we ore told thet B2 of the 16 _programs will

probably closé. their doors. This ogglirs ‘at o' fime When the unem-
has jumped 24 percent,

. ployment rate for. persons 55 an olaﬁ};; _ 7
O -compared to thg 11. percént for young 'g]ts.-a‘nj 16 percent for the

y total work force,“Fhpse workers are also joBless|23 percent longer
"ithan the average unemployegperspn; and tiose over 60 are three
»times more - likel n- othet ad 1@5.‘—t,9;§,9i§9qragédrérfld:,é;rid

*Ytheir job search. b older lisplac ¢ ‘searching for a

pnomem

%" job is also burdened’
[ tanty. ? R T PET T T SN S U RS S
" The Job Partnership Traitiing Act 'and the vocgtional.éducation
amendments have heen; major sour¢e® o€ funding for the provision
. of critical™sgrvi ‘displaced homemakers. The guccess .of these
programs ang ihfortance to thousands of local -communities
across the coyn ‘deMionstrated-by the number of States'which
J_have voluntajily enacted Hills to augrnent these Federal funds. Un-
7~fostijnately.¢ -States today face thef own finapcial %itdeéttiS,

= and:funding As low ﬁa_’tj;?,ti'r'ri,é,;whféjjwiijije;sggvi;cre;siWi;rijre;_required;
! Communities have pitehed in with revenue sharing moneys; United
‘Way funds, and other dontributfons. = - { 3’ -

As a result of these Federal,sState, and local\partnerships; in-
umbers of displaced homenm

tered;many new careers in
4

~ L

leges and technical institutes and

eds; these Services are seldom

. : Gl - '4., 3 /3 oW e o T
ith fer:-own séhsé o ,Hﬁi’egua{:y.afad uncer-

akers have enrolled in col-

@\
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acts “the ’ Blsplaced Homemakers Network
makes th'ybu the {ollowm& recommendations: (%‘zéj‘ to monitor care-

" hully tht J'PA programs to insure that dlspla
lecdgl”(ed as dmlocated workers and are glven

o insure that homemakers are;
11 access to train-

Three; to study carefully the health care am social service needs
of displaced homemakers in order to develop adequate legislation
to insure their. sﬁrvrval and mpvement toward full and rneaningful
eriiployment, « - : ‘

Four; to include in the new ca ”'l Educatlon Act a Federal
mandate for services to dlS :
in their entry into. 1
occup tlonq g L i ;

o R scipyice courses in-employment
rand tralnlngr proggtaio. allow displaged homemakers to quadify - -
for Highet, skilled jobs. fthérim%e wé may, find ‘that these women -
will. fill the pY‘O_)ECted ow~pa’ S ’dentlﬁed as the high tech
ghetto. > o
© We would be pleased to wo w;thyou as you develop your legiéi
lative initiatives to_ insure thé economic selfsufﬁcmncy of women,
including displaced homemakers. Our. arganization cexvese.*rew
quests fromsover 200 displaced homemakers each morith regdr)
~ _ local services and job opportuhities.'When written ‘articles a§ﬁar
~ we often receive .over 300 such inquiries per week. We" -aEe-
- awadre of thE needs of . dlsplaced homemakers and the pt
=" that gerve thiem.. ' o
T dayﬂour network is reorgamzmg its. natlon;al offig:e, _]
plaged hpomemakers'ust rebuild#heir lives. Currently w:

funds, and btlpends for transportatlon and other essentlal costs.

g,"espemally in nontraditional

¥

’

I got;atlng our Zyear contract with the Women’s+Bureau: Together .
Y va with-oyr members, we will continue to®deter. the continuous cycle
of . pdverty in which many displaced: homemakers %nd hemselves

: and encpurage our displaced_homemakgrs to be able to purchdse. -
v..;, homes;. as we have just heard here today.. Much has been accom- i
ey pllshed and much remaifgto'be done: In*just & "few. shortyears dis- @r ,_
laced- homemakers Jhave’ l‘eamed to V'a'l'u'e thelr homemﬁmg skills -~ -

*‘ _and their life experiénces.
THis cornm_ittee Ras shown a recogmtlon and interest in-this ('gst .
v hum ' resource. We look forward to your. leadership in. ancing ©~ =
legislation which wil\ fill the gaps and allow. displaced- homema ers
to find a new pl T us p;pductlve members of qur 18
force. P . : 7
Thank y‘ou o
'he prepared %tatemient of Msr ‘ -
,tlons submltted b¥ Se}nator Hatch t‘
]
¥
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Ruch M. Fosaedal ‘ ' — :

Digplaced Homemakers Necwm'k Inc, * . SN .
! . Washington. p.C. : . o : -

.
s

éood morning ) .Hy _name 1s Ruch Fo sedal I am Pr
National DEsplaced Hoiemakexs. Netyork Inc ; a prgane.
tit organizatipn of -over 1. 000 displnced hom

, 1 thank yoli for - -
put mupport -of the o ‘S_,

"from. their roles x o
GI'E of their own. . X, ) o,

At the same t me I am very plensed to es’ecia‘@y rééagﬁiie Eﬁose ( 2
of you on this co ttee who xjes;wnded €0 the recent concerns' of . . ha
many displaced homemakers across the natdon. regarding the conﬁn’ued BN .

the opporcunicynof appearing hetre foaay and_,
four to Six million women who have been dis
as homemakers ~-'lost their jobs -- chrough no

’\‘

gser¥ices of the Network. - We appreciaCe your - sUpporc and youﬁ efforcs e o
on, our behalf o ) - 3

WhaE happens to worien who have been full time_hom
out of a job due €o divorce or because cheir _Spouses_have_ - .
. disabled ot are -degeased?=+Middle aged and older ‘women; _ especially, ’ ¢
. find ,the transitto rom Hqmenaker to paidgmploymenc very difficule. Co
Particulatly inm a wotld which suTmantzés their. homemakin‘g skills as.
- iﬁéigﬁifibéﬁt.iﬁ the paid fe’di‘lifai‘éé; ey- P Lo .

D)

. These women also discover chac recj.remenc beneEIEs N eaIEh Anstrance

s Ameriga ] 'Yne oor ~ Not

* be ren‘aine?f ‘new jobsl but
. prexious wo skuls are_not alyays
-4 . nuﬁ even By tbemselves o

ed by émp oyers and many times

_ " - o - A ~ Lo

LA ’l'he term diiﬁliééa hﬁmemaker truly describes chgsg women who_are" f‘ o q -

. " transition. ~Affer many yeats of yrpaid labor 1 the :home _caring for : e
family membets, Chey sudderily have 108t their jobs.- Thesp are_-

C women who -are generally too old for publis assistance. and> too . __-_ -

T ‘young for social secdrityy For thed fhere 1s Yo~ heIp. ‘It is a psycho-

}ngically, economicauy and sociully devasracing experienpe

' . Al N -
- - o 3 - s 5
. " " ~ r .
St B & - _ . e
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a

ioma £6 pild employment the proapect of poverty f{a a realfity, oot

to ba Ignored Gilesm she can be given the training to access fobs
tHAE piy wore ‘than minimum wage, Thrae out of 5 working women carn -
lens than $10,000 per year agd 1 in 3 leas than $7,000. Sixty-twa
percont of all ngrvice and retail workers are female and almoat 80

. percent of all clerical positfons-ate held by women, _These joba : '

otten provide low'wages, few L{f any benefitm, and I'i{m{ted_ tpward ~
mobl1ity. And tdday.we know that over fifty percent of all womed
over 65 have an {ncome under $4;757 per year:

Ng!kuuhquwn out of thireé adolts who Fit the federal definition
of poverty are women --- many O Ehem displaced homemakers. d
far too’ few of ua reidltze that B5 percent of ail married people
will one day bie "#ingle" due to Yeath or divorce. In fact, 85%
of all Sirviving spouses. are women. : .

~

It ts cpuclal that displaced homemakers not only find patd employ~
Ment but that the jobs they occupy provide adequate wagea and benc-
tits. Sixty percent of all women over 65 rply solely on soclal se-
curitv benefits and often they-reteive the minlmum AMOGHE. Better
opportunitics In the workforce would help the natlon addiess the
cver growlng problem-of the femiotzation of poverty. Since the
average life expectaocy Of & 65_year 61d woman today is 83.1 years

we cannot {gnore the problem. 1t will not disappear.

Displaced Womemaker programs across the nation seek to address the . \
problema of efiployment for displaced homemakers. Services include
career exploration as well as crifical personal and vocatfonal coun-
weling. Participants are introduced to many occupations once con-

sliderid to be "men's work™ but which provide good wages and advance-
meit opportunitieca.

Olaplp homemaker centers acrosd the nation have been sacigssfally’
add ing th{s problem since the mid-seventies.. Thtough thesé centers
tﬁdﬁgqn@grof women have weceived cruclal personal and vocational
counseling, pre-employment services, as well as training and job place~
ment, Beciause of thelr very apecial néeds these servicea are seldom '
avallable to them thrBughiother siganlzatlans. These centera provide -
the critical support services reqiired to allow displaced homemakers *
onal training programs: Unfortungtely, because

af the dual discrimination of ggeism and sexism, large numbers of __

displaced homemakers find themselves selected out of the more tradi-_

tional programs. The spgcial ‘displaced homemaker centers.have proven

themselues to be most effective agents for beidging the gags and
opening new doors for thetr clients. Iy )
N " e
! b .
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Unfortunately, [edernl Luthngks hnve hurc ;hese effottu and displnced
homemikers are AMONR
and trnlnlng nllocntionqingdﬂghe 12% reduction i{n vocaEionnI educat fon -

funds Two yenrs ago there were over 400 displaced homemaker prograims
ln,the U S. Todny we are unable to document the number due o the _.

tranqitlun to JTPA funding which-has left mnny community based orgiﬁ!*

zatlons in jeopardy. In Kentucky alone we are told that’ 12 of 18 N
p;sgrnmq will probab‘y close theirvdoors in the nenr future. .
- E—— [ .

THLA occurs at a time when the unemploymentrrnte for persons 55 and

nldLr Has_ Jumped 24X compdred to 11% fog young _adults and 16X for‘the

oERfGEcE: These wotkets are also jgbleas 23X Iongggighggiﬁ; 5 -
the average mp loyed peradn. And. those over 60 are 3 times more - P

- likely than other adulta to become discourdaged and end their job 4
search.  The older displaced homemaker searching for a, Job 1is also
burduncd with her own sense of inadéquacy and uncertﬂi;ty -

The _Job Pargncrqhi' Training Ac: and the Vocitional Educntion Amendenfs
have been major sources of funding for the provision of critical ser-
vlLuq to disglgggdihg@gmakers The spccess of tHeée progrnms and’ their
- lmportance to_thousands_of local communities across the country is  °
demonstrated by the number of states which hnve voluntnrily enucted

bfIls €o.augment . federnl funds. Unfortunately, these states today

face thelr own fInnnciaI problems and' fundéng 1s low at a time when

Communitieq have pitched 1n uIEh revenue . sha?tng monies, United WAy
funds church and other contfibutions A8 a. resuIE of _these fedarni/

magx new caree rsatn"fields critical to the well being of thelr
comnunities. _Displaced homemnkers are employed in the health tare
area, as. ggggters,*in electronic’ servicing and small applignce repaqF

and some have eveén been able to create their own jobs by s;arting
g successful businesses. . &

considering these facts we'make to you the folloving recommendat{ons:

s

127!99150; carefullv the JTPA programs £0 ensure that displaced home-

4 makers gre recognized as dislocated workers and are gIven faln Access
to training opportunities and jobs.

‘o, 2) Develop resources to provide thersupportive sérvices requlrea By
homemakers as they proceed toward émployment {.e. counseling,.
)

dependent care facilities, emetgency funds, and stipends for trans- ;
portation and othqf essential costs. N - :

.

.

\
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3) Study carefully the_health care_and uociel _services neede of /

éiiﬁliéaé Ea;;;ik.r. in‘order ‘'to’ davelop adequate legislation to' /
ansure. thair ‘survival and movement toward full and meantngful /
employment. . ] N

4) Include in the new Vocatic 1 !ducation Act l fed
for sarvices to diaplaced h makera and for a
entry-into vocational training especially in r
tional areas.

e s g L f e
.5) Inqluda basic math 1 employment and tre
.pfograml to allov diaplaced homcm&kers to qualify for higher
Jdbs. Otherwise we may find that these women will fill the projected

‘low paying jobs identified as the high tech ghetto.

We 'Gould be j pleased to work with you as you develop legisla-ive
initiatives to ensure - omic self sufficiency of women

including displaced homemakers. Our organization recéived requeats

from” over 200 displaced homemakers each month_ regarding/ local ger-

vipeu ahd Job opportunities, When written articles appear we often .

.receive over 300 cnlls _and letters during ons week. e are well

- aware of the needs of displaced homemakers and theé programs that

serve them.

i

Today the pisplaced ﬂomemakers Networi is reorgani'ing its nationaf,

offide Jusg as displaced homemgkers must rebuild

Currently we are negotiating two_year contrtacf with :h&Jd
Bdr au) Together with our members we will contin ue to deter the

themselves, |
“Much has bqgg,accomplished,buc much reamins tb be dofe; Ia just a
few 'short years. displaced homeémaker3 have léirned to value their

homemak fng skills and their Iffe experiences, This comittee has

shown_a recqgnttton and Interest In this vast human resourc
ihg legislati
£111 the gaps and allou displaced homemakgérs to find a new place.as
productive meﬁbers of our national workfgrce. .

al

) -
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v ¢ W\bhtugton,,D €. 20005

(202) 628-6767
)
| _— v

- T January 17, 1984
. .

S'nator Uxxln G, Hatch -
“United deLLH Senate . :
Washxngton, D.C. ZO)IO C T

'Dcnx SLHILOT HdLLh

AttthLd are my respolses for the hearing rLcord as you re-

uesced.

1nd'my timc has been very limited.

?

It- wxs A plLJSUFL to Cestify for the Labor and Human Resources _ -~

The intérest of rhose present was most(evident

Committee.
and we apprec1ate Ehelr concern.

I regret that 1 was unable to meet your requested
dcadlinL but the Dlsplaced Homemakers NeEwork is StiII

-

The” Dlsplaccd Homcmakers Network has Just complec;d a survey °

of programs across the nation regarding JTPA funding [or
displaced Homemaker training.

compiled I will forward 4 copy E6 your office:

. kab
“—"———i. T ‘n(‘IlY:n

«

- Sincerely; A

Ruth M. Fossedal
President

As soon aS thC results Ell'C

C: Charlotte Stewart
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: QUESTTONS FOR MS. RUTH FOSSEDAL o "o
{ M l‘
™

: © o

S L. [ .
1. tlow much involvement do you have with the private sector;

i terfis of placing trainees; designing training progranms

to meet the labor market demand, and obtkaining additional
) L :
financial of in-kind supbort?.

N .

2 Is there a way ro ercouragé morée of this involvefent,

LA

outside of federal mechanisms gor business input like the
Job Training Partnership Act? . ; :
~ 7

5., What is unique about displaced homemaker programs? Are
they more effective for this clientele than other kinds of

N L e
training programs, and if so, why?

. M
f

A4 Hivé dny of tHe participants.in your, prbgrams .been previous. . .. _

participarnts in otfer programs before they came to you?

5. Are you familiar wigh AFDC's WIN program? Briefly,

do you think it is beneficial? What are its biggest failings? .

6. Do you think all AFDC recipients shoald be required to

register for NIN or other training even though they have
pre-school children? . .
7. 1In your experience, do you think most displaced homemakers
require basic skills training for a first job outside the

home, or yefresher training to update rusty skills or education? 3
Ate there programs available to address both of these noeds o

in approximately the right proportions?

- ' ‘s glfllﬁl
, d W ;



. . { 3
' §. What arc some steps tn&t individual woien, cmpiayers
and government shouid take to help woren becoie 1655
vulnerable to poverty in the event of a death or divorce?
- - - - - - e
g, In vour experience, has $pb§fﬁﬁc& abuse’ been prevalent
afiong woien in transition and how has it hindered their

-

prbgi'é§§?
70: 1Is there currently a problem with the way child care
costs arc reimbursed under AFDC, providing a disincentive ‘

to the recipient for sceking employment?. '
ii. Would State resourcé and referral programs for dependent
care fill an unmet need? ' , :

. .. < s
.

12, bt Alexander, Director of the Women's Bureau, noted
. in her testimony that the Bureau hid disseminated several

. pusliqatibﬁ; and has sponsored workshops regarding the

- JTPA and How women C?ﬁ be served by it. What has Bééﬁ_tﬁé

‘reponse to these efforts by women in the field?
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’
‘the nutional Displaced i direct rcqpunslblllty
placiog tnilnees:  The board and national staff, houcver, do work with the

Jprivate_sector to_obtain information fof. Gffillate programs. This.informacion
is distributed through the newslecter, at reglonal conferences, and by N

1nﬁlv1dudl contdets with program prnvldcra.

In_my. pnqltlun dg,FCOﬂOmIL Deveé fopme E Officer at .Waukesha County Technical
Tnstitute (WCTI) 1 have daily contact_with the'privite Sector and_have. Jjuse
secured a $106,000 trululuk hrunt from the Cuveruor s_Employment Training.
Office which will redult in f -éhe—nrt equipment
for_50 dislocated worke You can be certain that 1 uLll do my bcst to nler:
displaced homemakers to this opportunity. -

. ¢ E

Ves theres1s O wiv to’encourage more of this 1nvulvement. Local ecommupity
based organdzations necd to Bocome involved In busines organizations such

as the Chamber of Commerce. _In_those areas they cai gather a predt deal of
information. Anuthqrryghgg)e for encouraging this dialogue_is byv_having more
women repre ed on the ad y committees for Communlty colleges and
vocational technical Insitututes. -

ra_programs are very unique. They provide the_supporiive
re necessary as the woman moves from the home into training
Jnd pald mplnvmuu: ‘The. emotional toll of the loss of a spouse Is dcvnstlng
and_stud/ show that such womei hive Ilttle Confldefice. The displaced
maker programs add that special iAgredient of caring and_providing on-going
fons where dlsplchd homemakers ¢an meet to discuss their concerns
and sctve thelr problems. They also work as advocatesd
and _show them how ro find the heélp .they.need such. as. transportation, child

carey-part~time jobs, -ete; --Skilied _training-is the_key_to_ employmént but. -
a dprlJLLd hgmemaker o cannot make it through the training without the
-other hchchb dc[nlled above.

ln,myﬁprgy;gus?g;pc:LQDCc as _the dlrcccor of a displaced HéﬁfﬁikéiE ﬁiééiiﬁ

I found thar approximate - v

v fact, thos programs ad rcfcrred tt because we could prnvldc the *
I services required to help the women regain their confldcncc

-l~a~$wmé&mmu—mewmﬂuwﬁwwﬂmmumﬁwyMp-~a-—un——mhﬂ—~-

6.

7.

NG, 4 manddté for.tealning 18 ot realistic. Each situation should be con--
sidered based on its. facts. -

In my expgrlcnce about 40% require bnslc s 1115 trnlnlng and the rest need
refresher tralning. 1 believe that co y colleges and vocational technical
insitutes do _provide such _tralning. The biggest problem Iles @ith basic

“education becuase adult education funds are diminishing at _a_ time_when both

displ homemakers and male dislocated uorgcrs require this type of ‘
education, . - E
v . % ¢ I
~
- .
e
-
; N
\ ,
- '
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Some dtoqps that can bu taken are: . ’
.
4. fotrease vocational training opportunities for giris in high
schual su that they obtain skills for employment and an under-
- atanding uf the world of work. . .
b. ¢ );iéélrﬁidiﬁiﬁr fryéﬁng women espe

f the better paying jobst.

them to take math courses sv that thBy may access

.
¢. contlnue government affirmative action and sex equity guidelines.
and enforcement - this type of change only comes when the .federal

government ¢ -

' e
- e el — ol e e el el R
d. encourage local P1Cs to allow transportation and ¢hild care costs™
for JTPA trainces 8o that women may dccess such courses.

e;  provide_stipends while E?Qiﬂiﬁi,ié?,ééﬁiﬁ with children so that
they can afford to feed their families.
£, Lnitititoc 3 vencher system which allows women to access a certain

number_of_hours_of’training pust high school for every so many s
years spend raising a family and working as a volunteer.

- .

o e = - S e - IR
Substance abuse s a problem for 25 to 352 of the women in transition. Major
problams are prescription drugs and alcolol. These drug the pain a

1¢d them to another depondency at the very_:imc they are attempting to become
fndependent . * : . .

§o commoRt -- iiot favolved with AFDC directly. . "y .

displaced homemakers are-struggling wIth dep@iidedt. care:
ame time that they are raising.children and atrempting to obtain

A good resourcé iand referral program would be moat helpful.
. . . \

absolutely. Many

The DIy _prepared for the Women's Bureau
asked for the guidelines an\ have found

an oveeview of  JTPA. Many programs
it aseful.. !

O
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The ( HAIRMAN. lh.mk you. We uppleuatv it.

You are going to introduce the next thnessc-s’
Ms. Fosskbai. Yes, 1 iani.

.V The Cuairman: I have to exéuse. myself for just a minute, I, am

very interested it this. T will be right bick, bit pledase KO ahead

and introduce the next witnesses. We will go down the line and
then we will Tizive questions it the end. ‘ -
Ms: Fosseparn: Certainty: Thark you: = :

" The CHAIRMAN. If you will excuse nic 1or just a couplo of miiii-

utes—— v

S0 nt to yolr mst G our p(me Dr: Mary
ngel who is the executive director:of thimreer -trainfng pro-

- gram; women's center, at Enterprise State Jukior €ollege 111 Enter-
—prise; Al Sheis especially useful to this committee, I believe, be-
» she has had experience with t};‘(%(.,ETA funding and vocation-

dal education funds; and can help-us exglore that area.

Dr. Bauer. LY
3 6

i \’l‘i’l h‘th'l' UF I)R. VI H{Y 'BAUF ] F‘(h( U'“VF l)ll{b("l‘()l{
\ CAREER TRXINING PROG RAM, W()MF S CENTER, m’rmipmw
"l‘ 'l‘h ll"\'l()l{ C ()l LEG l‘,. I“VTFRPRI\E. AI,A

College hds dono to resp()nd to the needs of displaced homemakers
Our institution is {ocated if rural southeast Alabama. The people
of our ruglon dre-conservative mlelduals who. believe in educatlon,

women ifi our ares h,nve consxderec% their pnmary role to be that of
h()memal\m

funded group tmmmg model serving 30 individuals in three urn-
tics. We were overwhelmed when more thdh 100 women 1mxcfed1—
ately applied for the program: :

\ I want to share w1th you one of ihe ﬁrst letters th.a-t I recelved

sx—femate. I,am divorced. 1-have no support, |
ork yet. 1 finished 11 years of 8chool. 1 am having
Mo deper nd on my children now, und want desperately to go to work. If 1 C in quahfy
for your course, I will appreciate it very much.

Two days aftey-I received her letter; Mary Mills came to see me:
Shie'told me that she had beefi married for 39 years and had o

\\011\ e‘(penence outsnde of homemakmg and workmg on a farm

apphcatlon I wa‘nt to be a workmg citizen in- my towr’i

After 6 months; Mary Mifls completed the program and recelve(iu

ﬁulughschool equivalency certificate. She presented testimony to.

t he AIabama Women s C‘ommlssmn in”which she described "her Tife;

sitie note, as she. conveyed
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am_one great e indmothier who hos o new lense on: h(e.rq\d 1
expect to use it.” Within-a few weeks Mary found a padrt-time job
providing hotiemuker services to elderly homebound s individuals.
Af(m .\lmost 1 voms sho is now workm;: h:xll tlmo S}u- h.[h mowd

B Alth()ugh va Mnllq BAVE our progmm (.r(.‘dlt for i a remarkable
chanpge i hor life; the CETA program was iy fron adequate in en-
abling our institution to respond to the tremendous needs that we
discovered, The progran only supported 30 tiiinees, and the strict
CETA ollglblllty rcqulrenwntb prevented many persors, with genu-

ine needs from part feipating. Froni our expericnce, we learned that.

> mcr(n s

R Ihvrv ars

;,* numbers ot dmplawd homvmukors who néed

kmds of Jobs thvy want_and how to go about gettmg them. They,

need to recoghize the skills they have and learn to transfer them to ¢

the marketpliice.

. With funds from the division of vocational. equnty of the Alabamm
State Depirtiient of Educition we developed a short-term program
to address these nee Wlth grzmts of only $10,000a year, we haye

served niore than ') ) women bmce 1980, and” v;/e mamtdm contmu- :

ous. W.utm;z llsts T

think. -
Dr. BAU!«R Yes you~cert.unly do [Laughter]

- pmgmmb .iver.nge }approxm;ately 1).) to "Th" perceﬁt many Gf“rmn"'

" avenue of effective and practical help for those in

9

pdﬂlupdh[s begin -work at minimum wage. One. of *our prlmary o

gouls is to strengthen our efforts to help displaced homemakers to -

become. productive and-financially independgnt citizens: We need
continued vocational education funds to support our efforts.

We consider the community._or junior}college u natural agency to
serve digplaced homemakers. Those of as who are so closely associ-
ated with the program are convinced that it is a sound investment

in_the human: resoiirces of our Nation, and that it provides an
31v1duals who dare
trving so desperately to help themselves.
I 'would like for you to hear the statement of Margaret Keller
one of the women from our program.

. [The prepared statement of.Dr. Bauer and responses to questlons
submitted by Senatomdlatch follow] , .

[\
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I )‘n']).n!:d, .-.,l,.lll'm--nl_,QI,Hu,r,y,nim-i';,Diroc;oi of Couunuuii‘j Services
o Faterprine State Junfor Collepe, Enterprise; Alabama

o Nr: i?im(xum-n; and members of the Committee, I npplorintn
- - B -
(he oppoifinity to piesent testimony here today. T am Macy

faver, Ditector of Coilminity Services at Enteiprisé State Junlot
o S I . L .
Collepe, Enterprise; A]abnmi; U have been asked to describe the
Teivices that our lnsthn(nnn pxovnl(-s to (h:.plnccd hcn:u_n:;kors

Futerprise State Junior College {s one of twenty-one public
- jiiéiiiri i ('nlmvmnily rollégég in the state sy.*.lcm of Alabama
% Our entollient is, just under 1900 students and approximately

Lixty pricent of our students are women, We are locateddn Tural

The . pfople of our reglon are

b.-m(lsf.nm velated i;iilm.i;i;;_

consetvative indi vuhm]s who be]xf've in r‘dncn(lon g work r(hic,
e

Over the ycaxrs: most women in the

and ii.iili(ioh’.-ul {.-nnily ‘v.ﬂ(jég;

vF).op""ébcc ial

work\ng in p:u(m-l-.hxp uifh Ehr locul community to de

programs for xurnl women, During the pnst nan Years, we have

Tt vr‘ordvd more than-5,000 ~regrstra{-{,ods

&)

- Geminars, aqd uoﬂ(shops designcd to help women of all

courses,
ages and educational leveIs to -discover- aptitudcs and options, *
pgrnde‘_]ob %f(iii&, ~and learn other vitnl {nformation,
1t was T this seEEing 1n 1979 that we focused our ci'i':);;:; ¢
_ on a new {;n;u;; of clxents, dlsplaccd homcmakcrl - lndividunll g
who have been homemakers but who Buve lo:t thc EGPjiBi'f of Ehe
SRS S , 4&
4
i ’ N .
. - = Lt
> .
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)\;-,-.Ln- \||u‘|| whom they have been flnnncinlly dupnnd(nr The

n.- W tor el wfforts became nppnnnt pu we nnnlyzrd locnl and
. g
e, nl ‘Wrmopsaphic datd, Current dnt_n_r revenl an even Lrnntcr
N ‘ R
need " : !
RO } . — .
lhn in, thie pll‘ll_ !\..'vuLy years, . thc,,n,\,\nﬂn‘t oL fnmnlc-

“headed households has more than dowbled-=from 4.5
smillion in 1960 to 9.4 milljon in 1981,

e

-In 1980, I.I. peicent of fmn{liv-. mnin!nfnnd by women
weie Hvln;' at the poverty level,

—~Hore ;hnn 70 percent of all women will cv(_ntuaHy
become widows,  These women are likely to .speid.as
- much -t ime widowed (I18.5 yenrs) as they did rrnriny, .
rhitdren, ) ’

~The average widow receives npproxlmﬂtvly $12,000 in v
. death benefits which are-exhausted Jithin 18 mnonths,

Ihn womin waits Up €0 10 years. o .tolTect Sncial

Security benefits, |

: - One Of every four divorces occurs after -15 years Of
v marrigge, and many of the women {nvolved are over 40!
. ~-()n]y ..ppLoxnnaLcly seven pvr(‘r‘nt of divorced women
A collect ,.alnm(my,,nnd only 11 percent receive as much
- _ Cas 8?2, 000 annually in child supnoxt.

'()'ﬁ'r_.rfn-:;t displaced homcmnhcr program was a CETA funded group

iiiining wodel seéfving 30 individuals in thiee counties. We

ed the program Qi}iéi}. We developed 1taflcts and wrote

news u(..-p- for radio, television, and newspapers and talked to

clibs nnd .;p'oarod on telcvx"xon shows We wrote letters

to. cunrnumty anncxr‘r, and we were overwhelmed with the -1'csp0n§e.’
fur within a "Pm:tf eimc, more than 100 woien had appnea ‘for Che -
px(;;lf;nm. Wn.rf'rexvnd letters an Celcphone cnl].n from displaced. ‘.

home m‘nkurs aa,fm: away as Bixmingham and Hobilc-—almos: 200 miles

from our campus, I want to share with you one f the first létters

that 1 iecéived] .

ERIC
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I s 56 years 61d, racc-white, sex-female: I am divorced..

. I bave no support,. I1_have_job_applications_out but no work
" yet,. I finished 11 years of school. I am having to depend
> on my children now and want desperately to go to work, If

I canaqualify for your course, 1 will appreciate it very muchs

, ' -y - S S - : -
sec mé, Shé told me that she had been married for 39 yeara and
had no work experience outside of homemaking and working on a_

- farm, She explained that she was not old enough for social
security and that she had a horror of having-to get welfare, She
wiate on her application, "1 want to be a working citiken in my
t(lwﬁ:;; - e ’

e S -
After six monthe, Mary.M1l‘s complefed the displaced home-
miker propram and passed the General Education Development test
to receive her higﬁ achool equivalency certificate.” At EﬁaE time
she presented testimony to the Alabama Women's Commission in
wiii(‘ii -.in- jn)iy)nah(’i)" Liéééi'ib(&é iiéf‘ 1iré - ‘
I was a battered wife, not physically, but emotionally.
I had lost all the self-confidence apd—selfsrcspcct that
1'd ever had...I had reached a point Wwheré I bBad to make _
a choice...I tried to get a.jeb, but I_guess that I was so
Hervoissand unsure of myself; that I scared off anyone who
might hire me... . ' .
) . -3,
Miry'& testimony ended on a very positive note, however,
as che L?U;'.'\}«yoa}'iié'r enthusiasm about completion of the displaced
So himiodker programi s :
[ am_a different person, I have a new outlook on 1ife.
I'n getting my self-confidence back. -1 feel now that 1
can find a job and make someone a good cmiloyoe.-.,l,bave
tried.to do my.best in retarn_for whaf_th s_program has
doné for me¢:  You can_say that I am one great grandmother
who has a new lease on life; and I expect to use it,
; : v Semer
N 5
/ -
:
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the Department: of Pensions and Security providing homemaker

Within a few weeks Mary found a part-time job through

services to elderly hosebound individuala. After almost four
years, she is HO;I woridng i'ull time. She has moved into her own
apartment and cares for her 85-year-old father who lives with her.
Mary Mills 15 S€fll géffiﬁg new géiia'; Shé has had two poems
published and she wants to return’ to.school to take a creative
Griting colirse. ' ‘

Aiiﬁougﬁ ﬁary Hiiis gave iﬁe disbince& Eomemakéf ﬁrééf;;
eredit for a remarkable change in her 1ife, our CETA program .

—

GAs far from adequate in enabling our institutlon to respond to
the tremendous needs that we discovered. The program ﬂy
supported 30 trainees, and the strict CETA eligibility chiteria

piovuhtod many pefsons with genuine ‘necds from quaiifyin% for

the propram,

From our experience in this program, we learned Chat there
are increasing numbers of displaced homemakers who need much
more than jobs or job training. ié? first need to i}ﬁdéiétﬂﬁa%
Qii;’ii k‘ di (’)i_ jé$§ fi’]éy want Bné ixow éo BO ESOUE finéing ii]em.

‘They neod to recognize the skills they hxre' and to learn how to

trabsfer thed to the marketplace.

With vocational education funds channeled through the
bivision of Vocational Equity of the Alabama State Department
of Bducition, we have recently developed short-term programs to
respond to the overwhelming needs wa have encountersd. Since
1980, apprﬁiimateiy 500 uomen have pareicipated in these programs.
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Our current program model includes three components

traxning and skills development counseling and referral, and

jOb pldceant and follow- up. 0ver a six-week perioé we offer 11

noncredit three-hour semjnars and a two-day caresr exploration

workchop designea to aces mpIIsh the following objectlves €
-

--to 1dent\fy ex\stlng sources of financial aid for job,,,
training programs and to complete applications for grants,
scholarships, or loans

—-LQ”identify,skills,and,ésiiifiég of par€icipants and £o
duvclop more positive self concepts

--to apply decision-making &kills and to begin setting short-
term and long-term goals : .

‘-(Q,ﬂnﬁlYZg,Useﬁof,Limg,and,iogdeveiop goais and si%ategiés
for appropriate time management

--to develop .effective_communication skills based on self
respect and respect for others

--to asSL s oc pational interests and a tiéﬁdea,fig ,,,,,
xduntxfy traditional and nontraditional career opportu-

« nities; and to develop job search skills

--to_ teview_ study skills and. undersfanﬂ proced res requirea-'
for admission to job training programs

--to identify -symptoms and causes of stress and to apply
techniques for reducing the negative effects of stress

--to identify sources of. 1egal information and sasistance.
and to identify procedures for dealing with common legal

problems
_-to apply bagic tochritques for effective MOHEy MANARSHENE

--to initiate a network/support s§§€5; for éiﬁ;;ai;g the

job ;Eﬁrch
displiaced homemaker program. Our program has succeeded in
bccoming a pnr(néiEhfp with exisftng communtfy agenctel. We

work cooperatively with the Alabama State Employment ‘Sorvice,
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_Human PResources Development Corporation, Rotary CIub,

Securityg
area technios cHools, and local businesses and industries.

Our cooperativeNefforts with the Alabama State Employment -

Sgrvice and with buzdness and industry are essential clemeRa
in the Colivge's o%f-ééhpué-jég biaééﬁé;g service, The Job -~
Placement Dircetor conducts a brief session on procedures for
bnﬂpibt{ﬁg jéﬁ pincomcnt f?rmé and maﬁes;avaiiaﬁie to displaéeé

hom

ikers a.Business Resource File containing information about

local und iirea bisinesses as well as sample employment asplfcacion

forms. local cmﬁibyefé contact our Placement Office and the

Place

to 1efer Aiuplnbéd homemaﬁer§ fot a?aiiaﬁie jobs. .

Further attempts to assist displaced homemakers in making
cireer decisions and finding employment have been made through
industry tours; panel discussions conducted by individuals

"employed in traditional-and-nontraditional.-jobs,--and arrangements -
”

for work obsérvation experiences at arca businesses: After
completing our program, many displaced homemakers have found
employment, have opened businesses, or have created jobs for

themselves,

include a catering service, an alterations business, a child

care serviee, dand a flowér shop.

L3
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B Ve (onslder the, communty or _]unlor collcge a natural
_ B o
'

.lL(‘nCy to. pxovxde cducational, coun,eling, and job placement

servlco.. t6° dlspl'ncpa homemak@i@._ We hé\}é numerous resources

this p@pulat)on,

our institutional mission is & stxong commitment to respond1\ng

(1980 Census data reflect a 47 percent increase bver. the past
decade in fmale headed households in:Coffee, Dale, and Geneva .

Counties ;ﬂahé-;)

homemaker program are convx‘ncea €hat this program is a sound
1nve'ment in the "human resources of our nation and that 1t
provides an avenue of effective and pracEicaI heIp to those \

1nd1v1dnnls who are trylng so desperately to hélp themselves, ;

.

AR O s ~ ' o i H
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Committee on Labor and Human Réébﬁtééé .7
Responses from Dr. Mary D. Bauer * .’

.

in Eeéﬁs of;piacing Erainees; designing Eraining prograﬁ; to
meet the labor market demand; and obtaining additional
financial or in-kind support?

:Ehtétbtiéé étété;Jﬁﬁiéi'Cbliégé is closely
involved :Iéit}i éi:éé bﬁéihé§§é§ and :’Lrid’iiét,{"iééy.’ An

»

effective working relationship with the private

support from private businesses.

T T 7777777 "In coéoperation with ‘logal employers, the .

%

ERIC
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. College operates a job placement service for
students, graduates, and participants in the
Career Training Program for Displaced Homemakers .

Since 1980, approximately 75 percent of the 500 -
women who have participated in our displaced .
homemaker program have been placed in jobs or

6 job training.
' The College responds to information from

+  loeal advisory councils and business leaders by :

«

. initiaéiﬁg; rééé’*céurihg; or disconﬁinuihg
. . : .

|
Bomd |
’&LZ: '

1. How ﬁ‘iﬁ.EH involveient® do you i’ii\}'é wiﬁl’i Ei’ié ff];.\}'iﬁé sector,

’
RS
b
.
.
A
’
'
Vg
i. .
<
[
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i1
training programs._ As a Eééﬁit‘—,,tﬂé programs
remain flexible enough to adapt to changing loca?,
regional, and national labor force conditions.
In addition to providing labdr warket

information €o College staff, local employers
have given scholarships and tuition assistance
for miny persons who enroll in short-term

arrahged industry tours; career fairs and work

observation experiencgs for ‘participants in the

"College's displaced homemaker program.

The state of Slabama currently has six
displaced homemaker centers located in junior

and cdnununi;:& ééiieges; At each site jéb piaée—

‘ment directors have worked with business and

indystry to place approximately 75 percent of
program i:i%rtii:iiiéﬁté in jobs or job training. :

. B B - -
Nontraditional career choices and new technologies

supporting <ach cénter matches federal funds on a
50-50 basis, and most consultants @ho speak to
payticipantsqprovide their services at mo cost.
* ]
' :
- |
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Is there a way to encourage more of thls 1nv01vement

out51de of federal machanisms for business input like the Job

Training Partnership Act? f - .

T U SO
It is crucial that displaced homemaker program

staff invélve different segments of the local
étl’jbllﬂilhg lm'k'a'ges' Qlt}i 'Cbhﬁﬁﬁhlﬁy égéﬁélé§ }:«iiia

to 1dent1fy avallable resoprces and to build

necessary support é}étéﬁé for the program.

Although federal mechanisms such as the Job

Training Partnership Act (JTPA) include references

to displaced homemakers, several problems ex1st .
»
with the légigléfiﬁﬁ éﬁd E§ iﬁféfpi‘éféfiﬁﬁf

--It ts difficulc té obtain a clear'unagrstandlng N

of the specific legmglislgg.and th it will be.
1mplemented

-for services to displaced hoﬁemakers - Such
services appear to be optional.

--It is not clear whether displaced homemakers can

be recognized under JTPA as dislocated workers.

—-The,JTPA deflnitlon of,dlsplaced homemakers seems
to be.so.restrictive that many péople who could :
benefit. from the program would be classified
ineligible for. training. _Guidelines_ should be.
flexible_enough. to allow participation of_ indlvid—
vals__ who have had temporary work experience K
in low level Jobs.  Those persons who have been
irregulary tmployed should not be penalized by
being decla ineligible for training. ™~
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What is unique about displaced homemaker programs? Are
- !

they more effective for this clientele than other kinds of

training programs, and if so,, why?

P . . ;

- Dlspléébd Hotemaker programs aze. gnique in. the

ination of servxces offered to a clientele w1th
veryfspecific needs, leplaced.homqmakcrs are

ééﬁé?éii§ mature women who have been Hbmém;-;'ké'r's for

a substant131 period of tlme and who are sceklng
to becomc self suff1c1cnt as a result of death’ of
a sppuse, diOdrté, or 6thét loss of fdmily ticoie;

These women are usually ineligible for. unemployment
conpengacion, social sééuff%y; pubiic assishahce;
health insurance, of.;LELercnt benefits. Tﬂé§
bfiéﬁ lack felf-confidence }ﬁa vocatlonal goals and

are not. aware of the skills and abilities

developed during years of homemaking. They
addltlonal obstacles in secklng employmcnt b§cause

of their age and lack of rccent pald erk cxperienc
Dlsplétéd homar akéf ﬁiéir fis offer spec1al
to make the transltlon to
paid éhﬁib;ﬁéﬁg. Sﬁééifically; these programs
ﬁa;iaa sggaggaaag and e;aés”faf of 'smi; aevémpéa /
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needed to become self—sufficienc" No ocher programs

offer this unique combination of services to-this -

targeted population,

, pérC1c;pancs in other :{7@rams before they came to fyou?

aced homemakers have keen

Very few disp

participants in other programs, They are genert

, - .ignaware of existing services and are ineligible .
B e K 1
for many programs: .o &

>

5. Are you familiar w1ch AFDC s WIN program? B iefly, do you
think it is benef1c1al°v What are its-biggest failings?
The WIN program is not avallable to many people
.1n rural arecas in Alabama. In fact, the program is
available 1; only 16 of the étété;ﬁ 67 counC1es.
R This prograii does tiot exist i -any of the five

¥9uncies served by our 1nSC1tution.

6; . Do-you think all AFDC recip1encs should be required to

register for WIN or Btﬁér training- even though they have

ptéiséﬁddi children? .
1f sufficient funds are made available for
child ear®, AFDC recipients with Pré-§éhéﬁl ehildren

should be required to tegister for WIN or, othér

training prograQ?. ; - o
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7. In your cxperierce, do you thrirk most displaced , .
Fomemakers require basic skills training for a first job } .
> N : i

phEsi?e ghe home; ot refresher Eiéiﬁir}é to update {Tﬁéfzy‘ skills
¢ or education? A{Here programs available to adcfress both of
t}i;sé néeds in épprox1mate1y_thesrigh; proportlons\?
i Displaced homemaker programs need td address
the neey for both basic skills and refiesher S
7 training. Although many displaced homemakers have |
E_ i c;"oi-i(éé éﬁcé%dé‘tﬁé tomie at Some, time i,“ theig lives;

their work ‘experience is generally Li!nlted .low—

U
level, and out of date. Most participan{s need

-

training for: current jobs #nd emerging~technologies.
8. What are some steps that ipndividual women, employexs' and

-é'o'(ré'rnih'erii.: should ték'eé to help iio'iﬁ'e'ri Become.less -wilnerable 'to
3 ‘e e
poverty in the event of a deat& or ai\'réic.e? ]

--Inclode a fedei‘aI mandate for dlsplaCed hcmemaker services
it the-new Vocational Education Act .

'

‘/f' --Establish full- time fgnded multi purpose service centers for

.

g dlsplacéa homemakers. v

.?

. --Establish tax cretits for emplpyers who hire displaCed
< homemakers : L 3

--Develop Child care resources requu‘ed by mothers of pre- school w

N ~children. -. : L. S
--Ensure that &splaced homemakers are ‘i‘ééagﬁiiéd as di located
workets under\ A legtslafton. : ,

——Develop special programs tp_educate._ yQung women in_ making
realistic career choices and in developing skills’ necessary
for self sufficiency. :

o

4 ~ -
L .
1 . RS - _
5 N _ . ¢
] RN - & -
\ ) ' ‘ ,l) .
g . 1 .
. Ny ~ S
‘ v PR . o
. p / ' -
; ;7 '
; S
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9., 1In your cxpcrivncc Lds Substance abuse been ﬁ;évélé;\i :

a"nong women in tl‘ansltlon and how has it hindered thelir prog§l>.s
,Subsf;i'n'ée sbuse has not been prevalemt among

women in our progrdm.

S . S

D P D R ~
10: Is there currently a problem wkth the way child c'a'i"e COStsS

are xeimbur'»ed under AFDC provuhng a duylncc-ntlve to the

)reclpfcnt for sceking cmployment" " - . L ';'
. el Yes T‘\'bre are problem éié'SOCiﬁﬁed-wiEl; cl:nila )
L 'L‘lrc- cost Sc-lrburbc-monc ich c:eate disincentives 7 ‘
. to AFDC recipients for bL‘Cklng cmploy cnt. Continued
< - effores nced tg be ﬂirectcd towdrd re:hig aigihbéﬁ;;‘ e

tives md toward helping - AFDC rcc1p1£(1t§ to dcvclop

. Theta to be :;clf-snf'f,xcicr\t."ﬁ . .
. : ‘,l

11.  Would ‘*1[’(‘ resource. and :eferral progkams for depc-ndent

'
~ .- _

care jlll nf' unmet nceﬁ? ‘ i . By
7_ B . Yes: Sthte rc-sourcc arsd referral pnogrnms ¢
for Liopén—dcnt cdre are needed,; :
T, - I o R :

9. Dr. Alexander, Director off the %ns Biiraaa, noted in
her testimony that the Bureau had d‘[ minated several publicﬂ-
. ; t1ons and has .,ponsorcd vork"hgps rej ardlng the JTPA and how

women cm};c ,crvc-d By tt;’ What has be(-n the rcsponse to these
P .

- LTF/ ts by womcn {n the field? ] : T
(zﬁ;’, .. T
: « . Women in our area arc‘7eperally unaware of programp
) . L o I . B .
- _, “.,availab le throdgh JTPA. -
- ; Al
. - St i. . N i -
. : P . - ’
>
s . ‘ ) :
- . oY Al |
. o -
- . - . ( ’
r C
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The CHAiRsAN. Ms. Keller, we dre very happy to have you here.

STATEMENT OF MARGARET KELLER. GRADUATE OF A

: DISPLACED HOMEM AKER PROGRAM. ENTERPRISE, ALA.

) '\1"' Kerter: Thank wu very miuch; S\i‘onator
Good morning. T am ‘\Llrp,arot Keller, a disple l(;_ed hbﬁiéiii'il\é’r [
niuy start crving because this is rather sad.
The CiaikMAN. That is all right. \Is. Keller.
M=, Keceer. Fang very emotionzl.
The ChalrMan. Could [ just ask you to pull that mike a little
LIO\& T S0 We cin all he‘lr you real \wll v .

(.ond n’iiirn’i'n’g 1 ;immlr\rlar;,aret !\eller a dlbpld(‘(‘d homenmker

mother of three sons and- one teenage daughter. I have been di-
voreed for 10 vears. Prior to th: it [ was a homemaker employed at

mnn\ dlf(orvnt \hon téfhi Jobs m unl\ d,ﬁ d-\/\dlt[‘eb\ Not h'nmg a
ln h-bxunr\ RO l became 1ll. 1 ’\ir;is hospltaiwed for & short,,
pwmd ot tiie but remained under a doctor’s care, so there [ was.
no job: no income except for a little child support; and with a fuir-
sizeg hospital iind doctor bill to be paid. 1 had always thought of

myselt s i strong person; a strong wonian; o_go-getter: but rmow |

hlt Ulall\ d(lpltod.r ‘ll()ne ;iiid Inghtened 'Ihe only thmg that

pl()\m(nt ulhu' The man 1 spnke \\1th Jaw h(m dospcrato l redll\ '

wis, There were jobs available but none that [ was qualified for.
He wld e "h’iiut d program whete you could go to school aiid get
-paid at the same time; bul this program requirdd a high' school di-
plum. 77777777
(ullvg(- l (nmllui in mght d isses to prephre im the ( P‘I) test.
After 1 had attenddd several classes, Mrs, Metler, my instructor.,
pave me some sample tests just to see how | would do: She then
cihicotiraged e 1o go and tike the test. She said that 1 was ready.
and ready. o was: becuanse 1 took thHe GED test.a week after miv 51st
Brithday. I passed, so I got my high school diploma. and it m: e me
very pmud [ J( lt tln 1 ”I it i Imd .ichu-wd my hrst [Z(Hl

i dh Almhm —-i HeW lm-. a new bogmnmg Lxcuw me.

l}w ( HAH('\M'\J \nu 1u~.t mkv vour tmu- W(- are also veby; very

S Ms. I\leu She (\pl.lm(d h(m the dlapl'lu'd homemaker pro-
p,.l.un and the cireer (i(\«lupm(-nt pmgmm wmk(-d lm women in

lnsl tmu- ii itah (
T Iu- more | lénrned;
apain .“;in_\ ol my IMgnds wnul(l k(

191

o
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A ST I

we all had one thlng in common: we all’ wanted bggter We wanted
jobs: We wuanted fulfil|nient. We vnmted to be mdlvlduals whom
()thers could respect. ot

lhe spe lk(‘rb at _the cxreer tralmng prdgram ‘were men and

teirs to m) eyes. She :;poke vnrth such eloquenrce how her life had

been prlor 10 the women\s program at Enterprise. State&nxor Col-
A broda

tive hunmn b(-m;r Alter 1 listened to thls finer lady, spedk; I made -
up my mind right then-and thére .that now that ! had my hlg-h
~chool dipl om, [ would m"a’k' the transition also.

of 1ON1.

to \er at a brandnew-dla "nt department Store that was g)e ng o

in our cin l wus hired ak A, part time empioyee ‘at minimum. Wage

‘a

My miajor at wllege is™ mldmanagenwm It. s rough gonng SOme-~

“times: but 1don’t get dlscouraged because I have set another goal;
and thit is to Some day HWwil my own bmall place of busmebs Hope-

fully next year: with the good Ford's hetp. . .
In closing, 1 would like to emphasizé how vltal]v 1onrtant the
ciireer training program and the displuced homemakers. program

are to women in my; position. We need thése: programs. Had it not
bv( Sl (or tho eHorh of ni;iny people 1 vsould not be here today to

h-l\(' pl'dt in mvwl( Biice Hiore.
Thank vou. :
The CHAIRMAN. lhmk you, ’Vls l\ollc Senator Donton had
pliined to 'be here with us today bdt he ‘has Been held up in ah-
other committee meeting. We are in. the real crucial time i this
$ongress: Therefore; he nsked -me to:imsert_his statement in the

~ record. S know thut Senator Denton \\ould‘%be very proud of your

. tmtmmm here today: ‘IJU\I wrint vou to know th at, and T ant going

Wi viiti, '\ls Fossed: 1l lh(-n | would llk(- to mt(-rrupt 16 klllow qt‘ﬁd'
stor Grasstey; who has, another engagement as well, to make a smt(--

T hn tho w(md i we ciin,

5
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oHortj (gg ggtﬁlgg hldtlon hko that passed as well,

[The prepared .stdtement of Senator Grassley follows.l

l’un-,\lun STATEMENT OF SENATOR GRASSLEY

.lpleud Senntor Hiteh for the lnnln\,tnvt- and ]('Ild(‘r'«}hlp b is. whuwmg in holdmg
this hearing as we look into the probleins” confronting women—displaced hi
ers_and women on welfare=-as thpy move into the workforee: ilso enco ru;,od
~this_fine panel of witnesses here today. They enn help us deterinine whit initii-
taken and. what additional efforts e h(- inide 6 deil with the
sspecially face women:in aur s
erest _to_keep. families intict: v structure thiit
ition for. civil and polmcul thlrn((('r iiid shiipes
s, The upheaval; disorientation; and turbulent change felt by
ndiv ldlhl]\ lnrth(- hruk(-n family permeates every level in sotiety. More thiin 30 per-
d by women live in. poverty., compared. with
We now call thls the “feminization of pov~

(mlv \ percent in hush.m(l wife familie
erty.’

One of the |
foree becau

s ()Hlu' of Child \uppurt Enluru-nn-nt ('\tlnl.l(('\' unpmd ¢
for 80 pereent uf tli( i

drend.
ing. -

all effort, in dealing with reasons women are forced into the work:
sls0 “encouraged  to- see cooperation: hetween prifate industry and

ment programs of the kind we will-hear more nbout toduy lt is in-
it upon all 6f us to work together in these etforts.

’I‘he FHAIRMAN I think this hearing is going to provide all oftus

with a lot to. do: We have legislation we are filing tomorrow - that
will be {:beginning—well, not a beginning, but it will certainly be

one of many steps we.are taking—that will answer some of the:

' problems .that our witnesses hiave been raising here today, so we

are really pleased to have this hearing. We have a number of other
bills that we are working on as well. -

s

- though delivered: Let’s turn to Senator Hawkms ;
Senator GRASSLEY. Thank you. :

’I‘he CHAIRMAN: Senator Hawkins:

"l‘ ATEMENT OF ll(i\,‘l’:ﬁl LA HHAWKINS, A US, -5‘7]‘ NATOR FRO
THE STATE OF FLORIDA

Senator HAWKINs, I am_really proud to be a member ofvthls com-

imttee and would like to tell the ladies here how- hard Senator

with the. admmlstratlon——and we ﬁnally won—was the con51dera-

' —;.’;Sﬁmn for displaced homemakers; the inclusion of child care; and the

v -
-~

- | -' fen | -?.\23

S; HEMEN'I‘ OF IIUN IIARI ES E. GRASSLEY, A UL.S. SEN; \'E‘ OR =

.
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inclusion of transportation for displaced Iiiiiiiiiiii.ikiii'ﬁ. who we felt
needed the training and the assi tunce thv m()s .

it gl\'(‘s me great plvmul
i i, Ms Murgmv J("'

) for
ywledized auth ,rltv throtghout the United
.md 1 w'mtvd vou Be ntlvmcn t() km)w thut h(‘ dl'(' enough

clate her expertise .md I'want to the mk her. (or all of the Qpportum-
ties I have had to work with ho and the hvlp that sheé has given

[V

ant Hi-ii’riii’ s on

o ial needs of dl\[ aced

anding mr the National l)l\p'.l(t'd Homen

HHS. Education Appropriations hill will_ pmndv many ul the I
maker ptograms with the n-nhmml expertise nécessary to continue and exp:

Took forward to tod: WS !c~umnn\ b\ (h(- Women’ N Burcau s we
istrators and clients of unp]m ment amd trajning progframs serving won
pecially pleased that o Florida program: Project MOVE; of Bradenton. Florid:
represented o today’s hearings. T also ¥nged to recopnize a constitutents of
who s in the duadience; Martha Franklin of the League of Women Voters in Florida,
Marthi is Chinr of the Displaced Honiemaker Stady Committee in Polk County and
i Consortiam for Wemen. She is iin acknowlediged authori- .

President ot the Bay.
tv ot thix sabject i Floridi; ind 1 wi ant to [dkt lhl\ oppnrlum(\ to thank }wr for all;
Her ht“ id nce .

iaN. Thank you, Senator Hawkmq
I might 2idd that Senator Hawkins is undeér a lot of pressure this

Tho (\l\f\

There is just nobody that works harder on this committee or in this

-morning, but she wanted to sta& to be able to introduce you two.

‘Congress for women than Paula Hawkins. I'just want you to knowr, o

Ce
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that. I am trying to lollow her lead; and we will see what can be
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\ .
THE HoNORABLE JEREMIAH DENTON

- ) v 7
KuMAN RESourcE Impact oF FAMILIES
AND WOMEN IN TRANSITION
Novewser 8; 1983 ’
MR. CHAIRMAN. | wANT TO +Ai5 THIS OPPORTUNITY TO EXPRESS MY
ADMlRATlON FOR YOUR EFFORTS IN FORMULATING THIS HEARING topic AND
'BRING I NG ?BEE?Héi THESE WITNESSES TO DISCUSS THE PROBLEMS OF
"WOMEN WHO ARE IN NEED OF JOB TRAINING OR ACADEMIC WORK TO PREPARE
FOR ENTRY OR REENTRY INTO THE LABOR FORCE: THIS HEARING 1S, OF -
-

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FAMILY AND HUMAN SERVICES: THE SUBCOMMITTEE HAS

JUST RECENTLY CONCLUDED A FOUR-PART HEARING SERIES oN BROKEN

OF

FAMILIES- 1N THAT SERIES.QF. Mgﬁnlﬂﬁs,hWE HEARD A_GREAT

TESTIMONY ON THE EFFECTS OF DIVORCE; sepﬂ:Arlou, AND CONFLICT
AN . -y

WITHIN MARRIAGE ON WOMEN:- T ) -

- N
ForR INSTANGE; CONNIE MAEEET, INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT GOF .

PKRENTS NITHOUT PARTNERS; TOLD™ THE SUBCOMMITTEE THAT, “1T Is NoT

. éu -
EASY FOR A SENGLE PARENT TO GO Td‘ixsur SCHOOL OR GET SPECIALIZED
JOB.TRAINING. TUITION; NO MATTER HOw LOw, 1S BEYOND THE MEANS OF

MOST SlNGLE PARENTS WHO ARE TRYING TO FIGURE OUT HOW Tﬁ BUY

SNEAKERS FOR THEIR cnanééﬁi MosT Goveaneu7 TRAINING PROGRAMS

TAKE PLACE DUR]NG THE DAY, AND THEREFORE ARE UUT 0F REACH FOR

MOST SINGLE RARENTS WHO WANT TO WORK RATHER THAN GO ON HELFARE-'
-

\

9
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) TobaY; | BELIEVE THAT WE WILL HEAR TESTIMOWY FROM TRHE
DIRECTORS OF 'si'siiﬁtAﬁWEﬁ&éEkﬁé ?ﬁﬁ »ﬁkw)é Ecunn WAYS ;ﬁ'o’imo' SOME

IDENTIFIED DUR!NG THE COURSE E THE S[BCOM?‘HTTEE s” HEKRINGS.} I

LOOK' FORWARD TO HEARING ABOUT THE GOOD WORK THAT 1s BEING DONE lNV
WASHINGTON, D C-, Wxsconsnn, FLoRlDA. AND' IN MY OWN HOME STATE OF

ALABAHA %y Dr: MaRry BAuER AﬂQ,ﬂER STAFF. AT ENTERPRISE STATE
JUNIOR COLLEGE- Monsovsn, 1 aM PARTlcULARLY lNTERESTED IN " -

HEAR!NG sts MARGE KELLER OF ENTERPRISE TALK ABOUT THE TiME SHE
HAS SPENT IN THE CAREER TRKlNlNG PROGRAM: -IN ADVANCE, HOWEVER, i
WOULD LIKE TO CONGRATULATE HER FOR MER . ,SUCCESS AND RECOGNIZE HER"
FORTITUDE IN MEETlNG THE DIFFICUCT CHKEEENGES "OF SINGLE ’

PARENTHOOD. ' ) .

R "HR*'{neran;“f W1EL‘CONCLUDE“BY“lGKIN'AF?LAUDING YOUR

LEADERSHIP- l HOPE TO WORK CLOSELY WITH YOU AS THE COMMITTEE

CONSIiDERS ANY LEGISLATiON DESIGNED TO ASSIST PROGRAMS wulcu*

’ . I S
PREPARE DISPLACED HOMEMAKERS FOR THE WORKPLACE-

!
-

-
.
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: 'I‘ho(‘!u\mMArs’g[.et'sturn to you, Ms: Jajf;ﬁéé. We‘are -iookmg j:

- forward to youy testimony, _
. STATEMENT OF MARGOT JOYNES: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR;

PROJECT MOVE; MANATEE COUNTY-SCHQOLS, BRADENTON, FLA. .7

Ms. JovNis—Thank you; Chairmin Hatch and members of the
periences working with displaced homemakers in Manatee County;
Fla:, sinice 1978; D . T R S

{ am not going to.get into what are our'displaced homemaker cli-
ents like, which is in my testimony: I think most of you are aware
of it. I would.like to emphasize certain things that we have discov-
ered in these years: ) ‘ -

committee. I' am pleased to have thig oppertunity to share our ex- - '

We have discovered to serve the many needs that a program

niust be able to provide multipje services and to act as a human
resource center. We have also discovered that these women do not
have infowmation about the rdsources that are available in the
local comnffinity when they are in the process of transitioning into

paid emipldyment, and this is an important elementsof any pro-

gram. j . S S Sy
~ Our clients view job. training as a means to employment ¥nd
greater economic stability, and they prefer training lasting 2 to 6
weeks, directed toward speeific vocational goals. This is a. finding

that coincides with ‘a Florida needs assessmert study focusing on
- displaced homemakers and other special groups which was conduct-
ed in 1980 by Dr. Ann Bromley of Santa Fe' Community College.
_They do, however, regard financial helpycost of tuition, and books
as important in making their enrollmeng decisiong Our clients es-
pecially need help in finding a job and help in learning employabil-
ity skills, general skills needed to get and to keep a job.

New Options conducted a survey of local busirfesses tbj”ﬁﬁd”but'

their noeds and attitudes about displaced. homemakers: We found

they wanted applicants; job applicants, to have employability skills
and a desire to work steadily and enthusiasticallygqualitres dis-
placed homemakers already have. The survey gf neanly 200 em-
ployers revealed further that they hiad positive ffelings toward the

Y r§ did not know the

mature woman as a worker; but our employer
meaning of the term “displaced homemaker:”

I would also like to share with you some of the problems that we
have encountered. The term “displaced homemaker'{’Carries a neg-

_ ative connotation to some of, our clients because they tell us, “We

wilXalways be homemakers. We #are not changing jobs. We are

taking on an additional role as a paid employee.” .

~ We have also found, as I indicated; there is a,genera'_i,ij'iiféy’\jéjé?
ness. in business about Who a displaced homemaker, is and exactly
what that term covers: We feel the general public has trouble iden-

_tifying with displaced homemakers' needs because of an attitude
that, “It can’t happen to me: We will be married forever and grow
old together.”~ < ; "

Funding for displaced homemaker programs is_generally uncer-
tain. Every year one ,mgs,tﬁcgnﬁnuausl;éwork at creating financial
resources in order to continue services. This means that it has been
hard to do long-range planning and to keep program continuity.

. 4
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and-food stamp progrums niay- tike weeks to receive. - -

" Many clients come in for services but; due to.denial of their situ-

“only to reappear months later in greater crisis: A problem common
to the Sun Belt area is thut jt Gttracts a great number of retirees;
- and theredore it is an area high in widows. In addition; the appeal

yof i freshfstart. in a warm, sunny climate attpacts many displaced -
S chememak ' ir ch

makers who pack up their children and“come South to start’

The, South also has an appeal to military families, and our
o progeani‘has assisted former military wives. o

T oAl of these groups huve; in most cases, left their support system
*_ “beghtindi. A«stpport-s9Stem is very important for them to continue in
P atnew life; and Burcenger is instrumental in nieetirig thi§ need of -

creating a new support;sysgemi. In our State we have a great deal
rof suisonal atrd/or parfitime employment. Part-timg employmert
4 carries no. benefits, which disglaced homemakers desperately -need.
" Laws in which the fundiniz langaage is_stated in_terms of “‘may
provide services to. displacéd homemakers! often result in_no serv-
1ces-being offerdd.™ Avg ini

example. is' fourd in. the Job Training

CETA proprandopertitors to draw iip a plan of operation..

Fheir plan,iacludes no mention of displaced homemakers; but fo-

cuses unly Oonfthe economically disadvantaged. This limited focus- -

facilitates ‘their recordkeeping ,and-'brogram operation: The Private
Inglstry Council. which contains only two women, both of. whom

are_cducators. has not previously asked for public opinion; and
plan. =~ & - e : .
Another problem common to many. "displiced honiemakers is the

there, is a strong chance that this dounéil will rubber stamp the .

inability t6 collect“child 8upport -and the.general attitude of many
public officiale. For example, in a.newspapet on November 1 a re-
v, porter provides the following quiote. from a local judge: “The prob-
“lem_is that Yhe first_ wife and kids_have ended up on: AFDC,” he
explained. “1If the judge orders the fathér to'pay her child support

A oryo to jail, then his second-faniily will suffer and likely end up on

\ AFDC us well.” The homemakers who do go back te court to seek’
reliel fuce court expenses they can il afford; and they have no

lguarantee a serious attepapt Fill be made to See that they receive
their child support moﬁéﬁq% e
...One of the main fears that ofr displaced homemakers have is of
illness or disability. Thev have-no health insurance.and the cost of
private health insurance is out of reach financially. They fear they

wmay be disabled and then théy will have no.way to support them-

- Wyelves. S P T
The displaced homemaker with children school age and younger-
.. faces the ‘expensive.burden of child carg: This assumes that there
are’ adequate fdcilities ~open. to. accommodate flexible .working
hours. In our area child care costs $40 to $50 a week; per cHild: Dis--

- H e r . 2
: Pl " ¥ [ s
Qs O lst [T e i . » »
[

artnership Act operiition in a 5-county consortium south of us in . .-

- Floridin where the Private Industry Council appointed the former -

N
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' _ i
placed homemakers often take entry-level jobs that pay low wages,
and thus their salary is greatly diminished by child care costs.

In addition to child care; money-is néeded by displaced home-
"makers to pay for gasoline to look for jobs and to get to and from

jbbs. This especially affects rural and urban_homemakers without -

_ adequate public transportation. Locally, our-ihdustry tends-to build
in the outlying arcas. C : ) B )

As 1 indicated before, many of our clients heed. specific, short- -

term, intensive training. If' they are to Stay in training long enough
to really_help them get a higher paying job, théy will need finan-
cial aid. They already have one role as a homemaker; plus the role.
of a student; and they are unable to. wprk full time to provide

money to meet needs. We find many of our displaced homemakers; =

do not have o mmilylwith financial resources to h?lp them for any!

length of time. "
The displaced homemukers have begn in a nurturing role; and
when it conies to_career or job, often feel this is where they want to
be. The older displaced homemakers cannot identify with nontradi-
tional eniplpyment which offers higher Whe? are seeking regu-
~ lar_hours compatible with their family. o

~would like to make the follo®ing recommendations; One, fundt

langitage in-any legislatis
to the displaced. homemak

~—services ‘‘may. be”’ provided, as this allows for. permissiveness in
whether or not displaced homemakers can expect to receive help.
~The CuaIRMAN. Let me interrupt. you one-second, Ms: Joynes: We

have been chatting up here just a little bit about one of the points

.- you are making. I. am really a little upset about this aspect of

JTPA implementation® my$lf. .-You. know we all worked very, very
hard -on that bill and we felt the:final compromise adequately took
car¢ of displaced homémakers, but we are finding tha¥ -in some
. areus, the very.;same CETA employees who ruined CETA to bégin
with are coming in to set up the new JTPA programs. Now, do you
on the private indus-
“try courcild and on how States and servi
placed homemakers under JTPA?

.. Ms. JoyNES. DNecidedly so. :

The CHairMAN. I think we will do that. As you know, JTPA just
pot. started October 1, but I am really upset about it because it ap-

- irg it because of the use of the term ‘‘may.” I think we will try and
hold such a hearing: I presuriie we will have.a lot of help from you
women in helping us to set up those hearings.. -

Ms: Fossepar: Would you like a council from Wisconsin?
The CHAIRMAN. I didn’t.hear you. What? - SN
. Ms! Fossepat. Would you like a PIC council from Wisconsin? >
_ The CHAIRMAN: We may very well. I think we ought to'get good
ones and we’ought to get some that aren’t so good. We ought to
follow up on this because I am really upset about it. You know, we
provide a bill that really: has potential, .really can do a lot of good
+arid can really help solve problems, and although- it isn’t a”panacea

for every problem, we expect the provisions to be carried out.

homemakers™: The language should not read that .

dareas are serving dis-

L]

1ust state services “‘shall be’” provided™ -

Y

Bused on our progrant's work with displaced homemakerscwe .7
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) On the other hand; we figured we would get $1 billion more in
agtual job training funds over what the CETA funds were while

saving about 60 percent of the total cost of CETA. Now to me that
4. i what good legislition should be like—méeting thef needs .of
people; getting that legislation. to. work be g, and doigf; more for
dessyou'.see. However, Ijam finding that Hhat isn’t ggite the case

at least as fur as displacefl homemakers are concerned.

| didn’t mean to interrupt you, but I just wanted to get your
¢ opinion as to whether or not you think that is what should be done.
\ People in this room felt unanimously that that is what we need to
“'do. We would like some other suggestions from you as to what kind
of hearings we should hold. You had a point, Ms. Madifon, before 1
g0 back to Ms. Joynes. . N .
. Ms. Mamson. T was simply going to say that we would welcome
that kind of an oversight hearing on all of the targeting that is
within the JTPA; because AFDC womien dre also women in transi.
tion targeted by JTPA, and we are very concérned about whether
local PIC's are, in fact, targeting services for the entire realm of };
women targeted by it. - o -
The Cuamman: Well, I will comniit to you as chairman of this
¢ committee that we will do that. We will hold hearings: We don't
. have to worry only about JTPA: There aie a lot of other things we
probably should hold oversight hearings on that I will be happy to
consider, so dan't be afraid to recommend them to us. OK?
We will get buck to-you, Ms. Joynes. [ apologize for interrupting
1
Ms. Jovnes. Well, there is. I think, a decided need in that area:

- __The second recommendatiok. is that displaced. homemakers mist

¥l

be muade part of the targetetl jobs tax credit. This- will make busi-

ness more-aware of them and encourage their hiring.
Three; there must be multiple sources _of funding available to
meet the wide range of needs. Our program has survived singe 1978
only because we’ had more than one source of funding to tap.
Having several funding sources allows programs to serve in more
ways gisplaced homemakers of all ages and from all segments of
our society. * o S
_ Four ollars should be established for displaced home-
maker. programs on a renewable, continuing basis for a period of
‘time. We were talking beforehand that for $10,000 and $20,000,
.every year you write a 100-page grant application. - S
_Five, funding must be adeguate to allow for a staff of several .

N
=
)
=
73
£
3
-
o

people: One person cannot effectively be a comprehensive Human
) resource center, with information; counseling servites; and work-

shops.” | o : L
- Six, some provision must be made to meet the health needs of
displaced homemakers and to provide them, likewise, With tempo-
rary disability coverage. =~

_ Seven, language in any legislation affecting.

ers:.should not state an age- limit but be based wpon providing
unpaid services in the home. Florida State legislatipn uses the age
limitation of 35 years or glder, and this means that in the State of
Florida one-fourth of the displaced homemakers cangot be served
under State funding: Florida has been considered a Sthte composed -

displaced homemak-

of .imore matiiré people, and other States may have a higher per-

4
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centage of (ll\pl(ll(‘(l homcnmkcrs which could not be served due to

-~ urLage limitation:.

Eight, homemakers should bc allowed to open -an IRA in their
own right and to build a retirement plan and should be encouraged
-to da so.

Nine, provisnon must be made for uniform enforcement and col-

. lection of child support. Lack of this is one of the major reasons so
- many female heads of household are living in poverty or. Ju$t

bcme aking ends meet.
‘retirement should be cqnglgered as deferred earnings and,
must be considered comn'mmty _property: ' %

Eleven, former military wives who were dlvo,rced prlor .to Sep- :

tember 1982 after long-term. marriages to serwcemen need to have:
the right to receive a part of the serviceman’s retirement.
Twelve, provision must be made for adequate day care facilities

_ for those homemakers who must work to. earn, a hvmg for thelf/‘

family. r .

,,,,,, . Fl

Thnnk you:
7 [The prepared statement of Ms: doynes and responses to ques-
tions submitted by Senator Hatch follow:) i
: i
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Chairman Hatgh and members of the Subcommittee; I.am Margot-
_Joynes, prograi coordinator; New Options Center of 7 . :

~ _ _ ~ e . o o V. . >

Bradenton, Eibriaé. My testimony today is in behalf of .

. 5 o

displaced homemakers. ' ‘ .

.
: .

experiences working with displaced homemakers in Manatee ' -

_‘County, Florida. : ‘ . .

o o
. . . .';

RN ;
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‘Manatee County, Florida Iocatea on the Gulf Coast 40 miles

'80uth -Of Tampa, Florida and has had services for displaced

Hoiieliakers since ﬁécambé'»1§7é.‘ In Spring 1978 local

cxtizens met to assass needs and services and with their

backing CETA Title VI funds were applied for to bagin 5

program under the uponsoruhip of €the Manates Network of
Florida Department of Health & Rehabllitative Services. In
1979 the §t6jectﬂfotﬁéd an advisory board of concerned §
citizens who were to be so impdrtant in later years.'

Since all of the original CETA funafng was not used in a
year, ‘the proqram BGughE an extension to provide an

additional six months of services. This extension waé
granted but unfortunately CETA funding: was being cut back
and fduds were withdrawn from this project. The;ﬁdvisory
Board ﬁas actively seeking & way to conti éé services &nd
learned through National Displaced Homemakera staff that the

vocational Education Act had a provision for service to

displaced homemaﬁers. Meetings were held\thh school board

ard to request they dsgly for a federal vocational

education gtant; While the grant was under consideration

the program struggled to survive and did 8o using a small

sum of money from the state displaced homemakers funding for

; two months. Florida had passed an act to serve displaced

.

<

Y
«

o?&icials and then a presentatxon wazgg:di\beg/ze the achool
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homemakers in 1976 but did not fund the programs until 1978
and then only in a few areas. When the program's funding
ran out; an advisory board member donated funds to pay one

staff salary and Florida O¥partment of Health &

space. In September 1980, word of vocational funding was

o ™ S
In Juné, 1981, the program
Vocational & Technical Center and continued with renewed

Advisory Board members still had as a major goal, to locate

iéé}étOEEi funding for the expansion of services from a

established from previous projects. o

A s L.
In 1982 word was receivéd that state funding was available

of Manates County for these funds which finally were
available in Kﬁiii iséz;; The initial funds and ééﬁ;iﬁﬁéé
state dollars for displaced homemakers allowed expansion oOf
staff to include th€ addition of a full“time -
receptionist-clerk and an occupational specialist and
adaitional services which gave the program a big impetus. =«

v
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Vocatxonﬂl aducation funding was continued ln’lﬂal 1984

l

whtch attown oﬁq:programftors?rve homemakers of all ages and
S AGE jusE- EhGas 315 and Eiééi:iéléééiQEEEéé in Eﬁe;?iégiés.r
g displaced homewaKers legislatien. P b
] [ . .. o ’, b
what a?e our dxsplaced homemakers clxents’lxke? They have
! been in the home many years., They had planned to spend a
. Ilfe—Eime aevoﬁéd'ﬁa homémzking:‘ The axgptaééd homemakee 3

responsxbllxtiﬁs in a. perxq@ of great stress. They lack

. W& gelf esteem, self confldencf" They lack awareness oF

-

themselves as worthy indxvlduals with potentlal.v We hear

thed over and 6Véi~§iyin§ Ehéy ao noﬁ havé any marketable

-

skills. 1In addition to lacking knowledge about self, they-

lack knowledge about communlty resources and 1nformat10q

crisis and pressure to get paxd employment often leaves. them

with health pféblemé: MOSE of Ehem have feaI financial
- nead. Many of them need legél help. They are all ages. and
stages in a lee’transxtxon. Their educational backgrounds

range from a 6th grade educatxon to a Bachelor's degree. We

serves adults.m They have a strong need for suppor: from a
staff and peers who realize they have lest their socxal

s

. “ o g

- . -
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identity in a'world they perceive as made up of couples who

are indifferent to their new situation.

. We have found they do not i?@%tify wiih'oéheg programs: They .
don't like the "welfare" image and do not want a handout: . i

" : §
They want to earg a decent living to sSupport their families -

and provide for themselves in later life.

- 5ﬁéy view job Eraiﬁiﬁg as é meana to émpioymené and gréaéer
economic stability. -They prefer training lasting 2-6 weeks
directed toward ébéctfic vocatiagnal goals, é'fihaihg“
coinciding with the Florida éééaSZASééééﬁéht'étﬁa§ Focusing-

ﬁﬁ,iééé by Dr:-aAnn Bromley, Santa -Fe éommuniﬁy College:

They regard fiAdnciadl HElp; cost Gf tuiticn and BGOKS a8 &
important in making enrollment decisions. . . .
: - ' ' 7

. - ’.
: K
Our clients especially need hedlp in finding a job and help
v in learning employability skills - general skills needed to
. . . ; . . . -
get and keep a job. They are unaware of wheére to go for job
dnd career inforfiation. . - :
1] N * d .

2

provide multiple services, to act as a human. resource -

¥ .
center. At our program, New Options; we provide specialized
. R - . . B -
informa€ion on Comnunity resourdes in a4 central léé‘iﬁiéﬁ
¢‘\
. g
e .
- 2
B , . . .
. . F
B .
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savizy clients’ time and ‘Helpif§ to-prevent Stress. %e Help

clxencs aEQEEE theyr needs and xdentxfy resouf/EE'tb help

them meet these needs.r We: provxde errrcounseang

individually and usxng a team approach utxlizxng the ' ..+

sErengEhs of staff members. We prevxae an intense two week,

peid
.workshop xn a small group setting whxch covers lee/wo
Blanning and. specific employability skills such w7to

plannxng and-specxfxc employabxlxty skills such as ho

search for jObS, hQH to prEpare applxcatlons, letters, and

- e .
s

xdentxfyxng transferable sbxlls and strenqths achLied from

homemaking. We emphasxze goal setting. The 'New Options

Center 8 goal 15 to accentuate the positxve side of their

._lxves and build on this which naturally increases self

onfidence and self esteem. '« The group settxng with peers

also buxlds self confxdence and - aIIows them,to el p each

other and build a support systeg. -

q . T o . . Nl

meetxngs whxch serve to provxde addxtxonar iBEéEa;Eiaa

>

'needed by cIIents as well as f dback and enco agement in

thexr ]ob search efforts. These meetxngs have lasted for

approxxmately two weeks sxnce we have found clients are
[

employnd or well on. the way to emplOYment by then. WE' oo
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‘them to achieve Iéﬁ@rééfﬁ goals:

homemaker . o 5

placement ﬁiEE our last three groups. We continde to .be

avaxlabie bo éIIents after they are employed to encourage

On a2 monthly Biéis we h"d one or more additional workshops,

seminars, programs to meet a perceived need such as

budgetxng, financial plannxng, coping; health; legal rxghts,

gfaémihg_sna dress, self defense; notrition; etc:

allows them to meet edch other in a posxtxve settxng.a.
et -, 0
' R Ca ) .

We fouﬁd they wanted applxcants to have employability skills

and a desire to work steadily and enthusiastically,

qﬂaitéfes dispiéced Eoﬁehakéfé éiEéAd§ ﬁé&é. Our QBEESE&E

was aésigﬁéd to provxde Ehe emponaExIxEy skxIIs. The
sirvey of nearly two hiundred employers further revealed they

hadr positive feelings toward the "mature" woman as a worker.

. Employers did not know. the meaning of the term displaced

v

IRy
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Our program has been’ Eortunate in that AIErusa, a woman's

international service orga atxon, is servlng as a resource

-
S

and provxdxng Eapes by xts members designed co be S

Metivational and i;?%rmatibhai. Altrusa members are actxng

as interviewers for workshop participants. Altrusa is also -

sponsoring a job shadowing day and has made pIans to provxde

posxtxons in members' work seEExngs Eor dxspladed homemakers

to get actuaI éxpériéﬁéé;

The program has the support of a community advisory Séard

whose members have included a lawyer; banker; retired

R

physxcxan, newspaper publlsher, Fiéfiaa state representative

as’ well as many other péaplé s6tive in the ibbéi caﬁﬁﬁhiti

They have planned to sell sno cones at a community street
3 - P
fair this month to raise addicioﬁal funds to provxde more

Our program has solxcxted and rﬁcexved financial sﬁppart

from varxous Local communlty groups aﬁd churéhé§ to help

clxents caught in a severe financial bind. In contacts with

other displaced homemaker ' centerd I discovered that a

.
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colleague in Naples as had tremendous support from lgcal =

groups enabling her to provide badly needed help to clients.

" Another aspect of our program is that of ongoing support:

a-

We are available to clients on a long term basis: We have

o

found that we might see a homemaker, lose touch and recejve © [ .-

.

is ready at this point in life to get involved in training
and education or perhaps to work towards advancement in a'

presently held job or look for a job with more opportinities

L}

for advancement. . B o CR

We make every effort to get evaluations on services and to

follgw-up on éiéﬁfﬁéé&,ﬁSﬁé@ﬁﬁéEQ progress. :This can be

aifficult beause thé sTtuation often means a woman has to

. move and often canhot afford a telephone. The group

participants know iis better and make an effoFt to keep in
i : T
touch with each other and the program. Many’of them are .

willing to volunteer time to the Cgnter to help because of

®

In SummMary, our program tries to meet the needs of the.

displaced homemakers as we have perceived them. We see the

New -Options Center as a human resource program providing
R Y e o
information of -all kinds to homemaker$ who are unaware of

2O
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resources and serv1ces available in their time qf need., we

provxde much needed support to enabIe Ehem to more
N .

stuccessfully weather a difficult transxtlon period in their

1ives: We serve as a broker for education and tralning We

work with them to meet fxnancxal, legal, and health needs

" We help them to set go oals and work to achieve these goals by

" knowing themselves and their stren gEhs and éiiii;. We .help

them to work on communlcatlon skills becaase many have

EaIked\to children for years and feel they don't Xnow: how to o

talk to adults. We' work on dress and grooming needed for
the world outside the home. Weé teach and/or polish skills
necessary to go out and geE emponmént and work with them as

,l_
they carrz out the necessary steps Eo ¥rans ttion into paid

emponment. For those few homemakers who need moré Ehan

refer them to a locaI mental health agency for therapy. ,wa

also do a surpr1s1ng amounE of @roviding informttion about
%
and referrals to the local state employmenE sérvice. - Qur

goat_is to help homemakers become self sufficienﬁ Egain and

‘to be able to provide strength to thezr Jfamilies. and.

t R

b

community . : s R

z

; ,wlth the dlvorce rate contlnuing €5 be Elarmingly high and

.

.



ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

'eﬂdxsplaced homemaker and what the term means.

19 o

occurrxng at all ‘ages, dlsplaced homemakers are bexng

created da;ly. o ' . . '? ) o,
L 3
-

'ﬁorkiﬁg w1th d1splaced homemakers we have enc?untered a’

varxety of problems.flThe term displaced homEmakers carrxes'
' -t
a" negatxve conngtatxon to many clients.n They teII us “we

will always be homemakers: We are not changxng JO we are
takxng on an addxtional roIe as a paid employees' ’ This

makes these peoplp unxgue. stplaced workers and the ’ ;

'unedﬁloyed have had recent experxence with paid employment
)

earning a business txtle and payxng 1nto re;irement The

dxsﬁlaced homemaker,has functIoned in a jobﬁSPaE society

r"

- oA

is loQkxng for-emgloyment. They haanO money set asxde for

iy

ce to convert. In short, they

career whxch is unrewarde and

unrecognlzed when the txme comes to seer paid employ ?F
ng on

'homemakxng career while ~tak

~ _; Y. \

”,ﬁévfééi the gener al publlc has trouble 1dent1fying with the

E;dxsplaced home 1 kers needs because of an attitude that 1t'

'a":‘." >
\

R Y
B

(LI
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- X . . B a

0

.. Funding for displaé

eé homemakers programs LS generally

uncertain. Every year one must continuously work qt‘

This means it has been hard to do long range plannlng and to

o

E 3
keep program contxnuxty. RATICN

Many clisrnts come in real crisis. ThHey fade empty coe

cupbéards;-empty refrigeratoré} wit paid rént or

mortgages, lights and water about to'be turned .off, etc;7$we
LI

frame. For those ellglble, aid presentIy avaxIabIe through

aid écj Families w h Dependent Chlldren dna Food Stamp

‘?ﬁ‘

~ s

# .

sxtuatlon they drop out postponlng actron In/hopes that -
their :é tﬁa' on w1II geE betEer, only go reappear months Q“'

later. . .

by e
p o~ ) ) ) o ‘ ') /’- ‘,
‘LA problem common to the Sunbelt area is that 1t attra%ts a 3

.

gréat number of ret1rees. Therefore, 1t ls an area thh in

S wiaoﬁsi ln aadltlon, the apbeal of a4fresh sEart in é,wa ﬁf

ERIC
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the children and Seme south to stirt over- The South also
. L) . o K
~ has an appeal to military families and our program has
\

# assisted former military wives. All of these groups have in

most cases 'left their support system behind. A support

system is very important for them to continue in a new life.

Our Center is instrumental in meeting this need of creating
! ; :

Ll T
a new support system.

- 4 ~
[ > . [
In our state, Florida, we face the problem of lower Yhan

average wages and a lot of seasonal and/or part time
i3 —

Y N - —g—— - - - -
- employment. Part time employment carries no benefits which /
i . ,

displaced homemakers desperately need.

‘result inglo services being offered: a good exanple is

- found in a Job Training Earfﬁérghip Act operation in a A
colnty consortium in south Florida, where the Private
Industry Council a?pbihtea the former CETA program operators

to draw up a plan of operation. Theif plan includes no

Industry Coun¢il, which contains only two women who are - ;
: ~

educators, has not previdhsly asked for public opinion and 7

?

“w
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the plan. 4

' : : ‘ i
Rl

Another problem common to many displaced homemakers is the

xnabxlxty tc collect child support and the gene;al attxtude

of many pUblie officials. For éxamplé; in the<NKPLEs DAILY

local judge, "'The problem lS that the fxrst wxfe and Rxds
- 'have énded up on A.F.D.C.;' he explained. "V1f the judge

orders the fEEher to pay her child support or. go to jaxl,

his second family will suffer and tikely end up on-A:F.D:Cs

.

as well. 'y Co . .

guarantee a Sericus attempt will be made to see that they .
receive the child support money.
- .

,,,,,, < e . [P . : -
One of the main fears that- dxsplaced homemakers have is -

’ v illness or disabxlxty They have ho healtr insurance and
' the cost of private . eEIEh Insuranceixs out of reach K
T financially. They Eear they may be’ axsabled and have no way

to support themselves. .k,"

The dxsplaced hofemaker with children, school age and
'younS‘i faces the expensive burden of child care. This

-

\

S
sy
-

[
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provide money to meet needs. We find many displaced

assumes that there are adequate facxlxtxes open to

accomodate flexxble working 66?3 In our area chxld care

costs 540 to $50 8511523 a week per chxld stplaced
atfen take -

vhémeﬁék rsientry level jobs that pay low w&ges and thus

homemakers to pa& for gasoltne to Iook for Jobs and get to

- and from jobs. ‘This eepeéiélly af?ects rural and urban

'ﬁéﬁéﬁékéi' “without adequate publxc transportation. Locally,

Many of our clients need specific short teri intensive

traifing: If they are to stay in traiﬁihg long enough to
really heIp thati get a higher paying job, they will ﬁeed

financial axd They already have one'role as homemaKer pius
the role of student and are unable to work full time to

homemakers do not have a family with money to help them for

any length of time:

2

The displaced homemakers have been -in a nurturing role and
when it comes to a career or job often feel this is whare

they want to be. The older dxsptaéed hémémaker cannot
identify with non-traditional employMmnt which offers higher

P L “

|
|
J!
i
o
]
"
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pay . 1They are seekxng regular hqg;

famxlyn : o B 0 . . f

1. Fundlng Iangﬁage 1n any leglslatxon must state

services shall be pr ided to . » T
displaced homemakers. The language should mot = |

2 . : .
read that services "may be provided" as this St
aitﬁ s for ggrmisslveness in whether or not

IR

e a"p aced, noméhakers can expect to receive help.

7 w
.

7"fsmemakers must be made a parE of the .

g

o target jobs ~tax qredxt. Thxs will make

,busx ass mo;e aware of them and encourage their -

3. Thére must” be multxple sources of funaxng .

available to meet the wide range of needs. our

"o .

oné source of fundxng to tap. Havxng several

‘Eunding sources allows programs to serve in more

ways dxiplaced homemakers of all agés and . from

all segments of our socxety
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_Grant dollars should be established for displaced
hom@maker programs on a renéwable continuing
basis for a period of time. Do
'Funding mast be adequate to allow for a staff of

a comprehensive human rescurce center with infor-

mation, counseling services; ahd workshops.

Some provision must be made to meet the health

S . . - . . e -
h‘é:éds of displaced homemakers and .to provigde
them; iiigPiéé,'Qigﬁ téﬁééi’k? disability. cover-
77777 ) ’ L , 7 e

} ) . o o L K
Language in any legislation affecting displaced
K

homemakers should ﬁéﬁ,étéﬁe’éﬁ;ééé limitcaciong-
"but be based upon providing unpaid services in

the home. Florida state legislation uses the age
Ll __ W Ll _ll_l_ o
‘Yimitation of 35 years of -age or older. This

means that im the state of Florida one~fourth of

the displaced HomMemaKers cannd€ be servad:

Florida has beea

. more mature peopl

Y -

el 0 =i 11
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higher percentages of displaced homemakers; which

cannot be served due té age limitations.

Homemakers shauld be allowed. to open an IRA in

should be encouraged to do so:

PEovisicn most be made EGf uniford enforcedent
and collection of child Eﬁﬁﬁéfﬁ. Lack of this is
‘one of the major reasons so many female heads of

making ends meet.

i ,
Retirewent should be considered as-geferred
earnings and must Béééﬁé.ééﬁﬁﬁﬁi§§ property.

- . Coe e e -

\. »

I A |

Former military wives; Wwho were divorced prior to

‘september; 198g, after long terd mArriages €o
servicemen, need to have the right to receive a
part of the serviceman's retirement.

Provision must be made for adequate day care
facilities for those homemakers who must work £o
earn a living fofr their families.

\ .
2 . . -
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¢
January 23, 1984 ST,
i N ,; e e R
Orrin G Natéh. Chairman ~
Commitkee on_LAbor_and Human Resources
‘Hnited.States Senate .

Washington, D. C., 20510

Dear Senator Natch

f 1t was an honof to testify before the
Sendte Labor and Human Resources Committee
on behalf-of displaced homemakers. Their
needs truly-are' great and your efforts on.

their behalf are much appreciated.

. .. Both Barbarazaasaan and,myséif were

delighted to_receive our photographs from
the Sepate Hearing. Many thanks for youor

o thouqhtfulness. - o oL ™oL

Piease find the answers to.your written
englosed. The press:of the holiday

‘ season and ‘work with client; have delayed

my response. - -

‘Sincerely, .

iaréat,dzynes,L ,,,,, :, N
Program Coordinaton. Lo

— @

Jd:h .

enc

-3
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MARGOT JOYNES .

. . P . S L . oG
1. How mtchinvolvement do you have with the private sector,

ms

in tdfms of pinciﬁg trainces, dﬁéigﬁiﬁﬁ E;;iiiﬁj progr:

to mect the labor market demand;.and obfaining additional

— tinanciat or tn-ktnd
B

! 1% there a way tp o

outside of federal mechinisms for business input like the
Job Triainiig l’iii;l’iiti‘sliip Act?

3. CWhat as unique about displaced homemaker p;oy_;u;ks" Are
B T T T T
they more eftecgive for this clientele than other Kinds of

training programs, and if so, why?:

. BTN .

3. Have any of the participints in-yQur programs been previous
’ o AT P . . -
participants in other programs before they camé to you?

5. Afeé you Tamiliar with AFDC's WIN program? Briefly;

. . . . :

do vou think it is bencficial? What are its biggest failings? v

N hY . . . ¥

6. Do you think all AFDC recipicents should be réquired to

T b S
register for WIN or other training even though they have
- Ce . L
"pre-school children? ; K
. R . . . . L
S S . S I SRS
°.  In your expericnce, do you think mos't displaced homemakers "
. IR z
o . . Wi oo i
raquire biasic sk¥lls training for a first job outside thé

or refrdsher training to update jyusty skills ‘or education?
g .

there programs available to address both of these needs |

approximately the right proportions?

“ v,

P v
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steps, that individual womed)

employers

. T TRRe e L ’ \ A
amd government shaiild tike to he-Ip® women htjco'mc less
»
valnerable to poverty in the event of 4 deith or divorce?
. .
- : oI ovour expericite; has substance apuse beod previlent
diong women in transition and how has it hinde red their
: PErOpTre~s? o T Ll g -
) . ;
0. Is there ciiveeiitly G problem-with the wiay child care
“
costsoare reimbursed wider AFDC, praviding a disincantive
to the vecipient for seeking employiiciit? '
- N * »
’ PIo Would _<tate resource and referral progriis for dependent
*
L LD Gn unmet need?
| S Dro Alexinder, Director of the Women'ss Burcau; noted
- -
in hev testiumony thit the Burcau g eminated several
publications and has sponsored workshops regarding the
. - - L
JTPA and how women can be S&ivéd by it. What has been the
[ - . - - R I
s reponsce to these offorts by women in the ticld? .
X . o
»
.
; . ¢
. -
\ ° . . .
» N 'A. -
.
. .
N R .
- . U
\
. * -
N
R . K : : B i X
v
} _
- ¢ - f
Y , .o S
/ .
- - " ;
I4 - - - 7"‘,77"‘
,f . 153
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_ANSWERS FOR U: S: SENATE LABOR AND HUMANSRESOURCES COMMITTEE
] o ,,;1,”,, o 2
1. We are involved in the private sector in the placement
of our clicnts. We condicted a survey of employers to ascertatn
contact people |to Tefer clients to. Employers in Manatee County
- indicated.a willingness to hire the mature woman. We do not
receive ?inanéiai or inkind support from employers.

2.  We believe private sector support can be solic*ited on a

personal’basis. We alsg,believe it is effective to have
enpioyers sit on our ;5;:sqry committee and tHat local citizens

1

on the advisory cofiiittee can effectivedy solicit private sector

SUpport: Our survay indicated many businesses did not know

whiat a displaced homemaker was. .
Inclusion in the Targeted Job Tax Credit would fntrease

their awareness. As it stands now, we compete with AFDC

fétibiéﬁts who do get' tax credit. : )

t - -

3. Our programs are unique in that we are multi-faceted. -
- In one office we offer a combination of services: crisis

coanseling; personal &6ﬁﬁ§éiiﬁ§;j56;iﬁ§ skills such,as Mental

Health offers; employment counseling and contacts such as

state empiogment agency, edicational counseling and classes

Such as an adult school ar junior college would offer. We also

offer. information and referral services. We know the ngeds of

D . i
. -, .

RS
. o L _
' U

- ~
<
+ . .
- “
. W .

Ll
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- 1 believe they are more effective for clientele because
we know dispiaced homemaker needs and meet them. We also offer

longoing support and follow-up. We target this group and reach

out to them all the time which other agencies may do only

sporadically - . » -

These women saffer from low self-esteem and n{ed t6 get
into positive thinking and reinforcement: It is demoralizing

tq become no more, than a number. to wait to talk to & worker.

a<§, - , { L

4: We, have had former CETA participants who received GED

receiving AFDC and/or Food'Stamps.

R
5. The RIN program was discontinued over tws years agé i
this county. Any program which helps a person to work tawéka-'
self-saffictency 1S benefiaial. Fhep it operated, 1f could .
not pay day care for any narsery.or day care center; lt paid .
a small Féé to'someone in a priuate-nome' The socia) workers

sent women to state employment service .for job placement:.
State employmgnt counselor was a man who saw clients individ-n

ually and was concerned soeely with where can L place a usually

-~
.

16w skilled wofian.

2

P

-

6. ‘ I believe women and men_ should be encouraged to take steps

-

to achieve self-sufficiency. Personally; I' would prefer to

give the parent the option of remaininQ with the child until

.
’

-

]
“. 15=

»

.
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until*a child is{thréé yeats okd. A pargnt of a disabled child
or a pa&ent whel is disa§1ed shou1d not have to regisfer when

the child ‘f's three Thi maJor problem is it doesn't pay to ‘work!

In Florida the. working mother loses AFDC; most Food Stamps \ﬁedicaid
Then entry 1eve1 Job pays $3.35 an h0ur or s1ight1y more4~frough1y
-$134.00 to $150.00,aAweek. Child care forreﬂerchf1d s $40.00

a week. Remove its cost, plus deducts for taxes, social security, -

health insurance and you're 1eft with practically nothing buf
4 - ' .
a hassle.

In Florida AFDC pays rﬁugh\y $240: 00 00 for a woman with

3wo ch11dren. It is 1mposs1b1e to pay rent. utﬁitues; clothes,

etc.; ouf-of this per month. .

A woman is between a rock afd a hard place_ AFDC or

.

low pay employment. . (

7. . We see many displaced homemakers who have no skills

bat homemaking: A narse’s aid in Florida requires certification

.acquiréd through vocational training and earns $3.35 an hour.

As does a homemaker who serves the e1dEr1y i
Many women ‘do have skiils such as chr\ca1 which must
be Updated. : T
K11 training needs to be of short daration: . . jj’
- )

8: I strong1y believe a11 women should be able to open an IRA
in their own names. « '
" I think we desperately. need federal money for training

programs. However, the programs must be closely monitored to'be

* sure women are being served. It 15 fioré costly to Serve women

i,
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. heads of "hek 'sehold because they need stipends to livemduring ,
training anq support for their child%en . -v\A ?7 ’? . ; ;ﬁi
The government needs to Took: at the welfareAsystem as it ’
'is currently operating women who get jobs need additional money‘
and medica « Lor months after getting a minimum wage‘Job ‘ ’
Family housing is-a crucial item. Paychecks are- decimated'
Ej rent e child care. _ - 5 ' ;
‘ Private industry should 5e encouraged to start child cire
"centers nearby, :; ' Co
‘ Everybody needs to assume a woman will work many years N
of her 1ife out of economic necessity. She deserves egual pay 2'
and equaleopportunity for promotion '“i l _ -j;& ;,
N e

'Z We n?ed a nationwide system to monitor and collect child guppor¢

a divorce with no lawyer ) Our local l galéaid doesn t consider;
legal aid during a divorce hearing a high pr1ority . *

The government could get its gpn :Rouse "in order, A ré&éléfi
service makes no retirement allowable for divorced wives of
femployees ﬂ(litaF} “wives prior to %981, cannot receivé any
rights to retirement.
9 ‘We have -had only a handfal of women with substance abase:

Jhe drugs were prescribed by doctors to help with stress:

-

1o.’ There is deficiently a problem with child care costs in

AFDt and/or our state mandated Public Assistance Productivity

Act (which provides help and counseling to‘AFDCAwomen).

)

<
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These centers r?qu1re match mon?y wh1ch is a major handicap.

_7,.;_.,

3
. éxtremely 1nconven1ent for many women. Women dd not gét a

s

=
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,chiIU care- voucher w1th a choice to select theﬁr day caWe'5“*;'

.FﬁFtheF'

;:ih&”after school ’ L

ES

;yesojifeg for dependent care. o a

facilities. Also church run fac111t1es arq’out and churchesi_j/

are ,in many cases

for women on shiFts... . ’ o ?.' K

weekendy:
: -~
» \,.A’l s{)' we a'? qnly -one,"fatch key prp& B wh1ch"* operated

-by* a »chd’ro & Cmi

. Ll . -
G S0 . ' e -’

LURN

11, We.do not-néed teferral programs for care. We do need . .

3
i’ - ‘\
.;é; We have. had ne wqushops regard1ng JPTA. AN my 1nformat1on
has comelfrom National D1splaced Homemakers Network and ’ 5
Wider Opportunities for Homen. - i Y

we’have a PIC:Council that has very few femaie members-.

everyone is 1nterested Just as many men do not choose nontrpdft onﬁI

training. There are few if any on the job tra1n¥hg pés1t1ons

for .women.. We have no support services in JPTA such as cﬁild care:fS

2. S -
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This means many women can't afford training

ind stipends.

. . e __ . y . '

even if it is avaiiabie. , ) i f,g :
a2 .4 . -

I really believe our "cngn't’s want help not a hand-out. |
Life fs a real striggle for thei__one that government officials
and private industry managers have not known: - For example,

Jaccording to.the 'St: Petersburg Times, Deceiber 4, 1983,
"It is estimated that a man's standard of 1iving increases
by 42 percent ‘the year after divorce; while the standard of.
119109 of his ex-wife and children (women still get custody
L S
of childrea:1n 9 out of 10 caseg) falls by 73 percent.”
_ Ms: Joyngs.3] would like to- introduce, on my left, _Barbara
Gascon, who is one of our New' Options clients and a displaced
homemaker_who has a_little different experience from Alabama
and would like to Sh.are,thatﬁ'wirth you. . . ) .
The CHAIRMAN. Ms. Gascon, we are happy to havd you here. . ¢
p - - . .
__ . HOMEMAKERS PROGRAM; BRADENTON, FLA- . RIS
_ Ms. Gascon: Thank you. -+ = s
§ I am Barbara Gascon, a client, of the New Options Center of Bra.
denton, Fla. I.appreciate your $hvithtion to me to be here today, to.

€nces as a displaced homemaker with yol, '

I would like to tell you about some of the events in my life that

1

. g‘stifyz Lam pleased to have this oﬁﬁortunity to share my expéri- .
t 1 . e

'

introduceti me to the New Options Cefter in Manatee County. 1

want to convey to you the,importance of the rolé that the displaced.

homeiriakers ‘program plafs in the broken lives of so many, women: :

Eéwe-ergcbuﬁtjejr,étj;sjifddéh and drastic changes in our lives, ; . R
v I am 3,42-year-old displaced homemaker with a 15-year-old son

‘and a 12-y¥hr-old daughter. I live'in Bradenton, Fla. Presently I ams’

emiployed-is a §ubstitute teaches; working when called, for a salary

of $31 a day to supplementsocié security income. - i
On three occasions: in_the pa

major crisis in my life. The first time occurred 11- years'ago, when .

without. warning suffered;gjfg@%%?i;téttéck;For a period of time

all I felt was an unbeligwable nuthBress: ‘When that feeling finally.

subsided, the full realfty: of What had _happened thrust itself

my husband of 7 years and the £ather of my cﬁjldjéﬁ,é,u,ddéi(ijli}'tand;

‘through my whole beinlg. 1 felt.confused, desperate, and emotional-

ly and pbyéic"éll&‘fdﬁain'ed; I was alone with-two children to; raise
and feeling very frightened. S S
" I was fortunate that I had a caring'sptjgsg,@}gb:,had prepared for -

our future; and because of that I did not need to worry about finan-

cial problems. I also had prepared myself l? earning a bachelor'o

.
(PR
s o .

15y, . FL

Y

11 years I have been faced with a -

¥ o,

I'feel that this program Is so desperately needed by those of us who

4

“-

Vo,
. .

STATEMENT OF BARBARA GASCON, GRADUATE OF A DISPLACED -
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arts degree in edueation. I felt_comfortable.. If 1 needed to, I could
Support us, or at least that wagPwhat I thought. G -
At that time what 1 needed more than anything was emotional

siipport and reinforcement of my own self-worth: [ did not find that
" helpy where 1 lived in Ohio. I then toved to Florida to be close to
my family. o

The second crisis’ was almost a- repeat of the first. Alter being -

¢ *married for 5 years, my husband .was diagnosed a8 having lung

+ ®ancer. The cancer metdstasizedn the brain and for 6 long months

“ my,children and I watched him-die a slow; painful, agonizing

death. . - o

~ Agziin 1 felt the same confusion, anxiety,fyad despair, I needed so

desperately to be able to feel some sense of self-worth. I did not

know what 1 wanted to do with my life, nor where I.needed to

_place priorities. After almost 8 years I had lost many of the gkills
needed for self-sufficiency. . T o o=

I wanted to go_to work and, after a long;\frustrating search, I fi- |

nally found a-job as a sewing instructor. The pay was $3.50 per.”.

- hour: This was unbelievable. 1 had a college degree and couldn’t

- find a job that paid more than minimum wage. I was unable tb-find

i ujpb as.a schootteacher because I Had allowed my teacher certifica-

tioti to lapse during the serious illness of my husband. Once again,

I relied on the financial stability that came as a result of. the death

. of,my first husband. ' e

The ‘third crisis in my life occurred recently in the foFm of a di-

" vorce. I*had continued searching for my own self-worth. I needed to - -

feel that I; too;: coold contribyte something to my life and to the

: lives'qf those I loved= Unfortunately, my Husband did sigt: want this
.~ 7 in u marriuge: 1 found myself again encountered with: another
mgjor change. . e oo T

"1 was faced with’ some major decisions that could no longer be ;.

* postponed. How was I, as a single parent, going to handle the inevi-

table fact that the’time 4vas soon approaching when 1 would figed . - .

to be totally and completely self-supporting? The trauma of divorce .

had done more damage tQ my person than cither of the deaths. In

‘death there is a finality; ' certain acceptance, and an amount of
protection and security; both financially and emotionally. s
A widow is to be taken care of and given support to see her
through the crisis. In a divorce; unless there are family members to
console her, more support is taken away than is given. In. most

cases of death thgre is some kind of financial security. In a divorce .. ;

- there is no guarantee of support, even when the court has ordered -
it In many instances the woman has been leading a traditional
role as wife, mother, and homemaker, and has not had time for
goal setting or the-learning of skills needed to enter the job

some of the other problems she encounters, such as emotional secu-
rity, day care for children, adequate housing, and medical care? 1f
she is to e.?ter the world of paid*work, then she faces a wholé new

set of problems; such as finding a job that will support her-and her

children, a job that will fulfill her needs and provide some benefits.

1

o
<
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___These are only a small portion of the crises that she will-fieed to
deal with in order to put some kind of uniformity back'into her
life. The other areas involve children; and farmily. and norifamily
relationships: Probably more importint are her own needs. She
needs to feel a sense of worthiness; not only to herself biit to her -
family; friends; and community. e
What does the woman do who has no skills; is unemployed, and .
perhaps has children: With the dissolution of the third marriage; [ 1
not only experienced great anxiety but also the feelings of rejec- -

. - tion; anger; and depressipn: 1 tried to put some kind of meaning
. back into my life. I tried ddeperately to find employment but;, with-
out any recent work experiences, my skills were oiitdated.\There

were. jobs:to be found but not jobs that would offer me oppoYtuni-

- ties for advancement and adequate pay. I warnt those opportuhities

for myself. I want to be able to do it myself. = = ) ,

_ It was at this point that I.Jearned about displaced homemakers. 1

had known the service existed before but, to be quite honest, I

didn’t want to feel like a displaced homemaker. That, to me, was _
quite a negativg connotation, Fortunately, because of a very caring

group of women the label was changed in our dred and iS now

known as New Options Center. New .Optiops was éxactly_rwrhiét,i

needed so, when I saw the article in our loca newspaper, I immedi-
ately called and made an appointment with one of the counselors:
That "'phdne call was one of the most rewarding decisions I had
made in 11 years. 2
My first appointment was, to say the least, exhilarating. The
person l:met with was so, enthusiastic about me and what I could

do with my 1#€. I had found a pérson who was a complete stranger,

-and yet she showed me how much she really cared about me.. ghe
Qffered nve some new options. From that' point on my:life has been
avery positive experience. ~ * .0 oo o

L I met with this person on several occasions and shé advised me

' - to'take part in some of the programs that. the center was offering. _ {

One of the programs that I became involved with was the life/
career. blénnihg,ﬁnd employability skills. workshop. The workshop
was offered for 2 consecutive weeks in 4 day-long sessions. The fifth: -

. day was set aside for individual counseling. R

\ . T would like to give you a brief outline of the workshop format, so

that you will. be able to see the importance of it. ‘There were nine
‘women participating in tHe workshop I -attended. They were - at-

. tempting ta solve many different problems:. = L
. During the first .week of the life/creer planning and employabil-
' ity workshop we concentrated on personal self-assessment: We had

a chance tg examine-our values and rieeds at this point in our lives.

-+ We also discovered that. we hzidisaltill‘s that could be transferred into

the job market: - i : - e

* The second week we concentrated on skills needed to successfully
secure employment. We legrned how to set goals, conduct the job -

. gsearch; and-fill 'o'u’tj@b’rrapp;al,{bé,tj'ojrifs;WéWé'ré, given information on

business dréss and grooming. We were also provided an opportuni-

.ty to practice interviewing skills, -including how to handle difficult

interview questions. ' . . - - - RO

e were, of course, some things that the workshop could not

us\ like guarantee a job, put us through school; or solve our \\

=

"do for
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~ ences in the process of searching for a job. .

'in; guidahce and counseling. My goal is to eventually obtain a p

. 158
problers; but the workshop was invaluable to-ali<ef us. It showed

us new ways of thinking ubout ourselvds and in®eased our self-con-

fidence: It taught us about the choices open to u§’and the availabil-

ity of help in locating.information. It helped.us to identify our in-
terests, aptitudes, and skills; and taugh® us the importance of.goal
setting and the benefits of using prob lem-solving techniques. .

 Perhaps miore important, we learned how to help each other
through the natural formation® of a gsupport group. One way- in

which thig is carried-on is by having periodic early morning meet:

ings just to keep in touch with each.other and share our experi-

 The help offered to us_did not end w on - ¢

workshop. We_werg not just given all this information and then
told goodbye. The ¢ontern shown toward us as people; the informa-
tion available; and the active community job search is still readily
available to each of us, evegn-though we completed the workshop
weeks ago: Just knowing t@ we need. to, all that is necessaryis
a phone call and there wil®#® u concerned person willing to offer
assistance is the most important part of this experience.
1 later became actively involved in organizing a social network
for the clients invalved in_the New Options Center. Although our
socinl network is in its infancy, I feel it has a lot of potential for
becoming an important tool in our helping each other. ~
I have been a very fortunate-person. I have met some caring
people and I have had.many positive experiences} one.of which was

. to serve as a.volunteer in the Peace Corps. As a result of these and

the tremenflous amount of encouragement and eare shown by the
New Options; Center, I have been able to set some very _realistic
goals for-myself. . -~ T

In Janusdry I will begin classes to work toward a master’s dégr

.

tion in which I can be of some service to women who are in a

period of change. I feel that I have

valuable éxperiences and will

‘be able to relate to their needs. I still have a son and a daughter

who need me, so it may take a while before I see my goals become
reality. I know now, because of the help that I am receiving; that 1
will realize them. e : . S

Thinking of my daughter; .1 would hope that she would not’ have
to face similar experiences. However, we don’t have: control over

our lives and things do happen. I would only hope that.the "s'a_vjmé

assistance would be available to her if reeded.-

we dare not put it aside or give it less attention. It is vital to the "

suryival of the displaced homemaker: -
Thank you verymuch. "~ -~ .
[The prepared statement of Ms, Gascon follows:]

2 ¢

e

-

/ith the completion of the

““What is being offered at the New Options Center'is. so valiiable, | <.~

rd
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" TESTIMONY ON DiSéL&CED’ ACED ; HOMEMAKERS

A . - .

. Y \ y ' \ - * -1
s ') client; New Options Center . -

e .| 5603 34th Street west

- Bradenton; Florida 33507

- p P
e . . . - 3

~>

> 'BEjf;di:é the Labor & Human Resources

[

‘-Committee - of the U.S. Serats

\ _ - honorable Orin Hatch; Chairman
e - Novesiber 8, 1983

-

. . . r
. Chairman Hatch and members of tha Subcomittes, I an Barbara
- Gascon, a clienit of the New Options Cénter of Aradenton, Florida.
Wy testinony today is in behalf of displaced hamemakers.
1 appreciate your invitation to me to be here today to
cestify: I am pledsed to:have this opportunity to Share iy exper=
. ientes as a displaced hameraker 1iving in Manatee County: Florida.
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1 wouid Llike to tell you about ﬁéﬁrxef the avents in my life that
mtroduhk\i me to the Naw Optlons Center in Manatee County, Flond-a L
wunt '0 (‘pnv"y €0 YOu the importance of the role t.hat the Displaced

Mkefs Pl-'quam Pléyﬂ in the broken live& of s0.many women. 1 feel .

cqunccred ‘SUdden and drastic changes iri our lives:

N

i am a Forey-two year old dispiaced honenaker With a fifteen year i
old son -and a twelve year old daughter. 1 live in Bradenton, Flovida:
Presentl),, I am e"ﬂplbyed a5 as ubscn:uce teacher, working; when called;

1‘.':-

. {or a %alarY of- 531 00 a day R

__. B 1
Coee e . .
A

On tyree occasions in the past eleven years 1 Have Been faced with -
a major e,_—LSiS in my life: The flrst tJ.me occurred eleven yeats ago,

thn mY husbar\d of seven years "and the father Of my chlldren, suddenly,"' L s

and wlthout WvlrnmCJ. suffered a f;a”c;a’l heart attack: For a penod of time
' all I felg;was an m§ellevwble nwrbness. When that feeling fm«all}'
.S%slded the tall real.!.ty of what had happened thrust rtseﬁ throuqh N

iy whole belhq 1 felt confused, desperate, and emor,mnally and phy51~ Y

cally dramed I was anne mth two ChIldren co i:alse and feell.ng

. _ ,
o : .o s ): s

L '

@@ffi@gcen*ed,_' T A R -

1 Was fortunate that 1 had a caring. spouse who tesd” brepared

. ox fUture apd beCaG§e ofahat, 1 did not need to mrry about flhanc

P’-'Obl.ef_“s._. 1 3160 haa Prepared niyseif by earning a Bac.helor of . P«rts

-

degree in education. 1 felt camfortable mzc, if 1 needed to;

LSRN

O
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support -gs.  Or ar least Ehat vasiwhae 1 am;ﬁcf At that time; whatn]
1 nee&ed more than anything was emotional support and reinfo!cement ’
of my own self;worth. 1 did not find that help where I lived in Chio. > '

I then moved to Florida to be close to my familyz -
'I‘he seﬁond Crisis was almost a repoat of the first. After being
’ ’
ﬂarried fcr five years, my husband was diagnoset;l as havmq lung cancer.

'I‘he cancer metastasized in the brain and for six long months, my
. ,,chiidren and 1 watched him die a;slow; pa];rtful; agonizing death: When '
* death %'Inaily-came; & felt somewhat of a 'reiief- for now his sufferui;
wids over. . o ‘ _— o,
© . : )
‘ - Lo . d

_ - .
. R .

¢ g felt the sane confusion, anxiety, and despair. I needed
50 desperately to be able to feel some sense of sélf-worth. -« did not
“kriow what [ wanted €6 do with my life, or where I needed to place
priorities. After almost eight years, 1 had lost many of the, skills
needed for .,elf—sufficiency. ‘1 wanted to’ go to work and after a lodq

frustratinq searc:h‘ I finally found-a job as a seWinq instmctor. The

L o -

pay was 53 SO per hour. This was urfbeliev ple: 1 haa a coIlege degree

ve

and couldnJ: tind a _']Ob that paid more than minimum wage. I was unable .

.

to find a job as a school teacher because 1 had allowed my feacheé’ X ;

certification to - pse during the serigus illness of my second husband

o

'I‘his was partially"due to a husband who very much believed in a tt‘adIEIOﬁaI

marriage with me serving as a fuII—time Homemaker: . ,

* Orice ‘again, I relied on.the financial stability that came as a .

H

RERETHA R § B |
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Iresult of the dgath of my fu'st hus’band PIe%se don't mlsmdgrstand
me. I am very grateful t.hat 1 had that flnancml stablllty, hcwevﬁ'.
I feeI now that by not bemg forced mto self-suff:.c:.ency my self-
estfeem contmuea oqia lckmmd\trerxi.

¢

. 8 _ _ - . S
The -third crisis in my life occiirred rébehtly; in the form ofa

divorce. I.had contmued sea.rch_mg for my own self-wort.h 1 rieeded
&o feel that 1; t'aoo, could contribute smlet.ru_ng to my Ilfe and to the
Tlves of t.hose I 1oved Unfortunateiy, my r:usband did Qot want that

in g marriage. I found myseif agam encounte.red Wlﬂ’l a.riother major

:* '*"*. . ; . " R ‘ .:.35- ) -
. R oo o "
’ . R S . 3 .
R I was faced wlth some major dec1s1ons ';hat coulci?no longe.r be

able fact m&t the time was’ soor approac‘hmq whien I muld need to be

totally and completely self-supporung. o : H

o -

Tﬁe ‘trauma of divorce ﬁaci done more damage to my person than - either

of the deaths. 1n death fhere is a ffn?aiiéy; é certam acceptance, ‘and

an amount of pratection ‘and securlt:y, bot_h fmariéiény arﬁ anotlonally.

el

PRl

N L%
crisis, Ih ‘a dLVOrce. unless t_here a.re famlly members to console ber,

o '—more s‘bpport ‘is tiken away than is given.
o i .
N ',_' T “

£ e . Al "\"‘I . ’.'pJ

T
v v _
- i ) f
- % ¢
¥ 2 v
. ° o v -
. Pt

, . o
postponed.  How was I as a smgIe pa.rent, qomg to handle the J.néVlt" '

ﬁdowxstobetaken(fa.reofarxig;vensmﬂporttoseeherﬂxroughﬂme'

F
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> 'I'he other areas iggolve children, and family and;non-family zelatxon-

‘. *ships. onbably mﬁe mportant are her own needs: .éﬁé ﬁéédg éé féél a

163

. . - . v
.- . B

Eéiéfa.;.w:.fe, mother; arﬁrmerakerarﬂhasmtkﬁdmforgcai set-"

ting or the learriing. of skills needed to enter the job flfket:

i

’I‘he problens of the divorced or w;.dowed are not only that of
‘fJ.nan:J.al securlty That is onﬂr a survxvai problén. what aboat
some of the othe_r pzd:lems she 'giiconmte:s such as, ermt_ional secunty,
day - care‘oz childen, adequate housing, and medical care? Ifsnzlg
able to enter the wozld of paid work, d‘xen she faces i B
of pzoblens, such as finding a Job that will support her and
Cku.ldren, a Job that will fquIII her neéds ard pzov:.de some be’riéﬁlﬁs. -

~

;1, v

These, afgapnly a SGll pprtion of the cristqes that she will need
wP =2

19 deal w1th mozder to put some kind of uniformity back into her life. .

,,,,,,,,,,,,,, o

+ community.’

. A R
. R . ¢ -
- i .
« . ‘. »

ry B
in this pOSItié'ri' These sources are qenerally lmted. For exanple,..

Qur mental health cl:Lm.cs offer scrlutlons to emotional pzoblerls. our.

. comnumty colleges offer educatlonal answers to needs for additional

Skll Is and the state enployment s&vxces can offéf iééds/i:b’ Jobs, i‘ﬂé our

-

v
\
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77777 P s
from other women wno understand the needs ef the dlsp.laced
- B B 0 1y c
- ) \ ;‘ -; .

Pmat dqes-a wcxnan do who has no sk:.lls, is unemployed and, pe.rhaps,

has chlldre.n‘* ’Phere are feﬁeral,» state, and local agenc:.es des1gned &

to assist, those who qUalify, with fmanmalnga/ Tress agerfies are  °

2
-needed, but all they offer is. financial support. Dlsplacedvhomemakers

want and need to be able to feel some degree of self-sufflcn.ency a'zd
to feel that they can achieve that on their own.
. s N N

. -

“ e
WJ.th the dlsso&utlon of the ﬂthu:d marrlag

4
ety, but also thgfeelmgs pf' rej

put® some kJ.nd of meanmg back inY " Inmy iéét mar- -
elt b?rthlesss I tried dégpe*réteiy ‘o f K enployme.nt:, but

wlthput any recent work experlence, my skllls we:e oﬁtaétea. { - -\"

‘{’ a P T ;, -:.

P e e " [ S N

. Thepe were jobs.to be found, but not jobs that woqld offe;r,mé‘r%, B

pox:fum.tié§ fc‘f a&vancefr\eﬁt afxd é&é&dété'ﬁéi I'want those oppo

ities for mgs'el.g I vant'to be able €& a0 it myself L
\ -7 3 ‘._'-.‘-4‘ o » ) )
- } 'é_‘“}i} : - b S
16 was at- thlS point that I ],earned about Dlsplat:ed Hmtemak 's. .’ ’ - ¥
'/ 5 .
I had known that the serv1ce e);;xsted before, but to be qulte honest,
I didn’ t want ‘to feeI Ehat T was g "d:[splaced homemaker." What a
negative connotat:,on‘* @unately, because of a very carirg gfo&p - ;
of women, the label was chAnged in our area and 's now knowrfds the ’ \
“ . RSN
@w Optlons Center. e Optlony.was exactly what 1 needed%so when ”; T 8 ;’g
.1 saw the arthIé in our ‘local newspaper 1 Mte}z talled anc! rnade .
! S . -
Al
. © e 3
A : :
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ot the most rewardmg dtclslons I had made in eleven years.

My-'flrst appomtment was, to say the Iéaéé, éﬁiiiéia?:iﬁij. The .

s ) person I.met with was so’ enthu51ast1c about me and-what I could do with '
my IIfé; 1 haa fourd a person - Who was a corﬁplete stranqer: arﬁ yet *she
Y- shicwed e hicw much.she really cared about me. She offered-me—some : -
,K*new options. lFrom that p{mt on my 11fe has been a vezy posz.tn'sve ex-r '

- LA ’ 7 R
. ‘ perle.nce.u .t ( - ) Lo o - '; -

LN AR

’

4

v

T . T4

take part in some of the programs that t_he Center was ofgermg - One of '

the proqrams that I became involved w1th was t_he Llfe/Career Plannmg

and anpi'o"y'abi;uty Skllls Workshdp ';'he workshop was-offereq for two / : (
po . PR .
) consecutlve weeks, in four, day—long sess:.ons. ’Dhe f[fth day was set." " :
s - "

a51de tor [nd1v1duai ccfm?étmg. S

so that you w111 be ahle to see the importar ‘e

& begm by &el'lmg you about some

re nme women partlc;patmg ire. the wofk_' p Ia ‘

taﬁﬁ'niméy. wexe, .

S

e
..

e ¥

E\le had" been w1dowegl-50me years

7" than Some of the rest of ds, she was
i . . 1
v whlqe and findmgv‘employmer-if"‘

v v - ~ .
, p . - - w? ' ”
i - - ]
T Sk u s -
e EAEN _ . T -
s RS s R i N i )
M b () . i R T S,
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She was a widow and apparently had, scme very dedp emkgifonal -decisions

. €0 make.. IS ., ' . ) )

Lo examine our values and needs at this point in our lives. We also

discovered that wé had skills that could be transferred into.the job
. B ‘ 15
i market. - R . .
-2 T . i i .
The second week . we concentrated on skills needed to successfully

s Qsécxre emp‘loyemﬁt. We leax:ned hou_r to set goals, conduct the —frci) search,

N and, flIl out Job appliéaﬁién?,; We were given information on.businéss
. dress and groom.mg We -were also prov1ded an opporfunlﬁy 05 pracf:ice )

tions. -j ',\‘ ] T

) dcfor us,
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e ways,of thinking about ourSelves -and increased our-Self-confidence’
It taught us about the choices open t6 us and the availability of help

> in locatmg mformatlon. It helped us to Ideht!:fy our Inﬁereéfs, apt:[-

. '. \"
? beneflts oi us’lng problem solvmg techxuques. Perhaps more J.mportant,

t\ﬁes, and sleS ?ﬁ ﬁught us the mportance of goal settmg and the

 wer learned— how to help each other. through the néture?i' formation of a
,support group. One way in whlch Uus is can:led on is by havmg pe.nodlc

earlymmmgmee s,justtokeepmtgmhmtheachoﬂierarsdslﬁare

. our experieﬁ(:é% in

L e

&

U g h s ic cmpi—s \

Gcitkéhbi:i. We were not just given allfofe this J.nformatlon and the'h

told- "good-bye “  Every Monday, Wedndsday, and Friday morming we met,

9 ‘afﬁer the. two - uasek wofkshop, 6 parti J,pate ifi the active comnum.ty .
i ’JOb search. We were told to make appolntments with area .busmesses
and conduct lnformatlonal J.nte,rvxews The expectatlon was to have

‘ten mte.rv:.ews a week The concern showed towards us as people, the

’.

mformatlon avallable, and the actlva ccﬁﬁﬁmty Job ssarch is stJ.l-I

x;gadlly avalléBIe to each of us, even though we completed the work~-

m’i 2 -

. . 'n :
e fBF the c11ents .\,hvo}\:'ed w1t;h the New Oth.ons Cen er.: . Although our

”

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

LY

4



[ e . . . . -

N . A . . _ :
o . . e
B o . - L

soc:.al netmrk?la’;:n fts Irtfancy, I feel it has a Iot of potenﬁiai for .,)

~.

5ecommg an importdnt tool in our helpmg e,ach ot.her.

N .
- .~ - -

.1 have been é very fé&ﬁhéﬁé person. i have met some carmg people

and have héd many positive: expene.nces, one of which was to serve as a

vqunEeer in the Peace Corps E a result of,t:hese and ,theatremendous

» amount 6f encourageme.nt and care shown by the New QJtJo" Center, I have

w

-

serv1ce to women who are,m a’ permd of change. b feel t:hat: l’have 7,

' valuable experlences and w:.ll be able "t:o reléte to thedx‘ Eé&is .'*I‘ stlll
LNy L

. have a son ard a C‘Eughfer who ﬁeed me,\ 50 J.E mzy ﬁéé a wi'ule befor

;I . ”

-

see my goals become reallty. . I know now, becaus&'of t:he help that I

r am receiving, that I will reallze them. '; el
7 - o : 5O
.B N

face sml{ar experlences.. However, we don t have cont.rol ‘Qve!r our llves SN
. L} . . . -

and things do happen 1 would only hope that the same a

be available to her if needed. 5 °,
T . . C- S A
K . RE * . . s %
. . )
\I What is belng offered at the .New Optxons Centér 13 SO V. u.‘:ibiéf, we }‘ J
dare not’ putg_ §ide or give 1t Iess adtentlorf- It is v,ltfal to t_he } LR
. L s b g o
survwal of dlsplaced hmnakers. N . St e L
3 . , & « T e
- & . ; i .
\l\' . . . ~
K ; N
X ; 3
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<
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. The CHAIRMAN Well thank you,_ Ms Gascon ‘We really appreci-
' ate all of the testlmony we have had here today:

What I am going to do is direct some questions to all f,you,aé,a

whole Any member 'of the panet should feel free to comment or
.even disagree with the answers of others or with my squestion, if

- that is the case; or with the testimony of any other panelist: We

would like this to be kind of . freevyheelmg, but ] want to.ask a- few * 4.

questions that I think are important concerning’ what you have
been dlscussmg ‘with us today

' from the experlences of other women who have part101pated
The CHAIRMAN: So. word, of mouth is oné way? .
Dr. BAUER. It is the major way, that .is true. We publlClze our

. program w1dely, in the newspaper; on radio, on television. We meet
with community agencies, :speak often to comﬁlunlty groups; and
we send letters to agencies that are likely-to deal with the prob-

lems that dlsplaced ‘homemakers face. We get referrals from the

employment services and from commumty agenc1es such as de-

partmert of pernsions and seciirity.
The CHAIRMAN Therefore you feel women are ﬁndzng out about

Ms Madison. ' ' '
Ms. MapisoN. Yes; we receive sxmllar klnds oﬁ referrals an’ﬂ,we

—do similar kinds of outreach but in our case we._are. also” beg’mnlng .

to see that the daughters, cousins, and friends of. .many. 5f ouf

former.clients are being referred by them to our program auseé
. they are aware of the. kinds of successes that we have. WIthlhem"

However, we do get.them through our ‘personal otitreach; PSA s,

through the -department of- employment; “gervices in our local Jurls- .

. diction, through communlty agencies and others. =
In f‘act doctors; psychiatrists; a number of people have begun to

’ ref‘er wormei to us. I 4m not sure that ‘we particilarly like that coii-.

: notatlon but we. feel that we are’ able to ‘work- with many women

been referred to us_for employment and tra1n1ng

‘The CHAIRMAN. That s great. | 7 : ‘ )

Ms. Fossedal. - ' ‘£

Ms: Fossepar; I would like to add; from-the natlonal per; pectlve,
thab in_spite of the local advertlslng that is done it seems that
- 'oftén women:will read an article’in a national ‘magazine, and it

. trxggers a thought and. they call the national office. Therefore, a

" major role we have played is the referral; then;_to the local serv1ce

ptovider, which.is an essential role for us to fulfill.
The CralrmaN. All right.. ~-;-;--7§17 ,
. Ms. Joynes. o
‘Ms. JOYNES 'I would lxke to add ings:

.~ when they are in_the mldtile of Crisis, somehow,or another through

frxends throug7h referral, th&y do ﬁnd out" about our _program: We -

‘v
w 3

#9,:
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new programs. evény quarter, but sometimes they are faitly "long.

7 . : .
have had calls that have been made to the national network’and
then been transterred back to Florida and then transferred.back 4o

"us! and even. transferred from courity to courity untll they manage :

to get the lnformatlon

. A second source is.any kind. of free newspaper publlcatlon We ,

have two weekly publications that are free, and this is what these &
women read because financially they often don’t have a TV set or
they can’t afford a newspaper, but they do pick up the free publlca-
tlons and they hear about.us from that: 4

- The CHAIRMAN. That’s great. - ¢

Do you believe -all of the displaced homemaker or women ,5 train-
ing .programs now in existence are filled ;to capacity? In other
words; if | suddenly had a heart attack and died; would Mrs: Hatch

be able to -enrpll in oie of these programs 1mmed1ately or would
~there be a long wamﬁg list?
Dr. BAUER. In my area she would llkely have to Wait' :
Thy CHATIRMAN. She would have to wait?
How about you; Ms. Madison? .

Ms. Mabpisén. Well, we do have just. a certaxn number of slots

that are funded for us to work with woﬁ’ien and whenever we do a :

PSA of any kind announcing new prdgrams; we are inundated with

women and we_are unable to take all of the women who actually
call us, although we are trying to maifstream some of our services

S0 that other technical schools and’ voc-teeh areas are plckmg up on -

what we are dbing. Howeyer, 1t is a:factdlthat the services are limiit:
ed and—=—

The CHAIRMAN. How m iny do you ha\7e on your wa1t1ng llst"

Ms. MapisoN. We frequertly: have waiting lists of up to 200.

‘The CHAIRMAN Who c: nnot get in until——

- Ms. MapisoN;[continuing]. Fo¥ orientation; yes.

The Cufieman..I see. That 1s¢yp1eal"
Dr? BAUER. Our Jlists don’ 't usually get that long because we. offer

e CHairman: Ypur experience, Ms:Woynes:"

: s. JoyNEs. We have _ashorter program. Baéieally the workshopl
the employabglty work§hop, is 2 weeks; so we have a 2-week wait,
betpyeeri edch ‘ew workshop. Each new workshop is filled. We have

no’ problem-filling.them and we_de have people calling us and we

Wil say, “Cotiie in next moith. Recoiifirim for next month. v el

The CualrMaN. Well; it seems to me that we have to expand the
programs We are not so wdrried about the knowledge of them, but
- we need to-provide some dort of 1 means for:the programs to bb-ex-
- panded: . "
* Ms. MADISON. 7The other p
have these kmds of waitig &llStS you lose a lot. through attrition:

There are women who go away discouraged and ‘there is nowhere

else that you can.refer theny, so it is very important that you do-

,,,,,

. get these waitihg lists*down. People do have crises, and they need

i _

immédiate attention; and we need to find- ways to serve them.

The CHAIRMAN. Isee:, g . < ..
s. FossepAL. Just to add, as 1‘ noted 'in the State of Kentucﬂy i
the traosfer over from CETA to JTPA many programs do-hot know

\,,.' N S st . -
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if they will ex15t s%t}:fe waltlng list prob 1s*not e'\'en the prqb*
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qgern It is the ;xroblem as to whether there will be any §erv1ce at™°
1 a] .
¥ 'I‘{ie CHAIRMAN.- There may not even be a program 1s what you
are*saymg and what Ms. Joynes said-earlier in ile day. - T
Are there regions dr State§ which are in _particular need of these =
. programs to help: women 'in transition; or is the sitwation fairly
well balanced across the- cour}tr ? Would yoy say it is just a real
problem all over the’ country, (5 are trlere partlcular axeas 1q the
ers? &
acrpss the Natlon hécause
woriier are spread across the: Nation;” and the problems being - -ad- .~
dressed address all kinds-of women. 1 thinK<here are some. Stafes; '
from my perspectlve, that have been miore® tive -in the' use of
their funding and the ways thaf they" ptﬂ: itdogetheri: .o
I would cite the Stiate of Wié’c'o”risi'ri smcg I h%fpen torbe ‘i/ery 'fa- »

miliar /with - it;_in_wHich they have taken yoyatidnal -education
.funds, ‘the old CETA and now JTPA fundslgand”ome State legls%

tive funds through their health“and social serviges department&:n ﬁ'}
bl“ -

made sure thit, as Someone else suggested: edrhier; there i8 a'c
nation of moneys that at least insuyes somé‘;x;onttnuatlon dng‘ hope’ - i
fully expansion.~] wolild urge people to pay attehtion te somecof
those modetls: That  is part ‘of_ what we ;have-‘-s%gested ‘to_the -y
Women's ‘Bureau, that we wqdl'd llke to help our?regxons sﬁabe R

s. TR ¢ T

Let nve-dek the férmer - pa ixclpa fm tiese programs whether
y&&encouhtered any negativ regcifops from people; particularly
employers,alas a result ‘of participatifig in these: p;rogr?‘ns'> ‘Was -
.there.any stigma attached to this type of progra ygu now; like;
¥hére was o' the*old CETA program" Let’s start with you, Ms;
‘Gascon, and then we %ill go to’ Keller and Ms. E %onds o

Gascon. No; the answerd #haﬁfor‘ my part would be o, 'l K
did ntt. The.only negatiye reaction I encogntered in trymg to ﬁnd T
employmernt was that my sﬁl]s were too old. g b

w!

Tbe CHA]RMAN I see.. s = 5 .
. Ms. %eller LK F RS S T
-Ms. gLLER. No; in fact; the: company that Iizvork ﬁ)r and the”* ?

mianager who is myii edlate ‘Supervisor or my immedigte -efi-.*
. ﬁloyér he reallzes my’ sﬁuat:gqn .and he, WOrk‘s myg wor.k schectule to\ -
is zfccommﬂdaﬁamy school. & A
S *The CAAIRMAN. Thgretore, h,g‘has“h’ieg“to be "helpfuf thsr\fi‘7 "
", Ms. KEIFLFR My school, yes.hgénng to schopl, .because I was goings "
* to, school the daytlme so scheduled ‘me for weekends,and _
, mghtv@ork ‘Now I am ta{nng ( asses in the:evenmg becduse., the - -
. electives 1 need are" offeraé ofly at this time, and he just®ear- -
ranged .my schedul where I W'o'uld be off those two evenings, so I
; / have golgen posm% responses from -him. T-mean; he’ realizes my

7 “Xityation, he rgalizés my age,-and he red dljzes what I am: trymg te .
LR omphsh Hehas.Deen’ rea[hélpful 1% ny v&ays ‘

T A TRe CHA]R,N(;AN Greést. - % : MEE o ;
o ;,' Ms’Edmon s, ‘Qﬁ -
. Ms., - umonrps ent found: zirny type of———I hgven't hadr :

E ,

.*‘r any Kind of problem w1t tbat elth‘er but do reallz,e that they

I3 e
C -
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" been there. L ’ X B N ,
The CHAIRMAN. Yés g : AR N \ -

I can make tbe tlmé, I'always ifitend fq

=

~

ve had some klnd of background traln- N
- hifrad to d'O' .
ow_let me ask all three of you another

- ofdnteer to help or, do you dp anythmg to asmSQ in these
‘&eas? Ms. Gascon?..
Ms. Gascon. Yes; I am. L am becommg more ac'tnvely mvolved
esbema"l]y in this social network that we have to_provide: Some type
of an outlet:for the women to get together with. other _women, to
share problems and to help each other. :

The CHAIRMAN, Thetefore,, you see how yoii ‘can_ help others too?

-Do you have any connectmn with-the formexz; v .

Ms. GASCON Yes and I am hoping to get more Involved in the» . L

" The CHAIhMAN That s great £ E - o T
Ms. Keller.
~ Ms. KELLER. No; because rny schedule is so full that I just dont .
have any extra time. Hopefully, when I graduate from college, I..
will become more involved; because I feel like from my experierce;
I think it helps these women _to hear it from somebody who has: -

Ms, Kecter: I think L#at has more of an 1mpaqt than theé. dlrec
tors who will say, “Welt, we can do this and we: can do_that.” I
think they have to hear it from somebody who,,q n say, “Hey, T've
been there.' I know where you're at; you know. :fherefore hopeful-

,,,,,,,

ly If Ms Bauer vﬁll let me; 1 do want to b dcom

,,,,,,,,,,

Ms. EDMONDS. Yes 1do: 1 play as a role hfogle:l for. the new stu-
dents who come in; tg let themnknow thatd have beﬁn where they

-are.now, and there.are times-that I got dlscouraged too_and was- ~
' really wonderlng, i this gomg to really hé il

‘et %here 1 want

togo. .

iy spare time, wheyg be availible
% sOorg€th 'ng‘ or anythl% :
that I can that will hgip the new students soming in. - ‘4, ,
The CHairMAN. Thank you. I have sofne more® questlons but Pam
-going to turn to Senator Hawkihis. She™ias to go to a chairmen’s
meetlng%’nand I do t@o but we want to -gwe Senator Hawkms some)
equal time herel - T - '
Go ahead, Se . : B h
Senator HAWKINS: Yes" Margo, could you
are correct? I understand that there are 527;04K
tees in Florlda, and - most_of -them, .aboy 40 =000, are. consudered
low_income or economically dnsadvanta Are thosé‘?'lgures ¢or- ;

. rectf . P S

Ms JOYNLS Yes

R r e - . .,_;,.,_;
.+ ) - '
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,»Ms, JOYNE:: ltsimuld,say with our program we are serving two
di erept ca garles of displaced homemakers, With the State fund-
‘ing We are. 1 mited 46 35, and ‘older. All right? -

o5 that agef limi
b Ms.
. “-*;'thelr servxce 1n thae hg_me rather than their age, bECauge if 1 see -
{... 'semeone.who has-been married at 18 and she is widowed and di-
E vorced at’' 34, she Tas been a long timé there and she is not eﬁgxble :

s q:i“‘ oldey. that we will serve. this year, and that is under-the 85 and
- “Lioldér. THen we will probably ‘serve at least 150 to 200, who are -

*. .o Gnder 35, who,will be coming through technically under the voca-
“ % tional’ edﬁgcﬁatflgnfpfrgyjswns .
From the. ones that I Know, for'instance thé counties hext to 'us;
i the‘lr r figures dre fairly similar because of similar populations. We
" are around 140,000. Now Tampa serves an urban area and so does .
- Oglando,’so they-are serving more people: There is no dolbt in my
-+ mind we are simply not.reaching everybody out there. There are
- _areas of the State rlght niow that are not served. ] -

-

-llttle'serwce provi’ded v Y
+ Mo . Senator HAWKINS: Are most o£ your cllents unemployed when
o they come to you? .

S Ms.. JoyNes. Yes; we have a few whn have had an occasmned
part ‘time job, but not enough to make a living. -, - .~
e Sen or HKWKINS Therefore; if they are employed you work.
I 1% ngd t m to Uj grade théir skills? «

OYNES es, e wqu w1th them to upgrade ti;elr skxlls We

“ e %ﬁataf HAWKle Slxty-ﬁveV

* with the groups, the small groups of ID that we work 1ntenswely

" with. We place others that we see on a crisis basis, but the:disap-+

) ’@i{ntment there is that they have to have immediate employment
nd we have to wait for them to come back after they-have gotten

bn their. feet,-to look af something down the line where they can

earn more money-thian miinithum wage.

». Senator HAwkiNs. There seems. to be a great deal of confusion
"ov%r the difference between the displaced homémaker teaining pro-
5ram and the adult’education pxogram, at' least our, fhail reflects

at Could you explain the dlﬂ' nce and why you thlnT( both are

necessary _ .
Lk ‘Ms. JQ¥YNESs. Ourprograrné are very spec1allzetho meet the needs .

- of this particular group of; fage i; 99 percent women‘é‘jll right? We

3 ~.are trying tespuild’on the sKills that ‘they have acqyired as home-
rnjkers and ;

b adult educatian programs you h
3 ion, male and female,. all ages. Some are in
a tal reasons. Some.are in_there. to
c’o'm'p'lete their hlgh SCh fol. The¥ cover a much\groade: population
‘than wg,do }We are ver speCIallzed for: thls grbup of people :

S
Lot
-

‘We are“’f)rOJectlng 190 people; ‘190 ‘displaced homemakers 35 and .| . * -

e the whola -
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.- Senator HAwkINs. [ am very proud of your program, by the way, .. | -
but'1 am concerned that we don’t have enolligh programs, for our
State and for the country: . " oA :
.. Ms, Fossedal, could you tell me, do you: thisik the PIEs
ptime SRONsOrS are ignoring the needs of dispfgced 4iomeny
cause of the increased costs involved in child care and ou
tivities.Such as-transportation? e e
"~ Ms. Fosggpal, Well, that wotldibe orie areas$ think there are

L et

. Some other areas to_consider. My understanding of the JTPA-regs

* ‘as they have come through the States is that there wil be a re-

quirement that the wage to be earned is somewhere in the area of

. 350 er 3190 an hour, and so in order to place people they are

- #oing:to look for people that they can put through quickly and get

out quickly. The displaced homemaker, may require some more

time:and, -as I also-mentioned, her age may be another factor in the

barriers thut she faces in seeking employment, so I think that is a
second posyibility. © . " 7 0 7 L

- _ A third possibility is the whole fact that they seem to be logking

strongly. at the words “dislocated worker” -and not understanding
that a dispiaced homemaker is, in. effect; dislocated. I had a long*
conversatisn wWith our own PIC executive just the other day on that

i j%éi;é. and it takes a lot of explaining to make them understand

... _.Senator HAWkINS. Well, I agree with Senator Hatch that wegs

- "need to have some oversight_and explain it to everybody, so that ", ..

we get the sanie message to 'e",v"zry group. .. . . - .

In your estimation—and you heard Ms. Gascon’s testimony about - ¥

- her self-image, and-she rgally did not want to be called a displaced -
homeémaker but when she saw the idea of riew ‘options that ap-

-

pealed to her—is that & problem: in the connotation that displaced

homemaker is getting ifithe United States?’ ... -
Ms: FossgpAL. Well, first of all, the displaced homemaker in her
early stage probubly doeSn't want to call anyone; so.the title would
be.irrelevant. I think the fact that most of us have found our refer-
rals Come from other people who have used the service also teSti- -
. fies to the fuct that there is.a.personal connection. - .~
. There have been pegple who have said they did not find the title
appealing but: understanding what it really connotates, I think it
is a necessary title. We have to face;reality. o
. Senator ;HAWKNS. New Options’ p'rO’b"ab{y could be the outgrowth =
.. of your socjal network that you are talking about, for improving -
&7 self-imgge v« o o SN N
.- I am congerned that Ms. Joynes said she didn’t have enaugh

- PRI \

women for staff support under JTPA. Do you find that true across .
the _United stateg. . S OA nr

is spent for the product that comed; if we could do a productivity
study we would 'find, 1 think,,that the Government at whatever
level 'is getting o big bang for its buck: I have Served in Gcal pro-
grams andeun Jocal programs, and I know that the amount of
- . women they sekve for that amount of money would probably not be
.. able to occuy if there were not.extra commitmernt:around. the staff.

- ' o A T, )
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concept . tm IRA’s for spouws .,md le()rU:‘d spauses. We WOuld hko W
-that widely broadceast. Our individual worth is being recognized. He
*also_bas_endorsed. the. concept of pension equity, not as much as 1

would like. 1 would like to lower the age because so.many women - -
HEIrry so voung, but it is gomg to be considered in the Sienate next
Monday, the pension equity, so you wom('n showld be paying. close

v dattention:

is |ntxoducmg thls wu;k I am workmg on employer sponsor,ed child.
care and, still, rfefundablhty on the dependent care tax credit.
Then' S. 1700 _is my bill; and will be on_the finance bill: That
mandates that displaced homemakers must be a part of the. target-
. ed ,;obs tax credlt Seveml people mentmned that That is in S |

last % years; but we can make a lot more: The Job Trmnmg Part-,"

nership Act has to be an effective program. We “all feel deeply ©
. about it: It was the one act; I. think; everybody in .the Congress” .-
+ agreed with, and we ought to make sure it works well. - r

(Additional material supplied for the record follows:) *
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